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SENATOR WAYNE DUMONTs ,JR, (CHAIRMA;N) ~:1;o»_déay?_fss; h.ear?'ingl_y
iwili come to ordera | ' p’ vy HEED i e
. | I am going to cali on Mro Joel Rb Jacobson of the‘_f
"1New Jersey State C 10 Council, who will be the first tf
’fcwitnessa / ' i’ » " o = |
Before we begln, I‘wonld like to note the presence
‘of the foilowing members of the Commissionb On my left is n'“
- Senator John Waddington of Saiem County, to my right, Assembly-'
lrman Elmer Matthews of Essex County, and Senator Donal Fox |
jof Essex County; and Assemblyman Charles Farrington of Mercer
‘inounty, | v : k' e ‘ SR
JOEL R. JACOBSON; Mp o Chairman and gentlemen of the -

Committee, my name is Joei R Jacobson,‘ I am Executive

"ff_fV1ce President of the New Jersey State c 1 O Council and I amr»

ES

here this morning to present the views of our Organization
;with regard to this very compiex and compl1cated problemef ERAS
.5"1 state this at the outset because I want to make it very
f??plain that 1 make no ciaim to being an expert on thlS _
'{?subjecto The only comforting thought I have is that nobody
'i‘else has either, hence9 I-walk intoithe lionﬂssden,to»present:;b

ﬂour viewpointe RS e | Sl d e

v “ Because the Chairman of the Commlssion has already

.indicated that these bilis are to be redrafted, containing
‘:suggestions made at previous public hearings; I am not |
o tgoing to comment on. each biii seriatim but I am going tor

' presents ratherg a program which we would urge this Commission
ito consider when 1t comes to the final drafting of the bills,:

y.As suchs 1t is probably more of a philosophy of taxation than .



é det%iie& énalysis of each'individualfbili ﬁndeFMCOnsideration.

| Firsi, we afe very much 6on¢erned with the aiafming
trend thét is»being determined in practically‘ali avenues of
taxation, the emphasis, we feaf, béing on "soak the poof," |
Cértainly the State of New York is a horrible example of this
and‘Wé want i@ do everytﬁing we can to prevent similar
situatxons arising in New Jersey. |
E The truth of the mat?er is that the low Income
consumer is already heavily overburdened assuming a disprq—
‘portionate share of taxation. This is even true with fegardﬂ
to the specific subjectvﬁnder consideration here today, the
qﬁestion 6f asse$sment$°§ _ | ‘

| Nowg the State Tax Policy Comm13$ion9 in‘its Sixth
Repori, gave several charus that I think are typical of the
discrimination that exist* already against the low income
man. And if I may s I would like to read Just a few of these
StatthiCo to Indicate the point I am making,

o They stated that the average assessment ratio on |
residentsginvthe large ugban areavas compared to the suburban
area within‘sﬁecifié cauﬁtiés, indicates that tﬁe man who
lives in the lérger_@ityéha% to pay a higher percentage of
taxation than his'ﬁeighbgr infthe suburbs. Jﬁét for examﬁle:
In Camdeﬁ Ceunty‘as é Wh&leg the avefage assessment ratio was
. 3&/, in Camden City it was AE%? In Essex County it was 113%;
Newark, L7%. Hudson C@uﬂtys S?%; in Jersey City, 63%e
Mercer County, 3&%9 Trenton, D.O%o Passaic Ceuntys 37%3
Pat'&;el“sc;n,9 h?%@ Union County, 35%: Elizabethg Lh%. In every

1nstance, the man who lives in the 1arger city paid a higher

2.v
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taxation = had his property assessed at a higher evaluation -~
:::than his neighbor 1n the suburban areaottw;dﬁw; E | |
‘ ”Now9 these inequities ape compounded even further,¢
, this report goes on to stateg "when one recognizes thatb
'}within the larger cities the low value residential properties',.
have traditionally been assessed at a higher level than the

-vhiqh value properties° v And just four examples here° dfln h

- Newark, properties evalwated at between two and four thousand

1idollars were assessed at 69%9 in Newark the same city,,
properties evaluated at over $20 OOO were assessed at not 697
,but Lpl%° And this situation exists throughout other cities
b‘in this State° vln Jersey Citys properties evaluated betweenv

’two and four thousand9 the level of assessment was 78%,

_properties as high as’ $18 OOO 357, almost half° Elizabeth,v B

properties between two and four thousand 67%, properties of
v7$2O OOO9 35%0 Camdeng the same thing, - properties between
| “two and four thousand 5&%, properties as high as $18 OOO, :;ih

- In short9 the fall guy in every instance is the:at/

"‘little fellow who lives in his own low or middle value home
ina big cityo R R i R w"

As a result of these facts;‘factsvpresented,”as 1

1said before9 by the State Tax Policy Commission9 we are very

*__much concerned with any trend that will continue these

| discriminatory practices°' We hear many Legislators express i o
fconcern for businessot I don“t think there has been a:
-’corresponding number of legislative expressions of concern -

= for the fellow who owns his own home and lives in a big city.‘.h



ObVi°“81y’ I'm making the pOint that most of the people who o

belong to our Unions fall into this category.
\

As a result of these facts, we would like to recommend

sftwo specific items to the Committee for consideration, One
~ )

1s a long range plan andithe second is a short range plan.»p
| h{ The first is to propose that the processes be. placed
in order to, effectuate a‘constitutional amendment which would
:’authorize the classification of property, where non-income_ i”
: producing properties|could be assessed at lower levels than o
high income producing propertieseb As an' example, and Just as

an example, owner inhabi

’at AO%, real estate commerC1al properties might be assessed at

507, industrial and commercial properties might be assessed
at 757.“‘g‘ | . , . , .“ ,
The regressive nature of the property.tak,becomes
N :apparent when 1t is realized that the man who‘owns‘his[Oan}
low value home is taxed at the same rate as a corporationb -
thich derives huge profits from its property. | »
S The classification of property, as we~have,just‘;_ =
recommended, would establish the principle ofbability to“
pay and eliminate the regressivity of the property tax.g‘

Now, the second recommendation is a recommend-.,e

L atlon of a short range immediate nature and coincides with

1B
the princ1ples propounded by both Assemblymen Matthews and

'-D'Aloia in bills which they have introduced,'although weIViu

vary in some small detaihs.

l

We would urge the Legislature to permit municipaiities
g _to dispense assessment justice by granting a homestead
)

ed residential 51tes might be assessed

W

o



eexemption as}high as $59000 to the owner occupied one=fam11y
3 ,.homegvthe municipality to have the option of invoking this V:"
" *or not. ThiSnmnmdxee aumapml)in the hands cf the mnnicipalities

'=to prevent the wholesale shift of‘disproportionate taxation

‘~jto the sma11 home owner.

Even W1th regard tOUJersey City Where there is a L
kﬁery peculiar Problem9 the authority to grant such an :' |
igexemption would provide the municipality with the means to?;i‘f'
g~;PP6V€nt this disproportlonate share of taxat1on being placed |
"'p\on the residentsg this wholesale shiftu,zigv.glxrgv | H’_ -
E }; And the Ninth Policy Report, oomputing the effect of

c‘,a $2 Ooo exemption on. the hOwhO«lO ratio; indicates that this5,f"7“

could solve the problem of Hudson County to the extent that
_at least no new taxes would be placed on the residentse gl -
1oPrcviding an option as high as $59@OO permits a municipality ’
f'iwhich has a peculiar problem to achieve the Justice that we ffg
ifhave recommended hereogfgg”g"‘ : o TN |
Nowg we consider4these prograﬁelare necessery ié [
:‘Q;prevent a tai structure where the owneraresident of a one

jéfamily homes with no income producing value, wiil be saddled gff‘m

”V:With a confiscatory and prohibitive tax burden,_while
effabsentee owners of high income producing properties will
eigevade their fair share of taxationo ’ ) »

This will also enable the State to help end over 100'

,vyears @Finequitable and burdensome taxation on the smallybeegi,,. _

~g:one site9 large city resident who lives in his own homeoﬂogf;fil

Nows that gentlemen is the bulk of the recommendations f'*f

imade by the Cloor l would aseume that the question might



' bé asked ‘that if we were to recommend these items that a =
»resuiting'burden would“be‘blaced~u§on industry iﬁ‘thé form’htvd
} e

7tfof additional taxes on a local level. 1 have here, and 1

| don't know whether it's %ertinent to this hearing at" the :

moment or not,~— if you would like to hear it, I will present.a‘

"‘-it but 1111 just describe it tu you.

‘ CHAIRMAN DUMONT‘l Go ahead. e o o
MR JACOBSON,_ I have here the results of five or 'h7

six independent studies ade in this area to indicate that

e‘the 1ncidence of state and local taxation on plant location

‘is negligible.“ I make this point that if the shift in,l.c

taxation does take place, a shift on the shoulders of industry,

"»twhere frankly we think it belongs, the charge that has been made

vmany times - the emotionai charge has been made that industry

’f_iWill 1eave the State or refuse to come into the State s

"‘”cannot be substantiated by these studies,which have been made
»fgnot by the CIO but by independent agencies and university |

pigofficials., Would you care to hear this?

CHAlRMAN DUMDNT'* Yes, please.»f@ffi_: e - 3
MR. JACOBSON°* I want to say at the beginning here too

that we are very much concerned W1th piant migration. lllam'ﬁ

e perfectly aware of the fact tnat you can”t have jobs and

-“"runion members if there is no industry. We want industry

‘ as much as industry does.- But I do make the point that the

L emotional outcries that have been erupting and emanating from

’,business sources in the past cannot be equated with the facts. o

The first study was made by that venerable publication

Vcalled "U S News and World Report" which, as I am sure you d'_



'recognize, is no agent of the Kremlin., Their report indicates

b; that state and local taxes is-a very minor factor in the

consideration of management when they consider plant locatlono ‘
‘But if you are»inclined to question the accuracy of this '

: magazine, I~have no argument-with you because I,havetfoundv

. many. of its articles,in the past,questionableo»f =

| The University of Oklahoma ‘has made a study in which
it states that of the 3h factors considered by management when
locating a plant,‘state and local taxes ranks 22nds I tried
'to get'a copy of this report but I was unsuccessfnl so I
i?can only report to you this one blanket statementolﬂ | ‘
| However, there have been two or ‘three other studies madev
°“1wlth particular impact upon the local situation that 1 do have
‘”and I would like to present the details of them to you°; The1r'
fhfirst is a report by the United States Department of Commerce, E
i from the Office of Domestic Commerce in the year 19&7,
;'entitled“' Basic Industrial Location Factors,. And theyvlist
13 factors that 1ndustry considers before locating a: plant
-1in this orderuvvh}’ | J | o o L
’ ;__lndlLocation of production materialsoa
~h.?é.fLab°ro”

3. Sites.

fhesllndustrial fuelsoi

lét‘uTransportation facilities°_>
_ 6°The marketo | -
"h7oitDistribution facilitiese“

lagi:Poweroa-t

9. water



t'nmanufacturing firms ‘in t

: _from»the}area.

: IO. g Livingcgnd

11, Laws and regulations.

|

o -

.;lZ;t;TaXYstruetnfe;f

’%T13;f C11mate.

"fThis, as I sa1d before, is an 1ndependent report by the

:‘Department of Commerce and 1ndicates and substantiates the

'point we have made. -

NOW, there are two*other'studiesfthat'l think are

of‘part1cular~importanee

and particular instance,Atnatlthis B

"Commlttee might like to see.

This is a report

by Professor Alan K. Campbell of -

d~,Hofstra Cellege and it was published in the National Tax

3Journal of September, 19%8

.ent1tled°

Metropolitan Region.-’An

I have a copy here. It is

Taxes~and Industrial Location in the New York

d I would 1ike to read just a few

_quotes from thls to indirate the point Iuam making,__-

’The Regional Plant Assocmation surveyed some 6l

,area with partlcular emp]
They»fouj
they leave?” therfeport

‘reason was not taxes; it

he New York=-New Jersey metropolitan :
1asis upon firms that have relecated
nd this to be the fact: 1"Why did

asks, ”The most‘lmportant asserted

{

was space censideration.‘

They'go on té makegthe other point that a report made by

~gentlemen affiliated with the School of Business Administration )

at Seton'Hall'University

Reasons for Relocating New Jersey Manufacturing Firms, stated x"\iﬂ.

1955, and a report entitled°

"Tax con81derations‘cannot belconslderedwasinaving

ol

played a dominant role in the locationMdeeisiens studied."’

SR
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‘;It says, itVs a mincr facter in the considerations.i}S

| "In 195u9”this report states,v"the state and local ,

:taxes of manufacturing firms in the New York Metropolitan C,

Area 'u which9 of course, includes northeastern New Jersey wi

average about oneweighth percent ef their gross sales.:

""'When you compute this with the cost of labor, transportation,

gsites, and the other costs they have, the impact of state and
E local taxation is minimalo R |

They aiso make the point that even though New York

;' and the New Jersey tax systems are very different, they o

- were amazed that the average for the locations in New York,

-~ as ccmpared with the locations in New Jersey, showed an. index'js
of almost the same amount9 indicating that despite the . ”
varying systems of taxation in both states, the total impact
'en the corporations surveyed was virtually nilovb o
And one final point with regard to this report | »

o indicates that of all the 1ocations surveyed, this is with
"\New York and Connecticuts the impaot of locai and state |
;taxes on the New Jersey locaticns was lower than both New mw
rYork and Connecticut, both in all Iocations and W1th specific
'-emphasis on lccations of cities under 100 OOO° ;
| The final report I have to cite substantiates pretty

‘much the pointtvl Just madeu_ it is true, there have been o
. migrations from the larger cities but apparently state and
local taxation had nothing to do with it, because it happens
. to ‘be a trend that 1s nationwides as reported in the Report .
‘by the Committee on Economic Development, called“_ The

Changing hconomic Functien of the Central Citieso vAnd'in'f'



tﬁis report'they point7out the same precise things, that the
.determining factor of-th% location of a plant are these other
items I discussed. Amdné‘é most important one is the
population density.?.Appérently, this is what has a'mdtivating
1nfluence’oﬁ the selectién of a plant, not taxation.

1 make ‘this final point, after citing these studies,
that if the state revenues are insufflcient, and frankly we
would like to see more . s%ate aid for the municipalities to
relieve the property tax; even for the businesses in the
respective communlties, that the proposals made trad1tiona11y
by the State Cclo Councilifor increased corporation taxes
would be sound, would:noé,place’us at an ﬁnfair competitive
level if theSe studies héve any relévancy‘Whatsoever.

» Thank you very much°

) CHAIRMAN DUMONT:; Mr. Jacob@ong on your pr@posal here

for classificatlonsy as % understand it you would restrict
that to two classes of propertyo Is that correct?
MR; JACOBSON: No. I had three. One, the owner-

1nhabited residentzals commerclal resldentlal cand finally
1ndustr1a1 ‘and commerC1a1.
|
CHAIRMAN DUMONT°‘ You didn“t make, and you indicated

|
in the beginning that you weuldn“t but I want to ask you
about Senate and Aggembly 86 which would repeal parts of the
present exemption to péréohal pfaperty:stOred in public
warehouses - do you haVeyany comment to make about thét bill,
specifically in reiatlonwt@ what has been said by a number
of witnesses mlght happen in regard to jobs be1ng taken away

from the State7

10



MR. JACOBSON: As a'mattef:of principle, we would be
opposed tb*eupropertytaxo And I suppose if you extend the
principle it would have to apply to personaliproperty as welj
as business prepertyo‘ I am inclined £owthink‘that_it is an
unfair sort of taxation, and that if ?he revenues which might'
be anticipatednto be derived from this soﬁree-were not |
available by continuing the exempticn, the other methOdlof
raisiﬁg,the revenuesg_eertaiﬁly,a‘corporation»iax, I think,
would be a fairef method. » _ |

CHAIRMAN DUMONT: Well, do you feel that this exemption
ought terﬁeiEepeeled that is now‘granted‘to personal property
stored in public warehousesgjor-do you think that the reveﬁue
~ that could be anticipated'frpmesueh'é repeal or partial repeal
would be effset”by‘tﬁe losé*of'job'epportuﬁitieé-in ﬁewaersey?

MR JACOBSON: - I really can't answer that question
because. I don“t know too much about it. But as I say, as a ’
matter of principle I am incllned to think that this form
of taxation is unfair, whether it“s applied to personal
‘property,o: to‘b‘usmessipr‘ope;tyo And 1 would much prefer to
see'a system based on ihe abiiity to pay rather than just
the fact that semething is laying inbthe warehouse sémewhefe,

CHAIRMAN DUMONT ¢ Are there any questioné by other
members of the Commission? . bv |

ASSEMBLYMANVFARRINGTON: Mr, Jacbbson; first, are
: you speaking for the AF of L today, also?
| MR. JACOBSON Nog i am speaking for the State CIO
Council today° » ) ‘ , _ |

ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON: I noticed at the Apprépriatiens

11
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’Committééfméetiné yau“spéke”fbf5botﬁ~and}I_ihbughtffhétfmigﬁt =
'apply today. m : | B | ,? : R
| If your short range plan for the homestead exemption
were enacted, would»that.ellminate(your thought.that there
Shbuidfbe CIasSification in Néw Jersey?'i ' e

MR, JACOBSON: 1 wouldn't think so. As a matter of

N fact, the short range plan, in»my idea,vis Jjust a stopgap:

to prevent the whelesalelshift:of disprenortidnate'bufdens‘

right now. It would app%afto me that the long range"plan7'
i-"should be the guiding yardstlck by which taxation is levied.

o ASSEMBLYMAN RARR&NGTON' But then that would result
in.twohclassifications,in.commercial and;industry and eliminate,‘“
‘the1owneréinhabited'ciaSsifieatién; ! | |

" MR, JACOBSON° Well,'I}make’these just as ekamples. o

of what could be done. I'really haven't made any profound .

?.fstudy of 1t but I would like to see different levels of

'assessment based upon the classifications or near classificat1ons

as described in my presentation. The maJor emphasis there

|

would be thatiwhere.property isvused to preduce income,.it_{

appears to me to be just to eXact a higher levei of‘taxatidnf

from that than where it is Just used for residence.

ASSEMBLYMAN FARR%NGTON' Now, one final question."

_Your citation of the U, ? News and World Reports, was that
‘ an editorial by Mr, Lawrence or was it a news report?

MR. JACOBSON'~ I don't remember.? It was- several e
' l

' *vyears ago. Whether or ndt that was by Mr._Lawrence, it

fhas his official imprimatur on it and I don't like him PR
"that's a personal thought. 1 = |

e



ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON" We can' t j‘attaa‘nrlany ',w,éﬂight
| IVIR JACOBSON' . Iﬂmexposing ,W'_’pre-vjudi'c‘evs't‘owa'rd’Mr‘,Tv
| ii  CHAIRMAN DUMONT? Any other questions of Mr,»
tJacobson? Does anyone in the audience want to ask Mraa
Jacobson any questions? “ﬁ o
| Thank you very much, Mr,'Jacobson°‘ _
MR° JACOBSON01 Thank you very much,,f;id_ Sl
| CHAIRMAN DUMONT‘*'- The next witness. is Mr,v‘ Thomas E
‘sHunt, Director of Revenue and Finance of the City of Newark,
o THOMAS E HUNT' My name is Thomas E. Hunt,'l_ n n” |
_Director of Revenue and City‘Assessor for the.City of Newarko Qi:
| vd My first remark I W111 direct to Senate 86 And as V
you will recail in the 1oca1 papers,'recently, that has been
”denounced as one of the worst bills ever proposed in the ﬁt;~ri
:tSenate of the State of New Jerseyo | “ ‘7
' 1 am wondering who it% the worst bill for, whether.
‘_ it's for the general public or for selfish interestso," |
I would like to give the Committee a few instances of :
:my}experience in the examination of warehouses. I would
'dlike to point out to the Committee that the statute
‘icreating the exemption for the public warehouse has been
__from time to time interpreted by the courtsand stretched
'lmany, many timesoc - S R |
| Now, I have spent the weekend looking over theyo
various dictionaries that I could find at my disposal, and

o

- the Webster, a brand new unabridged dictionary, says a



warehdﬁse'is a storehouse, sometimes a store room for wares
or‘gomds. And then I turned to storehouse and I find that
a storehouse is a building for storing goods. And you will
find that the courts in the last years have interpreted that
and stretched it so that;you can stofe goods out in the open
and be taxed. They also:intérpreted tﬂe statute to mean
that you can have men in:the«place that own the goods.
In one case they stated that the warehouse can be
a wholly owned Subsidiary,' And as I go into various instances
in the City'of Newark, I will point these things out to you,
| wa9 a speaker yéu had last week who tore the bill
apart, I will describe one of his buildings. And the point
I want to make, and I Wént to impress this upon you, is not
so much the revenues that will come from the goods stored in
public warehouses as mucﬁ as that it will provide fair
competition betWeen our industrialists and our commercials
and those that hide in the public warehouses.
| Now the first ané second floors of this building
‘are rented as stores andioffi@es to companies who do not
use the Warehouse:facilitieg, The basement and fourteen
floors are rented to fivé tenahtsg One company, which.
comes from Harrison, dccﬁpieg eight floors. They are the
Brunswick-Balke Pin Spottersa The~American;Machineryq
and‘Fouﬁdry puts‘out'thelpin spotters and they pay taxes,
And this goods is tax exempt S¢ you can see, in that
instance the unfair competition. |
Ancthef,company'¢CCMpies‘twa.campiete“f100rS¢m There

is a company located on one of the floors and stores paints

—

1l



"andsvarnishg They have a sales office in the same area. The 1y~"

| office space is about' 300 square feete They have a sales
| manager and . two or three salesmen on the premises at variousl
:_times. And I have a. copy of thelr sworn, statement in which | |
:gthey'claim the exemption, in which they say that they have two ;
desks, four chairs, and two typewriters. This is in a
;:warehouse and this is tax exempt.
_ | All of these cases I am going to give you are cases 7
,hvthat have either been interpreted by the court, the State ‘“.
Board of Tax Appeals,'or the Local County Tax Board. : y
| | Now, in the basement there"s a steel place down there'

i;and they occupy about oneahalf of the area. Now, I am going

":Lto give you the name of the machine that’s in there'- it's y

) a Doall metal shearing machineor The machine is owned by the -

'vstorage company, supposed to be, and the only thing that the 1ij

'ﬂjDoall shearing machine does is cut and split steel. v

| k Now,vweire running 1nto the problem that while.the
hcompany may not change its product itself, that the _

| warehouse people are changing that product,r Otherw:se, there_'f
’would be no shear cutting machine in there for ‘the storing

; of goods, ~‘_[ o . , R i

» ' Now, all of the employees, they tell us, ‘are the'h
employees of the storage company,'and tenants are allowed

in the building, they say, for inventory checking only°
1pBut you figure out what six employees are doing in the paint
v'place and they only have half of" the space on the floor. ,5
The same person, they have a place on Elizabeth _

,Avenue.}‘ElizabethnAvenue,vthe“first-fioortis,rentedvto_a'



cohcern;?ayinéktéxes} They'have;dthér tenants in there that
are paying taxeé and>neV¢r'ciaim‘éxémptions.‘ These people
bought the building from?the one that's in the warehouse.-
They bought a building iﬁ another location and these goods
they store tﬁere. In this particular place they have an
office area of 30 by 40, which is 1200 sq. feet. They take
all the orders, they issﬁe all the orders for delivery; and
tﬁe manager,lihé best he can do, as he;says‘to me, he slips
it through the door an& £he warehouse cempany makes up the |
orderé. The ordew is composed of probably thirty or forty
,different items. So l am wondering If it is a public warehouse.,

vNow, ‘I have one $n McCarter HighWay, Total é?ea
60,000 square feet. 99.&1;%4 of the bullding is used for the
waréhousing of carpéts. ‘Now, in this place that'S'storing
these carpets they have three sewing machines, they have two
electric cutters, they have six immovable cutting racks,
three'désks and office e%uipmeﬁt.

A1l of the emplo&eee‘you will find in these warehouses
are people who are on the warehouse payrollo

We have another one on,Br@adwayﬁg The lease covers
1500 squéfe feet. There‘the man takes the order, sells
the goods, packs the goods and the warehouse company dellvers
it. ‘ % |

‘Down on Ferry St;eet we have another one of the carpet
people. And in this partlcular case 1t was the parent
compaﬁy,that occupied thg entire floor and in approx1mateiy
the center bf‘the'fiéwr ?hey erected a partition and stored

their éarpets'in there; :Howevérg they had machines in there

16
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for cutting and binding this<:arpeto

__.have one. down on. South Street and this we. didn't find o

out‘until‘a little bit late, but we have a warehouse company _'
) that leases propertyo This warehouse company is a subsidiary
:fA{of a factoring company and whenever the factoring company has |
v!to take over a stock of goods the warehouse company comes along,f
very conveniently, and brings along a couple of more articles gf
that probably belongs to their brotherso 7 | B ,
Now, on Vanderpool Street we have a. television factory,:x'
a very 1arge television factoryoi Their books indicate that
_they have an inventory of $1,h58 307, and they have taken v :
part of the building and they have cut through an archway in f,j
vthe wall and set up a warehouse co:mpany° |
Back a few years —»you had one ‘of the speakers here
before you last week - we had a warehouse on Frelinghuysen

‘d*vAvenue,f In the building & thefe's a bank on the corner and

‘”f in the rear of 1t was ‘a building in which we - had - a steei

) compan;yo This steel company,ali of a sudden, on September 30th.i,

- a11 the employees were taken off the steel company"s | ‘
_payroll° On October lst they are on the warehouse payrolloﬁf
--There wasn“t a single change in the operation or the running

~of that business,. 1 will say, however, that that has been off

'._cleared up°

A

‘ Here“s an exemption from a lumber.company, and 1n
"their exemption they say that they have office equipment,
' wood planers, saws, and accessories° And they give us the RIS
cost of these saws and the depreciations,u These are not i

theories, these are sworn statementso I have copies here _;5



‘ o $1L‘.,2380
o probab-ly the highest it\

lf,ivolume of busxness of $l

”t?oneuseventh of a mill on

SR And I would like to leav

'that I can leave with yo

Now, you have hear

cost ‘and how it's going to drive out the warehoases.'

u.i'p

|

d a lot about what it's going to

And*f

|

this last year 1 have been successful in'obtaining a sworn o

- statement from one of th

”,-tell me their inventory was $113,892.

at 12%7 on the lnventory

ThiSjparticular'onejrian

“1Wif you want'tO'look :

'them=eat?
‘And if their business is
hbecause the least llttle
e__the'other waye?
| Now,

-1 am golng

:don't mean to be a circu

And assumlngut]

¢ so- called warehouses in- which they
Now, I have assessed it’
which would produce a value of "
he tax;rate.lsv$lO,QO,:which is
vould-be; they~wéa1d5péyi$1u23~80.

d I have thelr sworn statement with
at it, - tells me they do an annual
] million,»which‘is equivalent to

their Sales; Are we golng to chase

On a $7 OOO sale they are going to pay a dollar.

that type they will go bankrupt |
bit of 1nflation and they will go

So that's how you are going to chase them outo

to take you down to our Port Newark.

|
I

e with you these pictures - and I [9

3 1n doing it.

These pictures were. taken last Friday afternoon.:

!

:it isn't samethlng that'

On the back I have numbers.r

0

er? and you see them rounding the

we will ‘take number one
' there? you see the lumb

;1umber.

Sof

been collected.

4

Now, theefirSt}one‘F"

icture - you see the'machine in

vl~ L

Picture two,-— this is all the one concern —»and L

4

«thls case, by the way, was" decided by the Supreme Ceurt -




this shows you the prewcutsof the lumbero‘ In other words,

7 itis for pre cut fabricated houses,v And they are warehouses,ra
’ ; In the next picture yom can see them turning up - in.
:inumberNB - the Iumbero_ You see the truck and the men working:
:-there; And you will also see the machines that are planing
it This is all rough tlmber that comes in off the boats. .
liThe‘boat delivers it to the dock and it“s all rough timber.,a"'
‘; On picture h, I show you more machines on which they

:are cutting 12 by 16“5 down to 12 by Bvs.i »” ;‘;}f

Now the most interest1ng one you. are going to see is—-f'i

rif you}take s and 6 ailf you will take 5, this particular "
vrcompany has been tax exempted 6 is its competitor, next door
‘,to it, and pays taxeso,'  ‘: uai o | |

| Now on picture 7, you wili see it's ooen storage again.5,¢
This is teak wood,‘ They have a little sign, you can't see it )
'too well in the photograph, there”s a chain fence going around'i
{there,‘and they have a little sign there that is 2 inches by
6 inches on which it says,z”This property is stored in a Jr!;
ipublic warehouseo B '  " | S _£ '
| Now, I call your attention to the lefthand side of

: the picture, over at the freight cars, and see the size of

ithe person that?s planingoi Now, as you know, you probably

. read in the paper, at least over this week»end I assume you

ridid, that in Newark we are getting a lot of imported carso,f'»o‘
fﬁ;And in this last weekmend“s paper there was a story about N
":llOO cars coming over in one boataz That“s helping our
~,ieconomy because the peopie in Detroit are being iaid off. f'

- So we mustﬁ?t touch this type of industry, we must give them



tax éxémptibn.‘
Now, if you will notice on picture number 8 - and
I have cars from all over the world com1ng in - you will
v notice there ‘are m}hubcaps on that and there‘are no headlights.
- That_is the wa& the Carsjcome’in from the other side; there
is a reason for it‘becauée in Europeén cOuntrie$ they use
mostly candléé, which wegdon't do here.,
Now, if you take the next picture, picture number 9,
the client in the City ®f Newark has already put headllghts
| on them and ‘hubcaps. i ‘
. Now,lin the ]ast‘few years there was a case over
in Hudson County ‘about the mixing of gasoline., On picture
10 I shww you a pi@ture of the oil company. This is a Wérehousé,
This is not taxable. Th§ picture indicated on the tank tells |
you that. v | i | K
| News this is what warehou%ing is and if you don't do
'something about warehouses in the next ten years you are
‘gazng to have no tdxe@ o% persanal property because there
isn't a factory in the City af Newark that I can“t step out
to and with a lawyer set;them up as a public warehouse,
because in all thehe cases the procesging of the goods has
been going on Just the sameg it hasn't stmpp@d. They are
leasing buildings under the gulse of storage and- the rent
for square f@@t, in comparison to other buildfngs, is pretty
g@oda' For examples a building in Newark might rent for 55¢
a square feotg but you won't flnd a wareheuse based on that
rate. I
qu; those are m& remarks on the warehouses. Before

I discuss the other biilég I would like to give you a
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"picture of the problem in_ the City of Newark.i During the |
hivpast year or so l've had a revaluation of the City of Newark.
'_And in that revaluation, and comparing 1t W1th the present |

'vassessment now on the books, I find that if I use 507 ‘that
}ﬂ,the homes are going to pay $Q m111ion moreg»and the service}
| lbulldings and the other buildings are going to come down |

.,$2 million,’hv

Now as I go . on further with the picture I am going o

'e*eto ask you about the homestead exempt1on.‘ I want you to

' bear in mind my problemso

In the City of Newarkvw one to four families -

’*_1 have 35 705 of them; and the commercial buildings and

‘apartment houses - I have over 11 OOO, ~Now, 1 am not 901ng_

to agree with Joel Jacobson that the commercial buildings

- should have their taxes lowered because, as. you talk about

”i‘classifications~ and the Committee and most people are i,s-

opposedzto classifications~e every,day in the_year we are

ﬁu51ng classifications.because when we capitalize a’building

":anotionly_are wefguaranteeing,a~return on his monevfhut’We'

are‘guaranteeing him a ceiling'on'taXeS»because in*our"»

capltalization approach we cannot use taxes greater than

rﬁwhat the value would indicate ‘he should pay°

- Now, you don't- have that on homes° In homes you o
haveapersonal likes and dislikese, 1 may pay a thousand
dollars more for a home because l want to live near my
sister or my children° Homes are a personal whim and most"

people make the mistake9 especially ‘the likesof us, of

'saying we buy homes°” we_don”t, our'wives buy.them, And
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you know that that home was bought because the color of the
bathroom might appeal tqgthem;”the layout of the kitchen, 
It's a vanity value. |

Se we go into ineome capitalizations and we give them |
classifications. And everyOne that 1 hear around here says
that you can't have claséificatidnso The courts recognize
it on this particﬁler type of property.

Now, in Newark we ﬁave $147,338,000 ef pefsonal property

‘tax, and'the aVerage saléry - and I.am talkiﬁg about the gross
salary - of the people 11v1ng in the Clty of Newark is |
approximately $100 a weeko

Now, on Assembly‘Bl, most of this bill we believe is
'fair..xThere are a few tpxngs in the bill that we would like
to see‘changed.’ When yéﬁ come to inventories you have one
class of inventories. Seuhd”eCOQOmics says there are two
classes. One is in raw %aterials for production, and the other
is the inventory that‘isgheld for sale, as we like to call it,
to'service stores'and’the material that's made. |

And I would like to explain to the Committee my
thoughts on what makes tpe City go. Industry is very 1mpor£ent
te any city or countys; sécehdlyg it’s hoﬁes; andvthird,
your stores. And as you will recallg in any development
throughout the entire State of New Jersey you never found
an Acme or a Grand Union or an A & P open up a store until
the development was alreedy completed. They are not ploneers‘
And all the service etores'are built on coming in and taking
the cream off fhejtop eféthe milk. And that's one of the

reasons why we believe that our ihdusiry; which gives us
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employnenigre'ne ééewei11iag'tbfacéépl=1éi?°cn-£hérfﬁveﬁtofyiofi-
o an industryal On the service stores,vwe believe they should . |
pay the same as any home or any factory on machinery.v Theypn‘:
} certainly are not a preferred group when it comes to civiC“
‘interest., In your own town you may run into the conditionii
of a national store whose bu31ness has dropped dQWn and they
fiput the key 1n the door and walked out and pald the rent.:gﬁl'
| - Now, in this particular bill i» I think it's page 10,
llline 13, - you have penalties° Now, everybody looks for power
'ebut I think the power given the aseessor in this particular ;
i;bill 1s ridiculoas,- Without read1ng the bill, the bill goes'l
'on to say that 1f the taxpayer does not flle a return by ’ |
57@January 1 the assessor shall penalize hlm 257 of the tax’
re?that he has reason to belzeve is due,._~7‘e‘> vi
7 ' Now, I‘m not objecting to the penalty clause,“l.

'believe there should be a penalty clause but I would recommend '

.jto this Committee that the penalty clause read that the

| nassessor gggll lncrease hls previous year”s assessment 1n
"the amount of 25%.‘ I don“t think that the assessor should |

o have that discretion, and I don“t thlnk he should be subject .
to the pressures which you and I know he would haveol‘ |
73, L Now, in the closing part of that particular paragraph
1pyou add that the assessor __y abate the penalty 1n whole or
.1n part. I don“t thlnk that that should be in the billae‘f

I would rather see the pena1t1es read "shall“ and no power
=of rebate given to us.ﬂ_'i*' | v-v : ”

| Assembly 82 - the only recomnendation Ivcan nake onv‘y:‘

| that bill is that 1 would like to See the bill in lts first



paragraph;amended $0 that"the Reglétrar of Deeds WOuld'be
unable to record the deed unless or until the ‘documentary
stamps are affixed to it@ B

© Assembly 8l - pardon me, I am calling these Assembly
bills, they really are Senate bills, Senate 8& - this
provideé for the househoid pepsonai tax exemption. You have
it over a thfee-year period. I believe it should be one year
“and it,should take‘effeci the year that this new
ratio will take effect because in most towns it is going to
increase their ratables end'won't be felt, On the other hand,
in most towns in the State of New Jersey:—'and some of the
towns that are opposing %he exemption on;hOuéehold tax, I
can't understand where tﬁey will lose anything because today
they are mostly the one«family homes, and the ohly difference
today is that they are g%vinq John Jones, the owner, a real
estate bill and a personal bill and John Jones has to pay
both of them. So when you take off the household tax the
difference will be pickeq up on his real estate and the
result will be that the ﬁown or the city or village will
oniy'haVe to render one ﬁill instead of two bills.

Now the only onee,'in my opinion, who should object
to the exemption of the household tax would be the cities in
which there are multiple;tenanciesav And you will find that
the larger cities, whereryou will find these multiple
problems, are all in Iaver of doing away with it. "We don't »
know how to assess it; we can't get into these places; we

can't collect it." So, it is actually a waste of time and

money for all concerned.
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Senate 85 is the qross receipts biil, and that we
| o Senate 87 1s on liability9 and that we' approve,”
although I believe that there is sufficient power today in
;your statute for any delinquent person because there ls a

,vsection in there in which the collector can even put you in

‘fibgjail,-»So-I don“t understand why you have,thatubill~at allo.,gf

B Now, the City of Newark“s position on all of this e
“vlegislation c»summing it up in a few words - is as follows.;;ia;
If we- are making changes um‘first, let me put something in,before
'i;I lump those up, on homestead exemptions, your two homestead

ht exemption bills therea; The City of Newark is in favor of
";Assembly h18 which gives local optiono We donit want to force | -

| "'it on anybody-who doesnﬁt want'itON We do recommend that

HiﬁAssembly u18 be amended or the necessary statute be amended so
that,in apportioning county taxes, the gross value shall be
:f'used rather than the net valueo We want to. be fair,” We don’t
»h'want to take unfair advantage of anybodya
}' Nowg if there are any maJor changes to be made in this~i

‘1egislation = and I hope you don“t make a maJor change becauses
- of necessity, you are going to force the City of Newark and B
:;cther cities like us to “do something we don“t want to do9 and
‘that is to make a: choice of two evilsg e-if there are magor
changes in this biilg the City of Newark and other cities like ?
if us,are going to have to go oat and fight and drive for Assembly
v3500 vNow, we don“t want to do thato But if you are going to»
:‘make maJor changes = as you can see, in the City of Newark we
1v:cannot take the shzft to our homeso And unless we get our o .

' homesteads and unless we get our warehouses, we of necessity "1

r;are going to have ‘to accept Assembly 35001405"‘



- because of”youn experience

o three in the Assembly, it m

‘l:

That about concludes my remarks on the legislation before you

':j CHAIRMAN DUMONT

Now, Mr. Hunt gon 86 - and I won't

;refer to it as. either Senate or Assembly because the numbers

“are identioaluinlboth‘House

- you W111 recall that when you»'

- vtestified»last_summer ianewark» and 1 might say that everybody

'fonfthist?ommission“who;heard your testimony was greatly impressed

*withryourvdirectﬁessaand*pp
,are actually named as spons
':were a member of the Legisl

because 1argely»th6“3ﬂ9933t

fwithrthefsuggestion;,otherw

inions about all of these things :
and background and while three of - us}
ors ~on 86, three in the Senate and ;t},~
ight be more accurate,‘assuming you
ature, 1f you were named as a sponsor
ion came from you and we were impressed

ise, I don't thmnk that probably the

:bill would have been 1ntrocuced.?j‘i-(‘:;fjlfv

Now, much of the
:}.that the amount of money th

a portion or most of the pr

'/property stored in public 7
"bthe 1oss of bu51ness that m
| 4state where the exemption i

.in the beginning, as- I ‘reca

’hmuch or Whether there would

byif a portion or all of this

Now, in your opi

opposition to. it has been on the basis:,iv“

at might be anticipated from removing

esent exemption granted to personal

arehouses would be offset by perhaps
ight leave New Jersey for another -;;,‘
s complete You made a statement |

11 it that you didn't know Just how
be a great amount of revenue obta1ned

| s .

exemption were removed

ion, would the amount of income,

for example, to the City of. Newark which you might realize from

“the repeal of thls present
'.:you might possibly 1ose in
foity of Newark Or don't ye
o would be moved out of the c
C R, HUNTER"v Wel

‘that 1 stated that revenuel

exempt-- would it amount to ‘more than [

the way of bu81ness and JGbS in the
ou have the fear that the business;*
1ties7 lpn‘s:.ﬁlglrfl,, :

1 I thought in my‘opening remarks

was not the maln ObJGCt of thls
26 -



legislation°'that it is fairness to our. industrial concerns and
our industries l showed you two particular cases in which
i,properties arevadJacent to: one another and one gets exemption
‘:and the other doesn't and the only difference in that particular

concern was that every one of their employees was turned over,

to the warehouse company, with the same manager, the same shipper,fa‘

"and everything else They are all there and there has been no'
‘change 1n that particular one that got exemption outside of
instead of getting paid from the 1umber company, they get pald
:from the warehouse | o ) ' '
» _ Now that can apply to practically every industry 1n
‘ ,the City of Newark and in last week's talk somebody spoke aboutfv
xthat we have sufficient grounds now for tax1ng because of the'
,recent case up in Passaic County 7 If you recall in the ‘
7_Passaic County case, there was no evidence ‘to show that they
: stored for anybody other than that one taxpayer.v
CHAIRMAN DUMONT" Well that was the next thing I i
,'was‘going to ask you about‘ because the argument has been made:
that this decision involving the City of Passaic would resolve'
. fthe problem without any legislation being required Senator" )
| Robert Crane, who has come" in now and who is a member of" the
| Commis31on, passed over to me a photostat of the Local Property
"Tax Bureau News issue of February 1959, a copy of which l also
brought along, which leads off with the headline '"Public Ware~
house Exemption Law Sharpened by the Supreme Court "and then
it makes this statement: V'"The court said if the taxpayer |
'stores his property in a" well established or newly created

public warehouse, genuinely created or operated as such it is



';"entitled to the benefits

g or operated for his own private convenience and not genuinely

E operated as a public uar

,;must be deemed inapplicable for here the statutory objective

;

,,gkzother hand, 1f he stores his property in a Warehouse created

}
l

.is not being served and no Justifiable basis exists for

fjfavoring such personal property as against personal property

_”stored at premises of taxpayers generally. »

Now if that is what the court meant in this decision,_

bedo you think that that would satisfy your problem, or do you

Vf/think you still need leg

MR. HUNT‘ In that particular case, there was no. o

tcevidence to show that he

| tpeople. That is like a

:(managing it for him.‘ In the photographs that 1 placed before

' you,.- the court says that even though the warehouse company ‘;

'h“before the assessing date - in that particular case they showed - D

islation? 'f‘_"”

stored for more than two or more

rivate warehouse, only that I am t

-,:fwas a wholly-owned subsidiary and wasn't in existence 10 days

‘*e":that they stored certain boxes for John Jones, certain boxes

s'for Sam Smith, and 99 hh/lOO per cent of that area is

loccupied by the main company that formed the company.~

| So, are we going
‘let's analyze e are they

‘¢out, the only company th

one-seventh of a mill on their sales.' Now, let's assume o

*for argument's sake that
: move out ten miles, nort

charges will more than e

going to move out? As I pointed

at's filed a return, they will pay

one of these companies should'

8

of the statutory exemption.; On the

ehouse, then the statutory exemption 'fi

to be fair to our industry7‘ Now,iwaf

h, south, east or west., The extra~f‘

atgupvthe.tax dollars,.tTheygspoke1iv_,‘

_ 5
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to'me,' Theyxsaid, "Wellﬂ theLBush:Terminal is availableoﬁ

If you gentlemen go to Bush Terminal and I'11 go from Portvr
Newark, and 1ﬂ11 be in White Plains before you,

| Nowg transportation is a big cost.: Transportation is
"']costly because you have labor plus your fuel° Now, what -
employment do . they give us? In ‘the case of the automobiles,_
they have. two meng and in most of these warehouses they

! have nobody of any account like you have in a factory,"
Welll have a factory with twos four, or five hundred employees{

| and a factory wlll have part of 1ts building set aslde for

'7f;storing, for a warehouseof You will find three times as many

"employees as you will find in-a warehouse over the same area°
‘And if you are 1nc1ined to, exempt this type of personal
h,property, then 1 say to you, exempt‘all personal prOperty;”

Now, let's be honest,v'Don“t make thieves out of

~ _people »4because all they have to do is to go to thelr lawyer,

_ draw uap the necessary papers, do a little business and turn
wthelr,emplqyees over and they'meet the requirements of the
~statute according to the way 1t“s been interpreted, - and
_at,oneeseventh of avmillo_ In other words, if they do $7 OOO
Vworth of businesssw and many a grocery storemor'canoy‘store
’1n your particular neighborhood doesn’t do $7 OOvaorth Ofv
> business a year - on that they pay . $l OO° If that“s going
to break thems then I think we“re wrong, hecause if you
| were to go into a place tomorrow - if I was to go . in to -
see one of . these lumber people and I was a prospective -
‘$7,000 purchaser of lumber9 Iill make you a bet that if 1

was walking out they would glve me 5 per cent or lO per cent
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off rather than let me go.

Now, New Jersey has got locations. You'll hear stories .

about how they'll move to Phlladelphia, they’ll move to
Baltimore, and they'll’mgve to' Bush Terminal, ' First of all,
you cén't gét’into Bush ierminal.' Bush Terminal is locaded.
But let's assume that thése things work. Bear in mind what -
it's going to cost them'in the extra cost of transportation
and don't forget that Qﬁile New York doesn't have a personal’
property tax, they have a use tax which we don't have, an,
occupancy tax. They don t pay anything in New Jersey. A '
- warehouse today pays on’ ;ts building - period. And a warehouse
building can be‘é shell.f You doﬁ’t need heai in them; you
don't néeﬂiréfrigeratibn% vou don't need air conditioning; A
loi of your warehouse“bu?ldings.may“be LO feet to the ceiling.
- And as to the tax'dOIIar%g I have read the statementS where
they say we'll lose millions and millions of dollars. I
iﬁvite them'tc be specif%c; I invite them to give to this
Committee theApayPOII @f?the.warehouses in the City of Newafk;
and for the volume of bﬁ%iness they do, I wouldn't bother
checking it. I'11 take énerpiamts the Celanese Company or
.Baliantine's or Anheuser%Bu$chgand show ycu that they pay'
more taxes thanvéll of them put together. Certainly; they
have a lobby; they have a strong lobby; but bear In mind
that the people are abloﬁby'tOOQ Are we going to go after
iheSe‘warehouées and after these taxes because our 1ives
depend on it? = not my'iifeg because I'm old enough to retire.
These pictures were ‘obtained on Friday for the

purposes of maklng up a brochure. The people in the City of
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Newark;areynot goingvto.take_ekemptionioanarehouses.‘ It's
been very‘well;put out . Those who comejfrom“Bssex County know
that lastheptember‘I'spent:eyery'night inethe‘month, in |
three different'schooisveverytnight; 1 know what our tax.
problem 1s in Newark,kl know that when our taxes are $552
on a six-room house and they are making $5200 a year gross,
they can't keep that house. But.the warehouses, theyvdon?t,;
pay any taxes. Il am wondering'ifil shouldn’t buy a pair of
dark. glasses and a cup and take up a collection for them when
_ they have to pay onewseventh of a mill on their sales°
Now, 1 am not going to be 1nsistent on the fact that
-they've got to be inspected. "I am willing»to base it on
5 mills so it would be, uniform, but it"s like you or me = even“
rthough we“re not paying anything now, we are going to fight
like the dickens to still stay in that same category. It
isnit‘whether-it"s.fair or not, - "I don't ‘want to pay any
more," That"s‘their attitude°7 And this warehouse bill is
_going to be the crux of whether or not the shift in the tax j-
‘burden in-many'of.your cities is going from commercial
bu51ness and industry on to your homes°

In thesefc1tie55 like the city of Newark for instance,
where there has been a 1ot;of,effort placed uponyrebuilding
the CitYaj” yoa}canftjtake‘that away from homes. These
industries, the warehouses theres alliof them are gaining'
from the iand that the City of Newark owns . Bear in mind
that the. City of Newark owns Port Newark, and bear in mlnd that
the City of Newark consists of 16,435 aorest _That“s»the,total

area in the entire city and there?s less than 30 per cent of



that area fbdaydsubject toliéxés. iPort'Newark alone is 2,840
'acres1Which'iS’nnder'lease tovthe“PortbAdthority,”and'I%donit

‘have to tell you that me‘don't get any taxes from'the.POrt
Authority.: And, furthermore, you will’ find ir you go outl-‘

and I would suggest if someone has the time you go out to

the tenants in some of these warehouses and you will find that

|

-they have been induc1ng these people to enter the warehouses
hby telling them that they will not pay any taxes.

| I'm not asking you to take my word for’ it. ‘You'can'
__have any investigator,oranybody you would like, 'go out and’
find that the facts I put before you are true.
| _ The reason I took the pictures was that I didn't want
fyou to say that ‘we stretched it a little bit. Those picturesf
were actually taken last Friday and every warehouse that I
have spoken about, their representatives here today will tell
you ‘that I had those instections made last Friday.f So none _
~of this is theory. That‘is actuaily what we found on Friday
of last week, = ' |

:| A1l right. Then you believe that

in ordernto‘carry out your Job, .so far as Newark is concerned,
‘“'we are going to ‘have to Lave 1eglsiation aside from this v |
‘court decision? T 'N |

" 'MR. HUNT:f That's,right. thr'example,ytake the
bfirst’buiiding Ihmentioned. ‘There‘are 8ifIOOrs?used by one
company but there are tenants on the other floors. To me .

b'it's no different from a‘mill type building, in which I would

f'go in and rent a floor to you and a floor to the next Senator.




| CHAIRMAN DUMONT°‘ Do you also approve of this bill 86,
the way it is written7‘,‘Have-youEaVCopy of it? - ig ”_ h
MR, HUNT: Yes, Ixhave,fsenator;” You will notice in

- all the warehouses 1 spoke about I didn't brinq up refrigerated
warehouses°‘ I don"t want you to th1nk we haven't got any,_

‘but they run pretty well according to my interpretation of the
'vstatutee_ You have in there perishable goods" and I'm wondering
if that shouldn“t be spelled out because what we used to think

of as perlshable goods years ago are no. longer perishableo

- Vegetables today come. in: cans, a lot of . them, and they are.

froz_.en° The only thing that you'll have that might come under
"periShable goods would be the fresh vegetables which you
3‘might find in a store,,~But so far as warehouses are concerned,1
| I don"t think any of this is perishable today because we happen
to have a refrigeration piant in the City of Newark in which
they store for probably 20 or 25 people, and. I don't think
unless the equipment goes bad in that particular place, that
any of that goods is perlshableog EERE O , |
B CHAIRMAN DUMONT 2 Well the argument made by some
'people, for example, MrQISeabrook of Seabrook Farms, is that
frozen food is perishable, that it is a perishable item‘
'because if you don“t keep. it frozen it“s going to be
destroyed° N S _ y ‘ _
_MR. HUNT: Well, Senator,nifayoa don't eat, yon'rei
géingeto dieof | e L | f N g ; i o |
.CHAIRMAN'DUMONTﬁv‘l:agree_with that., L
‘MR;'HUNT:f}Thatis‘their,businessﬁwrfrozen goods;
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CHAIRMAN DUMONT:  We are tfying tb figure out just what
these terms mean‘hereo Let me ask you this: Do you think that
‘péfsonal property not heid for resale should be better defined,
‘rather than justvmentionéd as such property in this bill?

Do you think there ought to be a definition of what is meant
' by personal property not held for resale?

| MR. HUNT: Well, I don't think there is any personal’
‘property nbt held forvreéale; ’it may nof be for resalevin
this partiCulaf region. ;I would rather see you'péss a statute,
for‘eXamplé, and prbbably broaden it out to‘really Keép'the
spirif of the warehduse‘étatute. You hear them all talk about
it but, if they go back to the year 1925 when this statute
was adopted,the purpose éf the warehoﬁse*actually was for the
‘stdrihg of goodé While i£ wés»stdpped in iransii,,not to make
a sales and distribution office out of it, In some of ‘the
swofn:étatéménts that Isﬁave, they tell you that they are
wholesale distributors, ; and if the Committee wants any of
them, they are available; 1 have as many copies as you will
want and they afe‘all‘swérn to. | |

| "‘SENATOR FOX:' Mr; Hunt, I would just like to get a
coupie"of aﬁ§Wers for my own information. Taking, for
instanées'the Port 0f'New>York, —‘ahd‘NeW York State has an
exemption, I believe, adeoes the Poft of Philadeiphiag -
would you say that the uée“and occupancy tax that they have
in New York would acf mo%e or less as a counter to the
imposition of a waréhous%\taX'iﬁ'New Jersey, so far as the

)

two ports are concerned? Do I make myself clear on that?

A
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MR. HUNT:‘;In other‘words, if‘we7addptedaa'use and
'occupancy tax, - | | _7 ‘
‘ SENATOR FOX: "Ye"s'o"--‘ R
MR HUNT°” Well I am of the opinion myself that personal
fproperty has no value unless you can sell it and ‘1 ‘would rather
’see anything on personal property. tied in to the volume of N
rbusiness that they do, for example, one of my stock arguments
has always been ‘that you can. possibly have two machine shops'
next door to'one-another, each with a hundred thousand dollars'
worth of machinery - one is going 100 per cent and the - other one
‘is only going 50 per cent,' Under our statute both of them are'\f
.,assessed alikeo Well, I think that’s wrong, because the man who
is only u51ng his plant SO per cent certainly can't afford to pay°
f‘ ' SENATOR FOX" Well, of course, what you say may be
"true but 1 don“t think that answers my question, which is a
.simple one and one that 1 am very much interested ino If we
| were to repeal the exemption 1n New Jersey, the statement has
" been made that New Jersey would suffer because these goods would _
'»go from New Jersey over to New York or to Philadelphiao Now,;
I am deleting Philadelphia, and 1 ask you this--vif in your,
opinion the use and occupancy tax that exists in New York
City, as you have indicated to us, would more or less act’ aS"
a counter to the: tax that would be imposed in New Jersey if
'the exemption were lifted as between the two ports° '
' lVIRo HUNT.‘lI am even willing to say that without‘the"‘:
occupational tax it is cheaper to do business in New- Jersey
}than in New York, on the transportation angle alone., Don’t'

-forget, you have to go through tunnels to get into New York.
| S35 ”



SENATOR FOX: Then your answer would be that even with -
the lifting of the exemption, New Jersey would notvsuffér but.
would still be in a favorable positibno

MR. HUNT: Absolutely. _

SENATOR FOX: Then the phraseology as contained in.i
the bill, énd I am notfinclined_to agree with Senator Dumont
that.it might be,vague'nl"goods of personal property not held.
for resale in the usual éourse of trade or business” - now
taking that phrase as it is there - Do you héve a copy of the
bi117 | | |

MR. HUNT: ,Yes,“ o

'SENATOR FOX: Do you think that that phrase, combined
with the decisioﬁ‘of the Supreme Court in the General Electric
case, would give you the tools that»you are aftér, or that
you need, to get after these chiselers? if you want to put
it that way. | |

MR. HUNT: Well, first of ailg I would suggéstvthisg
Senator: Probably the bill should be of this nature - and
bear in;mind that I'm noi a lawyer and I don't want to usurp
the 1awyer*é fee even though I might think they’re»high
sometimes == |

SENATOR FOX: 1 ihink,you know a lot more about
taxes than'we do, though. I'meana even though some of us

are lawyers.
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'MR° HUNT' I w0u1d think that probably if you repealed

the statute as 1t now exists and then create your exempt1on

,_:statute on your personal property consistlng of perishable'

' $ENATOR FOX: You would llmit it to perishable goods?
- MR. HUNT& Well, on. that ‘we don’t agree. I say there

are no perishable goods because they are frozen or in a can°

””:'The thing I w0rry about is that I happen to be friends w1th
'vpeople in the liquor business and if I ret1re tomorrow 1 have
-sa standard offer to make them into a warehouse, and 1 wonder

‘""tif that would be perishable goodso I would think that if you N
;were to repeal the present statute entirely and redraft it,

for example, no matter what amendment you made, in my‘opinxon;
if you are not going to spell it out, then we. are’going’to
i .have the courts making 1egis1ation,’wh1ch is qu1te common, 1n
_this warehouse thinge: The courts have made thls legislatlon°
}’h The original statute drawn in 1925 is so broad that you could

vrun a truck through lte So here, if you repeal the present

statute and you draft up a statute grantlng exemptions -—

'only I would say you should cut out ‘your personal property |

*that you W1sh to have exempted -

 SENATOR FOX:»VOnfgoodS’in‘transit?’

 MR. HUNT: Well, goods in transit will have to be

'exempt;_ I donft;think this legislature‘canrcontroi.thata We

" have that under the federal act and we also have the'imports,

I would like to change that but that's something that the
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,federal government has to do, and we can't do that, the imports.'

SENATOR Fox-' 1 would like to ask you this, too, and 1

k'am looking at it from the standpoznt of Essex County also. You,irﬁ

vhave indicated that your basic philosophy in connection with

"the removal of the exemption 1s directed to fairness in 1ndustry,,

' 1f I quote you correctly,vand not primarily from a. revenue-*

'raising standp01nt,~ In that connection, the question was.
. |

'daddressed ‘to some of the)representatives of Hudson County W1th e

’"‘respect to this same b111 last week and their attitude, and ij*"

1.

7_ apparently it was a unanimous one, was in favor of the con-:‘

'tinuance of the exemption.- I am Just trying to reconciie

!

the differences in philosophy between yourself and the“”

C representatives of Hudsong and primarily Jersey City, both of

‘;which are first-ciass cities and apparentiy have many things.’

‘;in common," , . . : SRR o
R MR HUNT; w911 if the Senator would permit a

"qnestion, Iiwould like to find out whether or not the person
\

'dv-who spoke 1n that fashion was speaking for the governing

n i o
'body of Jersey City or was he talking as an individua17 o

";tf SENATOR Fox~”‘1 jwas Mr. Leo Rosenblums who iS‘V”

connected wzth the City of Jersey City, and also Mr, Fine, B
S 1 ‘ .
?_I believe, who was speaking as Attorney for the City of o

Hoboken. ii e SRR _ , : e
MR, HUNT: ’Mrﬁftao Rosenblum works for the City of

Jersey City. I think, if you will read his testimony, you qu  .

wiil find that he told you he was givxng his own opinion,
"because in my contacts with him - and I have contacted ?r
’ many, many people_» he is not talking for the Clty of

38
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JeréeyvCity. Herbie Fine = you know, he's a friend;efri

mine; his office is in Newark; 1t's at 17 Academy Street.

Herbie Finevworks with Rosenblum'on the“railroad cases.

He is not speaking for Jersey City. o o ,
SENATOR FOXs I thought they both made it quite cleary

’that they were expre551ng their v1ewpoints on behalf of the

>munic1pa11ties. Now, if I am m1staken in that, I certainly -

shall ==

MR:~HUNT;’ If you want to: get Jersey City, you will

‘ have to get Mayor WItkowski and Berry,' They are the two who

"are_vocal on this tax problem.‘

SENATOR FOX° Mayor,Witkowski was here also..

MR HUNT' Well 1 don“t think he spoke on the warehouses

‘as-I remember talking fo him. Even if “they d1d - let me
yp01nt out to you ‘that the City of Newark is of a d1fferent
e‘oplnion on the whole tax structure than Hudson County, and
;'Jersey C;ty,especially, They can’t see anythlng but Assembly
350, We telifyou~it's terrible. We do say that maybe we're

‘going to be forced to accept it, but if we're forced to

accept~it, you are the gentlemen who are going to make us do

it.  Right ffbm'the start = I think from the fjrst'hearing

that this-Committee had - when Assemblyman Hauser, if you

remember, questioned me, I said to himg "If I could
understand what you are looking for in the bill, I might go

:alongiwith it." The City of Newark has‘alwaya_been opposed

to Assembly 350 | _ _ ' v |
SENATOR FOX'» In other words,  then, you feel that, so

far as 86 Iskconcerned,bthe téstimbny of these gentlemen
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was that it was their personal dbinion'and’that they were not
expressing tﬁe‘viewpoint of the municipalities that ostensibly
thevaere here to repfesent? Now, that's not a trick question,
Tom. I want to know and I know Elmer wants to know too.
| MR. HUNT: Wellgzif'you read their £est1mony it will

tell you;'ih fact, the,newspaper}story got it. It said that
Rosenblﬁm was here as an individual.‘ 7

_ CHAIRMAN'DUMONT: Well, there was certainly a portion
of his teétimony abbuf which I would agree with you completely,
Mr. Huhtg beéaﬁse at one point he said that he wasvin favor
pérsonally of 100% assessing and he was noi reflecting the
views of ahybody else in the administration, that presumably
hé répresenteds when he séid that. We dont't have the record
yvet of last week's hearing, but certainly part of his
testimony was on an individual basis.

' MR. HUNT: Yes, it was, and the statement in the Newark
Eveﬂing NeWé, I think, said that he spoke as an individual.

 SENATOR FOX: Well, I may be naive,but I certainly
(didn’t get the impression ﬁhat he was simply giving us his
own particular viewpoint and not expressing the viewpoint of
the municﬁpalityg but I éertainly shall éorrect that impres-
sion by contacting both of them individually. |

‘MR; HUNT: The newspaper account said that the rail-
- roads and the tax'expert'urgéd delay of the program to give
the State Tax Policy Commission time to spot check the
ihpact-on individual homeowners and business.

SENATOR FOX: That's right.

10



"’MR HUNT“vTWell let me be ‘honest, I did some work with

Leo and in this administration 1 think he is more of an - 3f;
e51ndiV1dua11st,‘_5l.gnfﬁql;ggj;,;:;,tiili;_:,.w,‘,__.f_‘ 3 )

| CHAIRMAN DUMONT°; Are there any other questions in;ff"
»,regard to the warehouse bill because there arevprobably ;
jiquite a bunch of them in regard to some of the others,v_'lgf‘

SENATOR FOX°' Yes, I have also this. We received here o

a memorandum from the Port of New York Authority., l don't know-e =

whether you have had a copy of that or not, Mr. Hunt, or. an

5 "opportunity to look at it, but I believe the representativee-
;of the Committee have all received one.i I am jnst wondering,»jf
;if you haven"t received it, if I submitted the c0py that I‘l

:have here,‘and you have a cﬁance to look it over and read it,

if you would give us an expression of your thoughte with

i respect to it. tlf" N ‘»._ SR l'v t ;

: | MR. HUNT“» I haven“t had a copy of 1t but let me

‘-;explain our o051tion with the Port Authority of New York. 7
_I think that you gentlemen, from the Governor down, probably
;fknow that. the New York Port Authority is a frankenstein of
| its own, and l don't think I have to expound on it too much
v‘:fthat any views of the Port Authority are for the benefit
ve:;of the Port Authority. I haven't seen their posit1on at L
'i:all but I think after you read it, you will probably find ;,
'that it's a selfish viewpoint., Now,'all of us have selfish x
» viewpoints._ The only difference is, I want to point out to
1you, that in my case, I donit run for election, I can take‘r_e“
'ithe tre1n home to Newark today and hand in my application

, and get a pensien, but the people of Newark have fed me



and clothed me for 39 years, and my family, and I feel that I
OWe‘them a dﬁty, ' Now everyone who has come before you,
whether it's a warehouse or whether it's Ross Nichols, for
ekample, of anybody else, ;'their thinking here stems from one
source'-'How will it affect me? Now, with respect to the
general fﬁn bf public disqussidns on legisiation, you know that
the averagevpersbn who goes out to work évery déy,andICOmes
home and pays hisvbills,:doesn't pay any attention to it. But
if these pecplé ever knew some of the things ihat are goihg\
:on and they took'time cuﬁ,'ihere would be no assessors and
there would be no‘legislétdrs, because I think théy would
| pull a Castro on uso“ i | |

 SENATOR FOX: I just want to say this. I have run
for election and I may Gf may not in the future, but let's.
get it straight == | ; |

MR. HUNT: I voted for Yo,

:SENATOR FOX: 1 ébn”t'knowiwhether.td compliment you
on that or nbt;' 1f I th@ught that this would be détriméntal
to the'besﬁ ihtefests offthe City of Newark, I would certéihly
bnot be in favor of it. .Ohé of the reasons why I am interested
in it is primarily from the very viewpoint of thé City:of
Newark in which the Part:Authofity sets forth the contemplated
program to the extent df:$2759005,000‘and the eventual
employmentvof approiimately 18,000 peoplé,with‘an annual
payroll of $90,0oo,ooo,‘ And in connection with that, they
express théirlviéwpoint,jso far as this éxemptién is goncerned,
and indicate that they are fearful that the Ports of New

York and Philadelphia might benefit from it. Now, our interest
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"kiis very much in the City of Newark and that's why I would like*v*
'to get your viewpoint on. this particular phase of it, particularlyv'
’ain light of the fact that you indicate it is primarily a o
;vrevenue—ralsing item, so far as’ you are concerned, but a. fair

lspread W1th respect to the industries in the city. 5,-tffl'j

‘ SENATOR CRANE° Mr. Hunt would you hold up Just a mlnute,'z

rbv;please? Mre Chairman, I hesitate to interrupt a colleague,

'iifespecially a Democrat, but this letter from the Port Authority f
Vnalso concerns Port Elizabeth and its development. I have the
:same lnterest in an answer from Mro Hunt as Senator Fox,eh_ -

‘f because what would affect Newark would affect Elizabeth equally.,‘
aSince this is such a short letter,:could we have a recess for

v’ﬁijust two or three moments to give Mr,,Hunt proper time to fif"li

'v“familiarize himself with the entire document?

SENATOR FOX°? Well, that's what I wanted to do. ”Agnn |
CHAIRMAN DUM@NT“V Do you want a recess now or ,_tlé%ffwf _
| SENATOR FOX° That“s wny 1 suggested that we have the R
'Vropportunity to study it°55¢;°-’1], o B »' 1v | :' '.:

| CHAIRMAN DUMDNT°: Do you want a recess nowvor‘do von h
-i?want to let Mr.‘Hunt read 1t during the lunch hour and then

. ftestlfy later in regard to it? PR ‘hip“‘i”:‘ |

o vSENATGR Fox-» Well, could we finish -~; j;f§}pf;

SENATOR CRANE’. Well, whatever would suit him best

,’because I would like an answer to it, I Just felt it was so.

'“vibrief that perhaps Just a few minutesi familiarity WIth it - ff.'

CHAIRMAN DUMONT,_ Well, we all would. I don’t have §

e7fany direct contact with the Port Authority in OUF part ef

"the State but at the same time I want to know what the
”fpanswer iso H R ' e i



’ 17'jthat is going on.._”

bfl
SENATOR FOX: s don't think we ought to suit our
'r:own cenvenience, Senatort I think we ought to give Mr. Hunt
rithe opportunity to make the decision himself as to what he
'would want to do. I | '

MR HUNT"fl3will‘attembt to’ekplain the development v,v'

CHAIRMAN DUMDNT°' Well, now, Mr. Hunt before you begin, -
e“weuld*yeu rather have us ask you questions about the remaining |
 bills and study this durlngxthernoon:hou: andﬂthen testify»‘"
this afternoon7 ’i ‘i; 2 _J | :v ? _i. "vi' b_
MR HUNT°” I wouldvliﬁe te'fallqw>tne ttendfef'ny‘ |
'thoughts on ‘this thing, SR . et
' CHAIRMAN DUMONT° Well, whateverlyou want to do;i_qu
youkwant a recess now or| do you want to continue? | | .
- MR HUNT"j Ne,.‘o, because I happened to be in en the"i
»negotiations as to whetnerbor not the City was going to leasen_f-
F"You see, ‘this improvement is between Union County and Essex
€C0unty, as well as between Elizabeth and Newark.' There is a
creek that comes up there in which the line between the City
Cof Newark;andwtheacity:ef Elizabeth takes place.b Most of fﬁ
,elthis develepment is geing to be transit sheds,, 1 would say
that most of 1t is going into Elizabeth, and I don t see where
»: taxes are going te stop them.;iThe.Pert_Authority dpesnft -
_pay any taxes, even thoughwl wbuld’like'teiseevthemfpay them. -
 _Our leases with the towns 45fdr:ekample;§6ne lease with the
Cigy of Newark of close te 3 OOO acres calls for a hundred

'thqusand.dollars a_year rent.; We’re partners in the deal,

'Vwetrehawfifty,per cent partner.




Now , essumingrfhat taxesfhur; them,,ﬁheyvare'onlyw
going to hurtethem fifty per cent,_because.thevC§ty}of.Newapk
is the other partner and_cefteinly_the,Cityuof}Newark is ﬁet
trying to injnre it\self° These Will be all transit shed§ and-
‘the Port Authority will take care of thémse;ves; 1 d@nft think'
they neednyou or me to defend them because they are deiﬁg'a‘
darned good-jpb01 _ “ |

,Lgt.mevpoint\this out:  They heve>developed the Port
of Newark because the City of Newark would never haﬁevbeen
in‘positioh to borrow éhe_money'or toepay'fhe)interest on the
money‘dufingeﬁhe time 6f'developmeﬁt, This is another
growing Authority‘andvmy ehildfen, if tﬁeylafe_still in the
Statevof:New\Jereey, are goiﬁg,tolbe ruled by Authorities, |

~and if itvcomeslievthe point Whereait?s_going £o costvtheﬁva
~few bucks, all they have to do is euf down their plush places;
‘ _in New York f Did you ever have lunch over there? My taxpayers
. have to go out and bmy beef stewe 1 don t think_it would
bother them at all, | o _' B
| :CHAIRMAN DUMONT; Any othervquesti;ns now in regafd‘
to the wafehouse phaSe of Mr, Huni“s presentation7. | |

SENATOR WADDINGTON” Mr., Hnnt, a number of‘the examples
that you gave us seemed to me to be at least partially
manufaetgr1ng,»in additiqn to warehousing. Do you think
tha£ a clarification of warehousing might‘resoive a part of
the problem that yoﬁ‘seek? . A | |

MR HUNT°. Senator, it isn“t a questlon of resolv1ﬁg
a part of my problem, 1t's a question of whether or not we |

are'be;ng_fair,to our otherlpepple,_our industries, Forg

e
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' ‘ O » A ‘
example, I1'11 take a paint company that we have in the City

of Newark = and we have several of them; we have Pittsburgh,
. we have'thé Shérwin~Williamsg and we have the Benjamin Moore,
I can take‘their plant tomorrow and set it up as a warehouse
'because all I have to do is get a truck and take a chair out of
my house and put it into their place and that becomes a
public warehouse because there are two or more tenants.

SENATOR WADDINGTON: You don't think that can be
- clarified sufficiently é% |

MR. HUNT: I don't think they're entitled to any =--
énly the goods in trénsif = the pufpose for which the public
warehouse was institutedﬂu which was to help out and take
care of our water, railﬂﬁand transportation. But now’ycu ére
finding it in the centeriof the city where the only water you
will find is what you?lliget out of the tap., It is absolutely
ridiculous in comparisoﬁzto what the people in your neighborhood
and in my neighborhood have to pay in taxes on their homes.
And they can't afford to pay one doilar on a seven thousand
dolliar sale! Now, I'm n§t sayiﬁg they all make the same thing
~because none of them‘gavé me a statement exéept thES’oneb
company. ‘ |

SENATOR CRANE: Mr, Chairman, It is not that I feel that
 Mr. Huﬁt has been evasive but this matter is so important to
me - this letter from th? Port Authority is only five pages
long. Could we of the_Cﬁmmittee ask Mr. Hunt to please read
this document'during théjlunch hour and grant him the
opportunity of perhaps extending his testimony on the Port
Authority matter after he has read it, at the first opportunity.

right after the lunch hour, because I would like him to more
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7or71ess answer our questionxng based on his complete knowledgel
1&”of the letter and 1ts contents,‘_ i '. : , |
‘ CHAIRMAN DUMONT°- Would you want to do that, Mr. Hunt7
MR HUNT. Well, may I ask the Senator on what lines f o
he wants to discuss it7= as to the effect of its taxes or ast
.ﬁ'to the effect of its development7 | ; ‘ " _ A. | S “
| SENATOR CRANE°' Well, Mr, Hunt they have brought intohfdf
:argument all those various points and inasmuch as we on this |
’}Committee respect your v1ews, coming from the largest city 1n e

'7the State,'and inasmuch as this also affects the largest city.ef?

| 5_Uin the county that I represent,ll would like your complete and

“icomprehensive view on this letter as’ to the. fact is this bill 4

'ﬁe}hzas ingurious as they envision7 And it's not that I am nOt

ftcontent with a yes or ne answer but I want you to have the de'“

hf_f;fullest opportunlty to acqua1nt yourself with the 1etter before ,T

‘fvhyou answero_ I mean, you may not change your test1mony but I

fwould like to at least be assnred that you have read the entire

f’valetter and then base your answer on it.

. MR HUNT°c Whatever you wisho- 1911 come back after ’t
,flunch 1 was thinking IVd like to know whether it's as to
:the development of the plot or as to its taxes and how it is
;going to affect other taxpayers within the City of Elizabeth,pfjﬁ

”,for, for example, within the County of U’nion° Let's take
vJLinden, and you may have another oil companybthere instead
qof the Standard 011 Companyo:_lf you will give me some lead
jas to what answers you are looking for, 1“11 try to get ‘
| them for YOuoudi.f:"” ‘ ' A

SENATOR CRANEG; I would ask you to answer only theiﬁ”‘

V.flPSt two points that you mentionau I belleve the competitiont\} -

iy



‘with other elements of the economy is not necessary.

MR HUNT: O, K., sir.,_‘b

CHAIRMAN DUMONT: Mr. Hunt, you said that all these
publlc warehouse enterprlses, ‘whether they be corporations,
partnerships, or 1ndividuals, are supposed to send you what? -
a return every year, file information with you?

MR. HUNT: No, sir° There is no provision in the
presepi epetute'under which they even have to claim the
exempiioﬁ@ ;

- CHAIRMAN "DUMONT':? You .méan, they don't even have to
file a fdrm with you to élaim thevexemption2

MR. HUNT: Mo, sir. '

SENATOR FOX: They don't have to file a form claiming
the exemption7 v | |

MRe HUNT°‘ Not with us, sir. You can assess them and
the first knowledge you w111 have that they are claiming they
are a public warehouse 1§ on August 15 when your county
board appeals are filedaz v

CHAIRMAN DUIVIOI\T'I”i Don®*t they have to file a'form any
place to cialm exemption7 o |

MR« ‘HUNT: Not as I read the statute and read the
 cases., ‘: |
| | ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON‘ Mr., Hunﬁg i would like to
pursue the thought that l think Senator Waddington had in
mlnd a while’ agom After;listening to your talk, I have
some Questien' as to whepher there is such a'thing as a
wvalid public warehouse ip New Jersey which exists for the

original purposes. 'Are'ihere such'things and, if so, would
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tyou have any ObJGCtIOn to exempting them or continuing the o

"fgexemption with respect to them?

' MR HUNT° Well,:in my opinion, a valid warehouse or,i' ”

' as they refer to it,_ a- genuine warehouse," should have Z
'hﬁsufficient protection on all of the goods in transit and as

B you read back in cases, especially in the railroad cases,_:f

v”'.you will find that where they change from water to rail

‘:i.they could dump coal down in the Central train yard - in one

""°of the outstanding cases --in Elizabethport and it could lay ‘h:-il

ithere four or five days while it was awaiting transportationr”i

'v'_by railev.

ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON' So then you would have to:f--u

kL agree with Senator Waddington's suggestion, wouldn’t you,

'V]that possibly 1egislation could be enacted which would lay ﬂfu'

‘hdown yardsticks to provide a real test as to the validity of ~";;:h

gtthe warehouse to assist the court.‘_hf h | | |
'][g_ MR HUNT° You have such 1eglslation on the books° f\'
"; ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON°‘ You have indicated that the. B

"‘hfcourts have 1egislated that and you don’t like the way

',xpthey've legislated 1t'.‘, B T e o ‘
ey MR HUNT" No, Ilm talking about a different act now";ﬂ“

athan your warehouse° There is a statute today that exempts

'Vgoods in transit, and any goods in tran31t was actually what gi__

',cyour public warehouse was to cover back in the 20’5,:.:“ -
' ASSEMBLYMAN RARRINGTON@, Well, you are saying then

that the only valid or genuine public warehouses are those ¥.17

- M;which exist and operate under that particular leglslation

jand not those that are permitted to operate tax free so far

tfﬁ9ﬂf ,’h



as the goods‘storéd in tﬁem is concerned , under Title 5li.-

MR. HUNT§ Let me séy that some or all warehouses
probably are'doing the same thing, only the godds«in=trénsit
section of the statute, ﬁhe federal statute, protects them,
Under our present statuté enacted back in 1925, there is no
requirement for anything. 7You or I as an individual can
buy a building and store for two or more people, and there are
no questions, for example, for a license. There's no way you
can know about a‘warehouéé until you hit the appeal at the
county tax board, and thén they set up their claim. There's
nothing in the statute tﬁat'requires them ﬁo do anything else,

SENAIOR FOX: In other words, there are no standards
establisﬁédglis:that Whai you mean, Tom?

MR. HUNT: Only fr@m the courts. The courts have said,
first9 that you don't ha%e to filey second, that you can be
a wholly=-owned subsidiar&; and, third,‘you cah file in the open
spaces - which was the Saddle River.case - and you can have
employees in thereor-S@giactuallygbl dongt think it's possible
for)an assessor to pfoveéthat anybody isﬁ“t in a2 warehouse,
as the cwﬁrts have been %nterpreting the statute,

In answer to the?Senator on my left here, if the goods
are in tréﬁSitg for examplgabceming from the West, and'they
happen to stop-at the Po%t ofiNéw‘York for transportation into
Philadelphia, to their d;stinaticnp today you can prqtect them
because that is in transﬁto However, 1f the goods come into
Newark and thelr final destination is the City ovaewarkg'k
| énd ﬁhen.théy’re broken up and distributed to Philadelphia,

Ohio, and so forth, then that will get them out of transit. .
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S SENATOR-Foxa' Let me ask you this: Under that General

B Electric decisiong letfs‘tahe'some’outfit that,forms a

,,fsub31d1ary and they establish a. warehouse and there are two"

v,or three concerns that store in that warehouse - they are the

only ones that store 1n that warehouse, those two or three.

':Do you think the recent General Electric decision would affect
lthem and make them 1nvalid as a public warehouse7‘bb _

MR HUNT° No, I don't, sir. And I would calldyOur
f'attention to Weyerhaeuser VSo The City of Newark.{rlnithat casee‘

w_;it says that whlle it's a whollynowned subsid1ary é""r | |

” ' SENATOR FOX: s ‘that Weyerhaeuser?," - |

MR HUNT° Weyerhaeuser vs° City of Newark. And that -

»*“'was - well, l“ll tell you my age when I tell you that, but

}rthat was back around 19&6 or ”h? and it ls reported in
';'18 N, J MiSC, 560, and A 2d 22h

In that particular case you will find that personal.

"vftproperty stored in a public warehouse is exempt, notwithstand1ng

tvthat ballor maintained one of its own employees on the warehouse

d':_prem;ses, and notwithstanding that no warehouse receipts were

,lSSued;:'That‘is‘ln thatlparticular case. Of:course, Saddle

River is the open storage one in wh1ch they granted an exemptlonh,

.ytbecause they say the storage was included in the tariff. But
’iln the City of Newark you WIll find the open storage exempt°

jirIn fact, as late as 1958 this lumber company that I pointed
”vout to you is a new exempt property and the same identical ‘
hemployees that worked in September 1957 for: the lumber company,
' the manager and everybody else, are the employees of the .

s warehouseerV
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ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON: Well, Mr. Hunt, wasn't the
General Electric case remanded and wasn't one of the suggestions
made by the court that an area investigation be méde of ﬁhe
efforts of the warehou$e‘in order to get in stofage - their
advertisihg? This wouldjseem to be a new element as compared
with the case which you just read.

MR. HUNT: Well, it's to be remaﬁded for hearing. Now,
unless the toWn or city éan prove that they were éhly storing
for the General Electricéand unless the General Electri¢ can't
prove there was more tha% one‘tenant in ihere -

| ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON: Or an effort to obtain more than
one tenaﬁt, .

MR. HUNT: Yes, énd if the taxpéyer proves that the
effort was made that the& have two or‘threep I think you’
will find the court will%give them the exemption.

ASSEMBLYMAN RARRiNGTON: One mdre question. ‘The cases
that you mention = have they all been adjudicated? I mean .
the ekamples that you cited.

MRo‘HUNTz‘ Yes, %very one at some time or another has
been trieda‘ Some of the%e cageﬁ go back to 1945,

‘CHAlRMAN_DUMONmzi Are there any other questions now
in regard‘to - All rightg will you please come down
and identify yourself?

MR, GRISWALD B, HOLMANz‘ My name is Griswald B.

Holman of Rutherford, New Jersey, I am a Vice President of
the American Trucking Aséociation; I have served also as
President of the New Jeréey Merchandise Warehousemém“s
Associationg I have'gerved as the President of the New Jersey

 Furniture Warehousemen's Association, and also of the New
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Jersey Motor Truck Association. |
| I have several questions that I would like to ask of
‘:,Mr. Hunt. 1 would like to ask Mr. Hunt whom he would assess .

'Jfor the property in storage, recognizing the fact that a
‘great deal of" goods in storage is in storage under negotiable
warehouse receipts, and a. great deal of the goods ‘in storage
is owned by the Government or in process of manufacture or ;
'process of sale - delivery to the Government. I wonder how o
- Mr. Hunt would undertake to find the owners of the goods and
.,how he would notify them of the assessment when the goods in
public warehouses comes . from all over the world

“ MR HUNT: First, let me take the United States '

‘_Government out of the picture. The tendency has been in late
years that even though machinery has been owned by the Federalﬁi
:i'Government, where it has been used in the manufacturing of itsy
products, - I think the outstanding case was in Pennsylvania - |
the courts have held that that is subject to taxation, not 2
to the owner, which is the Federal Government, but to the ,
lessee or the user of the machinery,; I don“t think that :
there's too much of a- problem in locating the owner when Ia,
point out to you, for example, that eight floors of a building.'
~are used by one company, _" |
E Now, 1100 automobiles came off one boat,. It’s all
 one owner, A boatload of lumber comes in - maybe 5
,_million board feet of lumbero» It“s one. owner. Weire-not
going to have a problem,- We don“t want to ‘assess- household"
personalty that will have to be placed in storage because ofv

_somebody breaking up his home or somebody moving to some'



other part of the Country, We have no intention of looklng
for that type of legislation, but we have the 1ntent10n of
looklng fer legislation which will insure that everyone who
is going to compeﬁe with‘any and all of our manufaciurers or
our distributérs wiil be placed.on the same basis. We déﬁ'tv
want to givé them a ccmpetitive édge‘over and above our owh
éhildrén, who are‘the pe@ple who make up our city government.

MR. HOLMAN: In my experience, one of the most
troublesome matters in transportatlon9 and I have stud1ed
transportation all mylife, is the question of ownership of
what is being transparte& at any one time. The ownerShip of
a shlpment might change AO times between the west coast and
the east coast9 and I be’ieve the same thing goes for the
ownership of goods in the wareh@use, I am sure that it would
be most difficult to ever establish the ownership currently |
or at the‘taxing time 6f;a particuiar shipment. |

CHAIRMAN DUMONT:% Weilg now, are you goling to ask
questions of Mr. Hunt, 0% d@lyou want to make a statement?

Ir y@u‘want to testify, you can go on later, but If you want
ﬁo,ask questions you mayjpr@@eed to ask queStidnso

o MR, HOLMAN: I sﬁill pursue the question of how is
the»ownef$hip going to bé established when no ownefship
is established even.withithe warehouse business?

MR. HUNT: Well, I would assume that the men in the
warehduse‘business are pfetty good businessmen; I would
assume that ﬁhey keep ré#@rdsg so that all you have to do is
to check tﬁe records in the warehouse and they will have the

ownership of that propertyg and the warehouse would be



_ subject to the power of subpoena the same as anybody else.‘«' |

'tAnd while property is sold while itﬁs in the warehouse,vit is

- v_immediately shipped out as soon as it’s sold, and ‘the only

if'place that you will find to any extent that warehouse receipts o

. are sold is mostly in the taxable items,, For example, going
kback to liquor again - lots of liquor is stored in what s

VNCommonly called ”in bond,“ because there the distributor or

' dthe wholesaler does not have to put up the tax with the

'_Government as long as. it stays in bond, and still it's near .
’fenough to his facility that he can obtain the product within a ]‘r;
J'few hours° But otherwise, in the City of Newark there 3 | ,
hiisn't too- much selling of warehouse receipts, and I don't thinkdﬂ
‘;'it's true anywhere elseQJfrftii#"d'“ |
. “- Now, in the shipments that come into us from over ]fff**'"
in Burope,'w for example, going back to cars which I made a
'7fstudy of - there were 1100 cars shipped on a boat, they were R
»shipped to John Jones in the Port ‘of Newark John Jones,

‘kfwhile the boat is coming across, will have disposed of thosevd
'iflloO cars to probably 20@ dealers. But John Jones Wlll be
,rﬂthe assessable party because as soon as it hits the dock, it’s
'his property° Itis sold on the way over,-r‘v‘ ,} ; Ji o

o | MR HOLM’AN° One more question of Mro Hunt' fwooldfyoo}
fv:tax a boat that is stored in a boatyard? S p' | - : |
| MR HUNT' I“m assuming that the boat is registered ,,‘
Vvin'New Jersey, , other words, that the boat?s home port
is in Newark New Jerseyo Am I right? ,‘

| MR HOLMAN°4 No, not necessarily,r,g

MR HUNT' Well 1f the home port is not in Newark

‘;:ﬁsski';.tg



NeW]JerSey;gthere ismnﬁhi
MR, HOLMAN: = Even
rrbeatyérd;’either fer sale
o CHAIRMAN BUMONT° 
T'in with tbe question of g
1physically located on the
lyfollew-your question ther
erR, HUNT: 1 don!
MR HOLMAN° Well

"_boatyards 1n New Jerseyo ~‘

v SENATOR FOX. Are
x.stating a fact? - N

' IR, HOLMAN“"i-ea
lﬁumerous boatyards in New

MR HUNT.~ If you

[  he\has reference to boats
- ‘the,water,generallyrere?
vboétitharfs i@ftherwater,
mile'iimit;fisftaxable‘at
'QWords; 1r‘e bbéﬂ'iegreéis
:in Pert Newark, it“éfhet
1.to a. boat that’s in the w
‘inventery, -
MR HOLMAN‘V Well
boat if it“s inventery?
MR, HUNT° Certai
: CHAIRMAN DUMONT°

*’question, Mra Hunt said

ng I can do about it,

though it is stored in a pub11c ‘

or not for sale? | »
Well?-now, haw goes thet exaetiy_tiefr'
oodsfStdfédi1nfafwérehoﬁse which is
soil of1Neerer%ey;\ Irdonft Qﬁitehf
.e‘o;:, ' o . o o

t follow yeu eithero ,H
1t seems to me that there are numerous
yeﬁr#cicing éﬁ'epiﬁioﬁ;oreerevyeu}H_‘
n. state as a fact that there are
Jerseyo:e_
will ask him the question as to whether'

that are registered, as a11 boats 1n

and assuming it’s within the 12

its port ef registration, in ether
tered in Cennectlcut and it’s located
subject to New Jersey tax, Now,‘33~;

arehouse and is not registered, it?'s
'I‘wdﬁld'ésk, would you tax such a
nly, I wouldo,

Before you g0, let me ask you one“"

that under the statute, as he
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-interprets it,"there'is'no‘reqnirement"that anybody;'any

public. warehouseman, file any kind of a form to get thisv“

exemption° Is that correct?

MR. HOLMAN, Correcto' The statute, as 1 understand it, .

,is an. exemption of the assessment of taxation on personal

property stored’in public warehouses° The statnte does not

‘ ~refer to the warehouseman in any sense, .

CHAIRMAN DUMONT° So over the years, since 1925, no

.public warehouseman has had to file any kind of form with

’any level of government or any government official to get this

exemption and thus has had to file no information either to get

| the exemptionOv ‘Is that correct?

MR HOLMAN.A That is correct.1 The exemption does not o

trun to the warehouseman, the exemption runs to the property

that is stored in the warehouseog

;;ﬁ\ MR HUNT.N Senator,_l think you got the wrong

,v_impression_thereoa When they go to appeal the owner of the
h’goods mnst prove thef‘actual condition and the way the property,_

“has been held, and they don“t have to file a sworn statement

with the Assessor, but 1t*s very common, in filing their appeald”

with the county board, that they do attach an affidavit on

'.fwhich they claim exemption9 with their appealo ;lt’s,part

of their appeale :" S ‘ L c o
CHAIRMAN DUMONT: Yes,'bnt'are they required uﬁdef'

:present law, Mro Hunt, to file such an affidavit with the

county board? » .
“MR.. HUNT: No. | |
CHAIRMAN DUMONT. Either they may do it or they may

not do it, whichever they desire7_“

5T



. MR HUNT: That's right.

ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON. This results‘only-when youf
assess them and they appeal it. : |

MR HUNT. Oh, yes. If they don't appeal it, there's
no need for an aff;davit. | p |

:CHAIRMAN DUMONT:} All right. Any other questions of
Mr . Hﬁnt? ‘Now this is 55 the-warehouse phase. Mr, Yauch?
Is this’ going to be a question or a statement? o

MR, YAUCH: A statement.» ‘ » 7

CHAIRMAN DUMONT"Q Then I th1nk that ‘you ought to hold
your statement unt1l 1ater on, because we have many other
'questions to ask of Mr. Hunt. CIf you want to ask him a

questlon, go ahead.j-

MR YAUCH'“ I had in mind that a‘more'usefuivpurpOSe
would be served by the Cémmlttee's hearing out Mr. Hunt's
v1ews and then my attemptlng to give my views on what he hash
- statedo ‘ v ;.

‘CHAIRMAN DUMDNT:k.Wefl,'you are on iaSt‘ahd you will
phave'ah opportﬁnityvthisiafternoon at the latest to do that.
At the present tﬁme we are confining thls to quest1ons of Mr.
Hunt. Now, does anybody elsé have a questlon on the
| warehouse phase? .{(No response.) |

, Now, Mr. Hunt, aifew’other things here: You talked
about Newark's approach or that you are about to approach
a percentage of 50, at 1east in regard to real property
in the City of Newark. ts it your feeling that 50 per cent |
is right or do you thihkithatfs high and would you feeis

that hO;mr cent would be better, or do you feel that 50

per cent is better7 'i
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~ MR. HUNT: Well, actually, whether'it's 50, 4O, or 60,

it isn't going to make much difference as long as it's equal,

outside-of7these’tw0jconsideratidis:,[Fifty per"cent_will;‘ﬁ__l

justify our bonded indebtedness and will allow us some room

for borrowing money in order to rebuild the city. If it's a.

- LO per cent assessment then. we'no\longer can borrow money

to develop the city or to build its'schOOISe‘ Now,‘on'the

. other hand, you are ‘going to have the problem in ‘towns where

1

Ethe argument W1ll be that by using a- SO per cent, .and even

ia Lo per cent ratio, you are going to expand the borrowing

'icapacity of that entire town. And, to me, 1t looks like the'r
people in these towns have no confidence in themselves because

‘they feel that their board of education or their governing

body is Just going to go on a spending spree, Well, they hire:‘

‘us, and if you hlre somebody you can certainly fir&,them.

g-So 1 think they can be controlled and that today they rea

1ittle bit over-nervous about anybody going on. a spending

'u7gvspree.‘ I thlnk that probably 50 per cent is going to

balance out those who may be short on borrowing capacity -

bfor example, Like 1n ‘some parts of- Hudson County and some'

,parts of Essex. County =1 imagine in Union, probably

Blizabeth -.but all of your metropolitan cities I think are

_going to be better off with a SO per. cent, So.l would -

recommend the 50 per cent.

- CHAIRMAN DUMONT: That's because they are either

already,at SOpper:centgorwabout to go, there, or even#

‘higher-than,SQ per-cent.~ Is that correct today7

~ MR. HUNT: No. The ratio s established by Local
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there are various other things in it. Now when you go into

an investment property, when they go to an appeal'or even

when I figﬁre.it up myself - we will take the{gross income

and then We will take off all of the expenses that are

necésséry for'the'operation of the buildi_ng9 and that comes

dawh to what we call a net return of capital before depreciation
aﬁd takes,

So when you go to capitalize your building, which will
cost a couple of thousand dollars but a child in school can do
the long diﬁision exampleg what we do is, if you are working
for t‘.he‘city9 we will take 6 per cent and you are allowed
prcbably 2 per cent, or LO or 4O year life, whibhever you
Want to use, = there are;two methods of doing it, = and then
you‘will cut down your téx rate of your particular city.

And if we are on a 50 pef cent ratio, then I would use, iike 
»in the City of Newark, SO per cent of my tax rate and I would
divide it into the moneys.that are left, and that determines
the value; in other words, on that value the man can depend on
getting a six per cent return; he can depend on getting his

principle thrcugh depre;iation back over a given number of
years and he can deﬁend on the fact that his taxes are not
going to exceed that.

' Now, the trouble with that, as I find it, is that it
thfows you out of the market. For example, in Newark fecently
you might have read about a bank building that was bought.

And you take, for example; in most of your apartment houses,
‘wherever the federal government is involved in it either

- through a GI or through our 608, as we call our‘apértment
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houses - with the 608‘you~can spénd1six'miliéon%d011ars in
putting up a building and the day it's completed you won't get
a million dollars out of it, and stiil on a building in a
private investment you'll get Iesé;“béééuse'in'608 they have
a longer term of paying off their mortgage; they may have a
better break in the interest and amortization. It's a
misnomer, and I find from my experience that in these
commercial buildings nobody buys on capitalizatibn; we buy on
equity. For éxampleg if 1 have an apartmeﬁt houée tomorrow
and I call a gentleman to invest in it and I tell him he has to
put in ten thousand dollérs on probably a ninety thousand
dollar mortgage; there's only one thing he's interested in -
"When am I going to get that ten thousand dollars back?"
Sd the financial term§ tdday ére very'importaht”in selling a
building., You will notice in that building sold - the
Federal Trust. The mortgage is $1,850,000, I have an
éppraisal even made by the city that doesn't establish that
fact, and the appraisal by somebody who was représenting the
bank before = in fact, the'county board has reduced‘the'
assessment terrifically based on his appraisal = and
capitalization is an unfair way; in'other wordég if the tax
dollars go up in a city or a town, the homeowner has got no
alibi° he's Just got ‘to take it, while the owner of
investment property gets protected.

ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS: Doesn't that point up the
fact, tco, Tom, that this investment property follows the
eéonomy;'while the poor homeowner in a time of inflation

or a time of recession still gets stuck with the same old
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*ta#vbill' based on what‘his property,would bring between a
'willing buyer and a willing seller? _
| A MR HUNT' Oh,}definitely. There's no ecohomics 7
involVedlln the home outside of the salary the person may be .
;abieeto makea ) _ | | v o
| _vASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS: I thihk perhaps that might be.
‘ dthe*most.powerful argumenr.in favor of that homestead
'exemption 51tuat10nov | “: _ ‘ ‘
- SENATOR WADDINGTON' Mr. Hunt, you've been very
’edpatient with usS. I don't want to‘prolong your period here
'unduly. ;.havebtwO questions, one of which you have already
oo.partially‘answered,vbut I?would‘iike your‘opinion on this:
‘The Stafe'Chamber of Commerce and others ﬁave suggested

'finstead of 50 50- 122, that the bills be modified to uo L0-10,

. and one of the reasons, as ‘I recall it, that was used was

"”that if.this‘is closer to the statewide average, there will
f,bé smaller ohanges for everybody throughoot'the State.
| N MR..HUNT‘ '1‘assume that's on real esrafe too, am
1 right, Senator | lyo- uo7107 |
) SENATOR WADDINGTON‘ Yes,

| _;,MR. HUNT" It doesn't make any difference. I can't
5understaod-1t. Because whether it's L0~ uo 10 or 50~50w122,
the same tax dollars are coming out W1th the same mechanlcs;
f:Yesterday afternoon the assessor for the state had 1t and
;rone of the things we were discuSS1ng was the dlfference 1n
":the-index figure that we will ﬁaveeto use. In fact, wﬁen
the assessors ‘come before you later they are going to have.

. .some suggestlons to you on adopting a ba51c yearob.Whether
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it's 4O or 50, the only difference it will make is that instead
of taking a cost figure of '54 and adding 1.6 to it, which

is appfoximately_the difference between 'S5l and today's cost

of masonry and steel, and then dividing it; taking 4O per cent

of it or 50 per cent of it, it isn't going to make any_differenceg
outside of the bonded indebtedness, that's all, .

SENATOR WADDINGTON: Then reversing this, you would see
. no~objection‘if this committee were to amend those bills to
1,0=10-10?
| - MR. HUNT: Except the bonded indebtedness.

ﬁkSENATOR WADDINGTON: Of the City of Newark.,

MémhﬁUNT: Not only the City of Newark = others. There's
no meaniné to'it° To me, it achievesvnéthing because no
taxpayer is going tb.save,a-single dollar by it,‘and if
~everybody in a town is at 50-50-12% and you take that same
town and change if to a }j0=}j0=-10, the bulk of them are going
to pay exactly the same dollars. The main thiﬁg invéllrof
these bills; I think, is the equality we are going to have to
| use on the property. The tax rate may go up - when you go to
AO%qulo, your tax rate will go up, and assuming that you
are at L0-1,0-10 and you go to 50-50-12% then your tax rate
will come down but the tax dollars wili Comelout of there.

Just as sure and the same as they were.
. SENATOR WADDINGTON: Itfs dividing 10 inte 10, I
‘had'that discussion with the warehousemen a week or so ago.

My second’question: If I understood you correctly,

you said that unless_Newark gets homestead exemptionslNewark

will oppose these bills. I take it from that that you
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believe the homestead exemption w111 maintain the status quo
\

- in Newark in so far as’ total taxes on the homeowners are

: concerned, So my question is this: If the homestead exemption
l

were permitted, on a permissive basis, wouldn't this possibly

"add or at least permit ‘a substantial additional shift of . the

o burden in some municipalities? So- that for all practical

: purposes would this 1n a new form continue the so-called tax
‘1ightn1ng that is a great fear apparently of industrial people

' now?

MR HUNT‘ Tax lightning, Senator, and 1 think you mighth,

be a little bit younger than I am. —— , |
| SENATOR WADDINGTOh'] Tax 11ghtning is concerned with
‘1nventories, I know. if' "«mhfg” o v o
. 'HUNT: 1 have| been concerned with tax lightning for

a good many years._‘Irhappen to be the one who went in on

three hundred million against the Standard 011 some years ago,
\ : '

'and by the way, I did pick up a two million dollar check
iIf you have uniformity inyour law and with your state

1 supervision, you are not going to have tax lightning because

"they are all going to have to obey the same rule.- Now, we

L,

n;~are not going to be perfect no matter whether 1t's full time

”.or part time, and this Legislature and the people have got to

understand that if you want some degree of authority and an

’T_fhonest degree of authority, you are going to have to have

county assessors or regioPal assessors,‘because today you
‘i’have.five hundred and sixty some odd towns in the State of
NeW'Jersey; 'You'VeTQotJSSO minimum assessors - they re. over

900 - but when'youfgetfsoo people thinking,,it@s impossible




}”to'get’eguality;all*donlt'see4anyvtaxtlightnings' Tax lightning
.was the thing that was in when we: had intangibles, but don't |
~blame the towns too much for it.i There were a few sinners among
the taxpayers tooc‘W S : | _
| SENATOR WADDINGTON° Maybe I could make myself clearo

| 'I'm thinking of a small munic1pa11ty which has two k1nds of pf»“'
“vtaxpayersr For theoretical purposes, let's say they have a
‘group of homes which are. worth $10 OOO and so, if we used the
v:50~per*cent they would be assessed at $S OOO, and they have

one industry : Wouldn't it be possible then for this municzpality

-‘,to adopt a $5, OOO homestead exemption, eliminate all the taxes

B on homeowners, and shift the entire burden to. the industry7

| ThlS, l realize, is an extreme 1llustrat10n but it's ‘the thouqht |
T”I'm trying to get your opinion on. | ‘ e ‘_' |
“ | MR.,_HUNT. I don't think I have’ advocated any Sheh.
gthing“asidiscretion being given to any taxingﬂdistrict»to, jt o

*b determine the amount of the exemption° fWe’aretadvocating

;JAssembly h18 which was- sponsored by Assemblyman Matthews, and

o in that exemption it only allows $2 OOO, and if we went to ‘_.vﬂ
IOO per cent then we would look for more, but when you stop
'to conS1der you are. going to use a SO per cent value,.
-assuming that’s what we are golng to use, in your,particularz
hvcase he's still 901ng to pay on. $3 OOOO_ " i
My suggestlon is that you make a study of your town; .

Now, you heard Joel Jacobson before me talking about homes |

vin the City of Newark, two and three thousand dollars,'fl”?”
"t turned to someone on. that and sa1d "They must be down’ in

the meadows, they must be sheds," because there“s no such -
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o emption.

thing in the City of Newark, and I don't think there is in B

A most of the c1ties. So you would have to take them the way

”I've done 1t.” The way I've tried to be fair w1th other towns .f;

'{-is, 1 tell them, "Take it and apply it to your particular w@fi

' town Now, 1f the investors and commercials are now- paying

o 50 per cent or more in that particular town and your homes are

|

=3;_only paying hO, you re going to have a shift, even with allowing

7iffthem an exemption.: In mgst places where you find these S1ngle

wwiaindustries -‘and I have talked with some of them - DePont is

*7¥¢one that's got one down here in South Jersey and there are a.

‘"i:tcouple more around - for example, across the river, the Baker

'Platinum Company - they own the Clark Thread Mill.” They pay

o 52 per cent of the taxes 1n the town, and what they do, in

‘horder to try to keep the expenses down:is;if the town wants auﬁ

» _new fire engine, they ll go out and buy the fire engine and

”f,'Tine it to them._ Where you have a single industry, you'll

'gi‘find they'll take care of your town.- Their industry doesn'tfb'

.tftry to shirk its duty._ At least I've never found it that wayobi‘

1

CHAIRMAN DUMONT' Well, then, Mr. Hunt, you favor the

B prin01p1e of uniformity as distinguished from cla831f1cation,"

r even though we recognize that classification exists |
Jounofficially and~perhaps unconstitutlonally - but you favor unhl

'tthe principle of applying the same percentage to all uses'

of real property as outlined in this program, is that correct? S

MR HUNT' That'% correct, with the homestead ex~'ff}'

CHAIRMAN DUMONT° One thing that was mentioned last

.
»}-.week by the head of the New Jersey Farm Bureau was that
S ‘ L L :
|-
\
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7farmland is sometlmes assessed for developmentipurposes :r;:f.'

:”srrather than for farm purposes° Now, suppose that the princ1pal

‘}f”bill,* I.say that-only because 1t's the largest one in the

'f‘;grdapl-‘el were to be amended t0'lay down some def1n1tion as};t

.;to how farmland should be. assessed, not percentagewise

.'”lﬂ{because the same percentage would applys but if it were under,,lf

;3cu1tivation it should be assessed as farmland rather than forjhl

'”hnjqpurposes of development in the event that some day a hou31ng

"f}development might come in there and cause 1ts value to bersﬂj

ff)inflated,. Would that type of amendment do any particular harmfr
'to Newark ‘or any of the 1arge cit1es7vg,‘:fi . ': iy »
| MR HUNT° No,k I think even today if T was evaluatingf-e'

r«;that land I would evaluate the land the way 1t was held untilg

;W,[such time as the man sold 1t°, Now, on the other hand ir he,v

IR

"*fwisn't us1ng 1t and on both 31des of h1m there's a development e

If;"coming up, then common sense wzll tell you there's a little :

"f'greater valueo.

| CHAIRMAN DUMONT°» Righto Now, d1d 1 understand you tof"f

- say at one point that you thought A- 350 was terrible? - to use’h
_your words? » | ' "v R

LA MR HUNT°5 Yes, 1 did. ‘

CHAIRMAN DUMONTo I think you said this to us last :

1::fsummer but would you tell us why7 Now you mentioned that

‘ ’glyou couldn't get the sponsors to indicate Just what they had

'f'in mind Is that your pr1ncipa1 reason, or do you have other
'vjdreasons?' ‘ D I |
MR HUNT° Well I would say that one of the reasons. |

’”f'is that I canit understand ito, It has too many things that



-'allow you to hang your hat on in determininq an. assessment and

it also has too many thlngs that allow any board on appeal to
give him a reduction, because it says "taking 1nto con51derat10n
the selling value, the rental value.; Well, on rental value,

| you are 1mmed1ately 901ng into your income. In our 1ncome
. capitalization, the=rental is not sufficient, we ve got to,
vihave the expenses -»’any unusual features as to size - letls

l'assume you had a plot lOO X 110 and all the rest were lOO X lOO

fyl»would‘say that's-an unusual size and, therefore, has a

i

ddifferent value on it - zoning requlations, appllcable

"tplanning, location,r.- well, the replacement cost less depre—il(
; c1ation is what we have to use today, not the rents, on our ,
1ndustries - and then rany special features such as the
'jphy81ca1 conditlon of the|bu11ding or any unique characteristlcs
i-and when the assessors speak to you, they are also g01ng to
call your attention to the fact that there is no. definition
i:in your 81 as to that. Ybu say "full and fa1r value ~You 7
‘,feare leav1ng us up. 1n the clouds like the moon because full and
}vfair value is somethlng that's been’ determlned and defined in:
'various ways, so that was one of the reasons that we couldn't
“-tahe'AaBSO ‘ Of course; 1T also givesvclaSS1fications

:1ndirect1y without naming\them.'

: SENATOR FOX: Mayi I ask you thls° ‘ In 1ine W1th your

. statement on . that the statement has been made qulte frequently,

‘relative*totthese various items that are taken 1nto con- .
Siderationtingconnection w1th the assessments by the pro~r
‘ ponentsjoffthe bill,;QﬁSuJ th1s may amount to classification

but these are the*various,things that-all§assessors-take

'

into COnsideration today.

pel
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IVIRo HUNT?i These are all items that we. take into
con31deration 1n making an appra1sal°’for example, they mayvi,
’have zonlng regulatlons° Well 1f the zoning code doesn"t |
prOV1de,— let's say the zoning 1n the section provides;'i_is
for res1dences and the building that l am to appraise is of a
commercial nature, then that building loses 1ts value because
it s already in violation and is only staying there at the i
”_mercy of-the governing body° I am.assnming that the‘building
;was built before the zoning ordinance was adopted° But-there
1s no . measure of value ln these° We take into consideration

'the zoning code, and we take into consideration the neighbor-h7

hv,,hood, the earning capac1ty of the people in the immedlate .

‘neighborhood, and the rental and expenses,‘ Now, on a factory ,:
_and there is a distinction in a factory - for lnstance, l:",
“always use the sqnare feet w1th exterior measurements, another
'person, especially when 1t is on appeal w1ll only use the

.square footage of the usable area° These are all things that

I

'will go through your mind in trylng to arrlve at a. conclusion

”',‘as to what a wzlling buyer not compelled to buy W111 pay . for

'it, and what a willing seller not compelled to sell wili take
for_it° But the appraisal 1s not based on any one single B
,thing, it. is the ‘whole combination,, In this bill,gin my |
bfopinion, you could rest on. the rental value, for example, in‘
tmy slum sections in Newark the rental value is terrific, so'
. when I have an appeal in the slum section I would use rental i
value. When I had it in a residential section, I would

vprobably use zoning, because zoning protects the property,_‘

So you could go all over the lot with 1t and it doesn't



tell you that you haye to use anythlng,tlThe bill actually
vdoesnft tell yoa that you'have:to'do anythlng.. It has taken’

out "full and:fair_value,"

and it has taken out "at such
prlce as, in his jﬁdgment,‘it'would sell for at a fair and
‘bona fldevsale by private contract on.": In other words,"I‘
'tthink you will recall that 1t was at the hearlng in Newark
v:fwhere 1 asked Assemblyman Hauser what it meant
| CHAIRMAN DUMONT: | Yes, I remember that.

MR. HUNT 1 th1nk the whole thing in this 1s that‘it
glves the assessor the power to assess anyone he feels like
: assessing.' In other words, it even makes a dist1nct10n between
bflone family houses, as to one agalnst the other, not only between
bclasses.f There are ‘so manyvltems in there that you could hang
- your hat on.v" i
© SENATOR WADDINGTON’ " Mr. Hunt, ‘l'm ‘sorryﬁ.' I have
7another questlon. ‘: ‘ i .vb' - | |
| MR. HUNT: That'f's‘ail 'rigﬁ‘t." I'm here all day. | |
SENATOR WADDINGTON: This business of the homestead
| exemption.is'intereSting;tola nUmbervof,us; bnt yoﬁ run smack
into, I am sure, in manyjcountles,na'rery wldespread-feellng‘
,_on the'part of a lot of homeowners that all peoble,vln Y] fér(
as it's practical, ought to have some share 1n paying taxes
so that they will take some interest in government, because
vthe problem of high taxes 1s one that is going to be W1th
'fus.eternally in the soclety that we'vezdeveloped, ~So there
is considerable reslstanoe, for example;‘toveven‘eXCIuding‘
. tbefsmall return that yoo get onhomevfurn:i'shingso Now, lf"t
:you giVeva bousehold‘exenption of}two or.threethonsand/
dollars, yoﬁ'exolude‘an additional nﬁmber of people frome

]
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»pa&ing taxes Who are now paying them. They oan argue, as
,Joelbdaoobson”wonld; that these are poor people and shouldn't

" have to be paying taxes, but there 1s this other argument

that they have children in schoo18»and they should be " tak1ng"

’aﬁdirect'lnterest;:andftaXes"iS*aBOut as strong a force to. -
.create'interest’as“therebls;i'Howdwoulq;you‘answer.thatvkind

.of an approach?'

MR, HUNT"- Well Assembly 118 is & b"lll which gives

local opt1on to the people in the various towns and c1tles,;

land we don“t acquire it by Just ‘the adoptlon of a bill, -But
i.if the b1ll passes, what we W111 have ‘to do in- any town that.
f,f_de31res it is, we - will have to’ put lt on ‘the ballot and have.
‘fnvthe people approve it°' I think that allows every town to-
make 1ts own selection and aS"long as:you have gross values

f for costs of county government and your school a1d is predlcated

upon the same ‘thing, every town is getting the proper relation=-

llf’shlp and no town 1s glven an advantage;’so that any advantage

'.“that w111 be obtained by the adoption ‘of the homestead act '

ill be w1th1n the town or city in whlch they adopt lta

| Now, let me explaln to you the advantages of a homem.

”stead exemptlono_ I th1nk that you will aqree with me that as
’ you travel around you w1ll flnd that where people llve in a’
‘9house theiproperty is.kept‘up much‘better-than where there'f’
.n{ié'absentee ownership, Only today I was readlng about out-

‘in Kentuckyg while l was idl1ng ‘this mornlng, where

absentee ownershlp has brought down the whole d1strict - I

-forget the name of the c1ty° If you live in a house and

vyour neighbor lives in ‘the house next door, you W111 ‘find

1t is better taken care of;'and 1f the property is better_'%
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CHAIRMAN DUMONT : Then you don't see any obJection to
‘leavlng it up to the munmcxpallty - Wthh is actually what

" most of them do today anyway, even though they are supposedly

. required to levy ity = to determine for themselves whether they

. would continue to impose 1t or not?
-MR._HUNT. That's rlght, no ObJGCthn to that at all,
'CHAIRMAANR DUMONT% You also feel that in the event N
‘that any exemption were granted to a certain qroup of people,
"it ought to be a homestead exemptlon rather ‘than an exemption
3qranted to those 65 years of age and over, only7 '
’MR; HUNT : l didn t go into. the 65 years - l'm close
to it. S e |
 CHAIRMAN DUHONT : g bwell,,’l am interested in your

"fviewpoint on that.

MR. HUNT: I'think that‘on your ekemption‘on’a person“sl

?age,_there are factors that should be con51dered other than
the age of an 1nd1v1dua1 1 happen to be work1ng on a private
case right now‘where thlS fellow is-golng to put up a

certain amount of money 1n a Foundation - which he is g01ng

to bulld and malntaln rent free for ‘persons 65 and over =

'and ldon't think you should adopt it - but in this case the
parents can have no children liV1ng, not because they want
'them dead but because they still belleve that the chlldrenb
under our statute have to support the parentso Now, he is

bgoing to devote this entirely for the use of people who

'v have an income of forty or fOTty~f1V€ dollars a montho

Oof course, when he came down and dlscussed the taxes with’

- me.e it's a‘question of:how_he.can‘get'around-getting‘an
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» exemption of taxes here o he doesn’t want them to give up that
| forty or fifty dollars a month° Now, B3 don“t bel1eve you can R
, give exemption unless you tie in where nobody can make a proflto‘

vFor example, ‘in this particular case, if a tenant gets free

”‘”rent and free care and he has fifty dollars a month 1t is ;

rposs1ble for that part1cular tenant to lnvest that flfty
o dollars 1n an . 1nsurance amnuity and therefore, at the tlme_t'
k"that he dies, or she dies, that would go to some individual wholh'
.’would proflto So L think in those cases where there are. any

assets at the time of death,_those assets should revert to»~

";'the Foundation, As to the age of 65 or overv-'and I am goinq

'to cite myself as an. example, the fact: that I’m 65 =Al’m not 655dat‘

"h7yet, but 60 - doesn“t mean that I need assistanceg on the

L other hand, I would take advantage of it,_ You have to t1e in-
'“r;certain conditions in. order to give him that exemptiono Fori
.example,_1f a man has an income of flfteen or twenty | |
thousand a year, why should he get a better break than anybody .
f'else7 A - ) _ o . : . a ,
- CHAIRMAN DUMONT“ So you think that there has to be
ssome kind of need or 1ncome factor in any exemptlong whether:
it be granted particularly in the case. of people 65 years of
‘tage and over, and 1f there were to be any exemption qranted
hthere should be some. kind of a top income that they can have‘
}or need proven before such exemptiono : - : E t

| MR HUNT@‘ All exemptions, in my opin1on9 should be
for the public good and should be where there 1s needo‘i
,However, thekLegrslature;Qasses_some exemptlonsbtoo:fast'

- and_they-don“t~giVenusda5ohance'to;get‘inthyTheretsfarbiil?a o



o the same. exemption,,

>-rgfand the House

'ft';valuations

"..Ljamount was arrived at

“'?_which you adopted a year o

hvrn:to some people what hospit

‘ﬁfhave,iand what churches do

fh7says I'm crazy, but 1 beli

2yfthose hospitals, churches

fAnd;:

"-pressure ‘on’ you —'1n fact

ilgto get ahold of the 81 Ass
v e

/

'»“'through very fast : We had

{went to the meeting,

1

- ~_?Tthat you didn't bring up t

"fyou made to me about page
Jgamend SM h 26 as to the ta

I think you m

”:f;impractical from the autom

'efﬁwwould Just give us- a few 'S

i';:?fOut on that._fgjfﬂ}trjwu N

MR HUNT Well
-ffnisunderstand me that I re
;fclusions, because l do hav
llar pill- it requires that

hibuilding on the plot and t

= _'carry such values as indiv

- In the larger c1ti
*;Newark that would be very

ﬁ:in and we- 1ntend to go thr

v \

als don t have, what sch0015 don't
n't have.“ The average assessor i
eve 1n fair play and I think that

and 5001eties are entitled to |

of course,ywhen you get a little

I'm trying‘to organize the thing now',

emblymen and Senators That bill went

a. meeting to discuss it and when we ”_f

they had already passed 1t in the Senate

ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWSvﬁ

Tom, there was one further point
his morning, that was the comment that
ll of Assembly or Senate 81
X bill's containing the separate v
entioned to me that that might befd;: |
ation standp01nt and I wish you
entences on the record to- help us
as l understand the bill.-aand don't
ad the law and form my own con~fﬁff’
you establish the value for every fh‘
hat the blll and the receipt shall

idual items to show how the aggregate

!
sl
l

es, and espeC1a11y in the City of

‘inconvenient because we have gone i_-*f
ough with the punch card system,

r two ago under which you have given_fngl,,.;

where wev""'

e legal advice.-‘but in this partlcu-’dQ,LVim



but even if you didn't have the punch card system on which
there 1sn't»suff101ent room, and you had the manual type of
bill - in the City of Newark I think I have 18 separate

'bulldings that are on one assessment - 1t would require

. putt1ng those values on . the tax b1lls, 18 dlfferent values.

I think probably you should glve some thought to
maklng the assessor have available to the public the values
that he obtained on each 1nd1vidual bulldlng and how he
arrived at h1s total aggregate but on the bill 1tself it should
"appear only as the aggregate value
| ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS I thlnk 1 ment1oned to you that
there mlght be an . amendment made on 11ne 13, 1n section 17,
on page 11 to have this 11ne read "The tax bill shall
contaln the sum of such separate valuatlon. ‘
CHAIRMANWDUMQNT; ' Any”further‘guestxons‘othr, Hunt?
Oh,tone mofe”thing: ‘Wou1d¢yoafagree“WIth‘thé general
-nfeeoﬁnendation that we got‘from the Essekacoanty'AsseSSOrs
~that any prospectlve questlon concernlng the amendlng upwards
of the fixed $SOO amount pertainlng to a veterans tax exemption
aln theeNew,Jersey Constltutlon_- that any increase in that
vought-to'bexin evenimultiples of $100>rather than‘a $750 .
figure? o o o |
| | MR. HUNT: CALL exeﬁptions should be}in even multipieso
CHAIRMAN DUMONTe - Any other qaestions?'h(No»response).
Thank you very much, qu Hunt‘i Then~you will be pre=
pared th1s afternoon to come back and brlefly dlSCUSS that o
.letter with us. Right? | |
MR, HUNT:' Yes, str,
| 79



"i-findings the report of oui

CHAIRMAN DUMONT v?‘Mt Greene,'are you going to be’;d

'ai*able to come back thls afternoon if we recess now for 1unch7't-'r

MR ALFRED GREENE Yes, 51r

' CHAIRWAN DUMONT: Mr. Yauch you will be here thls ?f""

..afternoon7fMﬁ-_nsz7ﬂrf3:ﬁij.r:__
’~,[ MR. - JOHN H. YAUCH; )_Yés 51r,rﬂf;

CHAIRMAN DUMONT %,N Martln,_Motor Fuel Association
‘3”;fOr is he the gentleman who asked the question7 T

”*-T.f MR. GEORGE HARKINS'R' He wanted to talk to you out51de

CHAIRMAN DUMONT' ; He was listed here as a w1tness

If there are any other w1tnesses who want to testify {,’fr

Hithis afternoon, I would apprec1ate 1t 1f you would get your

B names on the 115t " v o B S

Now Senator Crane has a statement to make before we

"M7stop for lunch Maxf%i_fi~ﬁ

SENATOR CRANE ' Nell Chalrman 1 felt that we.

""fﬁgshould read 1nto our official record of our 1nvest19ation and;v”

Nkiwith municipal debt limits, Just so the people won't feel )

”.fthat the main committee has 1gnored the subJect and I notice}”
idl‘f1that Mr. Hunt hlmself brought 1t up-- You may remembef that g

'f!3when we originally addressed ourselves tO!the 100 per cent y
't{asof true value as the baS1s for assessment ‘all of us were

falarmed about what 1t might do to muniC1pa1 debt lim1tat10ns,”°' -

fi:and this problem was referred to me and I had lengthy cor-fi

1

o respondence and several conferences W1th persons on the Local, R

I

']Government Board in the DiVision of Taxation, on the Tax.*fih'

ﬂPolicy Commission, and on the Distrlct Boards of Bducatlon, 'i';‘”

Vo
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r,:’and'all these.competent persons adviéed me to adyise you that

T'if we were thlnklng along the llnes of uO to 50 per cent in

“V'assessment ratlos, the establ1shment of such ratios would not

bbe detrlmental to debt llmitationsjas»of now and that»actually

o we could deferoanyraCtionﬁonvdebttlimitationS:unﬁil such time

3as the rev131on of T1tle AO was submitted andbthere isfa

.f.,comm1331on in ex1stence now headed by Senator Hannold

t7addresslng 1tself to the ‘revision of Title uo s@ 1 felt that
»'this report should be rendered in public so it would be a
;matter of record. .'V7Q..]l' ”Tk‘:*f* f B : |
CHAIRMAN DUMONT rThahk‘ycu;’senatér'Crane

There 1s one telegram that came in thlS morning that

apI thinx ought to be read into the record The substance of

'~Tf:the telegram sy "Teamsters Joint COuncil No. 73 representing o

'ffnsixty thousand members and thelr families liv1ng 1n the

vrhfState of New Jersey are opposed to Senate Bill 86 because 1t

o will have an adverse effect on the1r employment ":;_ Slgned

vbhiLawrence M McGinley, Pre31dent J01nt Council No. 73
- ::I think perhaps, too,_and\thls 1s 1n response to a -
ﬁ;? note from Senator Crane here that thlS portlon of the Local'
vgiProperty Tax Bureau News dealing with thb warehouse exemptlon
a_iin the February 1959 issue ought to be made a part of the
'T'record : I mlght add that the note on top doesn't apply to:’
Tfexeﬁmtionvdirectly and, therefore probably should not ‘be
Tbmade a- part of the record (See page 82)
“‘. Now if there 1s nothing else we.w;ll’recess until
’fapproximately"two olclock for lunch; - |
R " (RECESS)
_81’k"



'PUBLIC WAREHOUSE EXEMPTION

" LAW SHARPENED BY THE

SUPREME COURT

Persdnal propcrty stored in a public wuehoune is

- exempt from taxation according to R. S. 54:4-3.20.

 The most recent case to arise “under this ' smutc is
" that" of General Electric versus the City of Passaic.
General Electric contracted with a warehouse firm in
.. Passaic for storage of air' conditioning units. Ninety-..
nine per cent of warehouse space was occupied by Gen-
- eral ‘Electric and:the remaining 1% by a ng firm .
ng‘Electno
- personnel worked at the warehouse full time to inspect .
‘and ‘modify units before shipment. General Electric. = =
‘maintained.a punch card system of accounting for the . -
- merchandise, but the warehouse ﬁrm had no |system of;-
) rcccrpts ' ‘ )

The Passaic assessor seat personal property declara- -

affiliated with the warehouse company. ‘Gene

» '.tlon form to General Electric which failed to return the

- form. The assessor made his assessmeat, presumably e
~ following- the dictate of R, S. 54 :4-13, which, says that
 the -assessor after| dlhgent effort. should estimate. the
 taxpayer’s property value at the highest value he has

reason to suppose. it may be placed.

Upon’ appeal the County Board upheld thd assessor. . :

" Division of Tax. Appeals struck the assessment off com-

i pletely. ‘The case came to the Supreme Court in the = - '
form of two qucstlons ‘Is the warehouse law constitu-
tional, and in this really a case of a public warehouse ? .

Supreme Court declared the law constitutional but re-

. manded the case to Division of Tax Appeals for an =~

_‘answer to the second question. The Supreme Court, = = -
however, did establish a new and. sharper definition of o
a public warehouse that will help the Division of Tax

.'v Appeals answer the queshou of fact.

The Court said, . . .if the taxpayer stores its property-,. B
o ina well estabhshed or newly created pubhc warehouse, .
- . genuinely created or operated as such, it is entitled to - -
~ the benefits of the statutory exempuon On the other -
. hand, if it stores its property in a warehouse created or -
" operated for its own private convenience and not gen-
~ uinely operated as a public warehouse, then the statutory

~:exemption must be deemed inapplicable, for. here the
statutory ob)ectwc is not being served and no justifiable

" basis . exists for favoring such personal property as
- against personal plopel ty stored at premises of tax-

. ‘.payers generally.” : o
"~ The. Court further requested the vaxsnon of Tax.
Appeals to supplement the record and to shed whatever' A

~additional light may be available on this issue.. “In

* ticular there should be full exploration of the actlvmes T
* engaged in by the warehouse company towards solicit- -

., ing business {rom the publm and towards making space

. available to. meet any requirements of the public and -+

" evidence should be (obtained) as to how the storage

- rates charged to the exemption claimant compared with .
. Storage rates charged by bona ﬁde pubhc: warehouses.
' ,.:m the area ‘
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SENATOR WAYNE DUMONT JH (CHAIRMAN) We Will call

flrst Mr Alfred Greene, the Chairman of the Tax Study Committee

.,.of the New Jersey Association of Municipal Assessors.,'M'r.f Greene,

'Vv_ you are also the Assessor of Clifton, is that right9 *'

MR ALFRED GREENE Yes,lsir‘°

Mf; Chalrman and gentlemen of the Committee*r My name is

“iAlfred James Greene, Jr,, Tax Assessor of the City of Cllfton,_mrj
’land Chairman of the Tax Study Group of the Municipal Assessors

7,Associatlon of New Jersey,,_fﬂi:*

I would llke, if I may,'u>aﬁ.me other members of this

i Committee so that you will see its general scope in the State°1ff&
,'Mr. James S T McDonough Assessor of Irv1ngton, is Co chairman‘f‘Eu
'-vof the Tax Study Group,_ The other members are as follOWS°’E"E :
v Thomas Hunt Assessor of Newark Daniel Kiely, Assessor of
iflPlalnfield Clarence Delgado, Assessor of Ridgewood Edward |
E:}lfMarkow1ch Assessor of Cranford Norman Stout of Salem County,"}v

TM&PPlOtt Halnes, Assessor of Mount Holly, Gruver Breen, Tax
j“vAssessor of Paterson,'and Anthony Berenoto and W1111am Ferry
‘:representlng Atlantic Clty, and Mr° Berenoto 1s also the |

”-Pres1dent of" the Tax Assessors Association..u

The follOW1ng statement is as & result of thls tax ]55"

p~study undertaken at the request of the Executive Commlttee and‘ﬁggvl

' represents the views of the Assoclatlon of Munlcipal Assessors;f;f"

If I may, gentlemen, T will hold Senate Bill 81 until

*last because I thlnk that has just about everythlng imPOrtant ;fl

"'to the assessors 1n 1t

On Senate 82 L we are for no comment

: On Senate 84, we are in accord with the principle, butl



’belleve that if household personal property taxes rre to/be
ellmlnated they should be ellminated 1n a one- year perwod and
| not over a three -year period as advocated in this partlcular
bill. Now if it is extended over a three year perlod in reductwons
so there,ls no remalnlng household personal, it w1ll entall a
tremendous anount of work in s ome of the apartment -Lype
.communltles such as East Orange and many of tne others, as far
as addressograph plate changes are concerned ~and contlnuous
changes of these assessments We do not see where it will really
effect any benefit to the municipalltles If.thls goes tnrough,
it will be ellminated’overfa three—year period and we would just
as soon_the impact takefplace at the"beginning s0 tnat you -
.gentlemen will also_have tne full import of any possible results
of the pending billsl ,Andéif‘this bill does;gobinto effect,v‘
we would advocate that.it take place atdthe same‘time as tne
i possible passage of Senate 81 . | |
 The Association is in favor of Senate 85, as they are‘ |
of Senate Blll 86. 3 ﬂ
As to Senate 87.pertain1ng to personal property, ue o
“offer no comment. o v ’ |
Any bills pertaining to the granting of furtherd
exemptlons, the A53001atlon has been cons1stently opposed to
for the: past three years and we cannot change the views of the
thinking of the Assoclation on that particular matter.
In Senate Bill 81, in our opinion the taxable value 1s
not defined sufflciently at the local level, And by thls we

mean that the ba51s of arr1v1ng at a full and fair value should

2A
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efinventorles should be undertaken. ,g];ﬂff””

‘“&views as- expressed this morning by Mr» tht

'7:to here°

'.v;be7established‘ In other words,_it should be spelled out If ‘f:“

it is’ going to be 1nterpreted 1n the future the same as true

Vﬂ’value ‘has been in the past to be synonymous w1th market value,‘h;

then 1et‘s have it known as market value. 47fv

:fi Our proposed amendments pertaining to real property are

'fincluded in a resolution which I will review at the end of thlso ;:

‘tj We are substantlally in accord with the SO per cent -

tiratio pertaining to machinery and equipment, although the presumptiont
‘ti-fof all original values to be equitable 1s a falacy However, as
vrulong as industry 1tse1f is not particularly concerned about
:Q;thlS feature, then we: have no objecticn because the maJority
1fw1ll ultimately reflect only 10 per cent of the original cost

>7«;~being SO per cent of the remaining 20 per cent of net value. jvv

We are in agreement that consideration of clas31fy1ng

CI—IAIRMAN DUMONT° What was that last one‘?"v |
MR GREENE We are 1n agreement that 1n the case of

.f inventorles, some cons1deration as to- classifying this category

- should be undertaken., Thls 1s in complete accord With the=ﬁ

We are of the belief that 12 per cent ratio on

-5inventories for raw products, products in the process of

"’;manufacture and finished products in manufacturing plants or

‘ ﬂplants in production that aid in the growth and give wealth

'uﬁto the community should be at the 12l per cent level ~We are ,f7%f

””in accord with the feeling of the previous speaker that the
'.finished product held for resale should be at the same 1eve1

dztas real property, 50 per cent, and that 1s what we are referring



In the case of taxpayers refus1ng to file proper
’returns, we are opposed to the penalty clauses on: pages 9 and
’10;) We are 1n accord - that‘the tax. assessor shall not have the
.authority to abate in all tr part any such penalty. 'We-wouldj
'recommend the date the taxpayer shall file his return to be
-fixed no 1ater than. November 15 so that we can process the

_'balance of our work for the filing w1th the County Tax Board on -

'f,January lO If a taxpayer refuses to. flle his return, then we

» %belleve a 30 per cent additlonal increase on hls previous ex1st1ng
assessment-shall»be made, ,What~we-are strivang for here is notf
‘the'choicesof the assessor or. leav1ng him out on: the limb where

5_these things can run afoulg It should be spelled rlght out and:mf,

the taxpayer know exactly where he 1s working and the. assessor:

w1ll know his exact limltations and his powers.r B ’J
In the case of real property, we believe that if a proper‘f o

:’basis of establishing values together w1th 2 base year for valuesh~”

~:throughout the State 1s un?ertaken for a fixed period of time,

preferably a. ten year peripd then we: believe each county could

if you gentlemen so saw fit select and declare its own individual

: ratlos We would be complylng with the constitutional requlrement

'\that all properties shall be assessed accordlng to the same stand— ‘”i
' 4

‘ard of value by general laws and uniform rules If we maintaln a
‘bas1s of value uniformly t‘roughout the State, it has been advocated :
’by this Associatlon that the base year for values be 195h’ the

- - same year as the State 1ntroduced the bill property asgessors now

' have and the State School hld went into effect, and if this be

|
|

'the ba31s and all new: construction and changes in value be
obrought back to the same base year of 195h untll a future date

\
L
i
\
1

fjh A



‘_when 1t is revised uniformly throughout the State by the
."Legislature, we advocate a ten year period for this,_ Thls.tp/lkw
‘f would lend uniformﬁw'and give us a bas1s for assess1ng and .;

f'everyone would be acting under the value premlse under the same.,
.ibuniform'rules.i As far as the same ratio being unlform through—

;Qut:the State, we can see no particular objection to Whether a:’
5ncounty,bany individual county, selects its own ratid;as 1ong [

.;fdasfthey.are declared ratlos and they are at least at the countygjﬁt :
_’b.leVe]_ L : | : | : .

. ” A I believe Senator Dumont might have had this previous
'riresolution passed by the Assessors Association, is that correct9
:t}There are some amendments to this.d This particular resolution

Lfgoes into the basis of value, the approaches to value, we are,'

. ‘Ztito consider the base year, and the spelling out of the

approaches to value that will constitute the ba31s of value.‘.»l'

'iff,We have advocated the base year tw'be 19Sh for a perlod of ten e

#st page, gentlemen '— some of this pertains?7_'

”'fyears and on” the
“}partlcularly to the present laws with the recommended rev1s1ons -

E}ln the footnotes.i(Readlng) Market Full and Fair Value (beingv&'

[isynonymous) is defined as the highest price estimated 1n terms",ft v

. of money which a property w1ll bring 1f exposed for sale in the ‘:' N

o

'Jdgopen market by a willing seller,'allowing a reasonable time

o to. find a willlng buyer with neither buyer nor seller acting

’“i>under duress,_and both having full knowledge of all the uses

jdvand purposes to which the property is adapted and for which it 1s

'::capable of being used, and both exercising intelligent judgment |
fﬁ;That is the definﬁmn.of market value and this is the inter—

f.'pretation»of ”true value by the courts, although true value as.ti
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b?;fment study as of the base year;a?

}comparable properties 1s made and adjustments factors for tlme
'ftfjlocation, size,:condition, and other pertinent features are: [~

t:,oonsidered and adyusted to the properties involved in the assesse;

195&

We are also 1n accord with some of the prev1ous speakersi;hi'
biiviews 80 far as a close study ‘of the effect of these bills

f'7r“after they are put into operation so that the Legislature will

"J“:be in a p031tion to correct any detrimental unknown deficien01es?fh
,°3tthat might exist today We will not know any of these things;{fﬁtly
tﬂduntil it is in actual practice._ A lot of this even from our ‘KYT»"

'7'fown study hinges on theory almost in its entirety._”‘,ff lnfﬁ"”

There is one - other resolution that I believe has been 2tf£f

tiibrought to you gentlemen s attention and it pertains to the

vffipresent exemption on Federally owned equipmentjor inventory and

ﬁ;fwe are of the opinion that with a slight revislon of our present f’ﬁ

'"*VV&taX 1aws, together with the reoent Supreme Court de0131ons

1ch1gan and other places

"”Qassessments in New Jersey and give adequate ratables in case‘*trv,ﬁ
'iifof a possible elimination of we will say household personal
‘V:fb;property taxes° At present they are exempt and with a slight
vv.??frevision 1n the 1aw, they can be put on the taxable rolls,~[
o There has been much dlscussion this morning by Mr.;f;”“gjtt-
“;Q'Hunt but I don‘t think it can be emphaSized too much nor doesn -

tlb?fffthe Ass001ation, about the problems that do exist in the Warehouse
bifAct The photographs that were submitted I think w1ll tell '
'i:some of the story better than 8 thousand words,. However we
bff?are all of the common opinion - we have like problems = that

5f?there 1s no fillng of any statements -:initial exemption forms,fy,l,

;would hold true for the same ‘{f:f,"t'



if you want to call them that - the same as other properties, and
we do not know the category of-the property until an appeal cowmes
up on it. We have to dig these up out in,ﬁhe field. I know ¥
of similar cases to those Tom has enumerated.this'morningo
For an illustration, I have one building that was put . up
specifically for book storage to be occupied by two tenants.
. They are both in the book publishing busihessg They both use
and divide the services of the warehousemen to sort and file the
books and process them for%distribution, They occupy. each
approximately 50 per cent bf the area ourréntlyn One of the
concerns is exempt by the Warehouse Act and the other, being
éxactly'the same, is taxable - identical businesses.

There has been a lot mentioned about the General Electric
Case by the representativeé of the warehousing companies of the
law being specific on how we could find out whether they do fall
“into fhe exempt categories}or not. Gentlemen, I was the assessor
in that case and I still don't know how it could be figured out
whether they are exempt or not. I made an inspection of the
plant. We could get no information from General Electric or
the warehouse company as té.the category so we had to take a
physical inventory of all fhe products in there and in the‘
inspection of the plant we found one small area of about 100
or 200 square feet of many thousands that was used by a rigger
for his-tackle and gear who was in turn in:business with the
person cohducting(the warehouse business. This was a one-tenant
operatibn° If that type thing is left up to the assessor to
determine whether they can possibly be exempt under the present
" Warehouse Laws or even up fo our own legal counsels who.could not
agree with us, then we are still in the muddle where we are today

8A



‘and T think that with some of the illustrations that Mr. Hunt
has brought-forthvthis morning well illustraﬁes_our‘problems.on
that point. |

Those are ‘the high pointérof ourfreview”ofvthese problems.
T will close at this time and tfy-to answer any queStions yeu
may have. | | e 4 | » |

CHAIRMAN DUMONT: - Mr. Greene;we'held the first hearing
wﬁich was on February 11 as I-fecall‘it. 'Since that time your
bAssoeiation,'as Ivunderstand,iﬁ,‘hés done a consideréble amount of
wofk_throughout»the}etate getting opinions fromwa3sessors,,is'
that correct? | | |

MR. GREENE:’ That is correci,'senator;“v o

CHATRMAN DﬁMONTr: So thatIYOur remarksbtodaynguld yeuv
'say they represent the concensus of epinidn‘ofvthe assessors
ef‘New>JerSey9

MR GREENE: As chairman of the Tax Study Group, with
the authorlzation of the Executive Commlttee of the State
“Association who in turn publlciz&;all'this, I was authorized to
appear and represent the aesessors at this heéring,

CHATIRMAN DUMONT: Can we assume then as a fair conciusion
that the assessors generally of the state are in favor of the
principle of unlformity, that is,applying the same percentage to
eall uses of real property? .

MR. GREENE: Yes, sir. No questien‘abeut that.

‘CHAIRMAN DUMONT: That'isvas opposed tovclaSSifiCation?
MR. GREENE: Yes, sir. |

: CHAIRMANVDUMONTE Is it the oplnlon of your group that

9a



'f},so per cent is preferable to hO or- d1d you have any particular
v7upreference there9»;,'[iel'; | A , v S
| MR GREENE' We didn“t undertake that study, Senator33

Vfbut we believe if a bas1s of value is establlshed uniformly R

f}lthroughout the state,’a year for values with periodic revisions,,'

as long as the ratio is declared at least on a. county level

. then there is no concern for whether 1t is: uniform throughout

. 1

'the statea The problems are different 1n many of these countiesob'
'-QiThey are not the same in our parts of Northern New: Jersey versus

'r;uthe problems of Atlantic Cbunty or’ Cumberland County or. some of

P

che rural counties° There‘are particular reasons why this is so.;k

binOh I am in complete agreement that the prov151ons 1n the law {

'tcould be revised accordinglyo_ T know that has been in, operationoh”'

j}There 1s no particular concern about that 'But there are~other

",concerns from the various counties, thson County versus Atlantic’

tCounty; aSuan exampleoi What I am trying to say to this Committee

'ﬂtis that if the value basis1is established 1f the rules are

l

l"iuniform, if the base year is established then the ratio-as L

ilong as it is. on a county[level uniformly and declared would
bi;not:mattero But if it wene to go the other way as. you advocate,
;jrSenator, then we would bewln accord with your thinking on it
_’:because we are concerned primarily w1th one thing,ithat dls-'”

;Q;crimination w1ll not ex1st ‘after these studies and 1t w1ll give

J
o

il‘us some specific rules to‘overcome the present 1nequ1ties that

i;_do ex1st and that we are all aware of T |

o CHAIRMAN DUMONT° I\Tows do you think that the same
"percentage applied statewide is all right or do you have 1n ”

‘”t_mind applying a percentage on ‘a county basis9 |

- 1
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'5 for eaoh countyv ;4?;

',1s equitable throughout the state;s;_aiﬂﬁ&ft{g

’ State Tax Pollcy Comm1531on - this may sound llke a 1oaded

lflast week that e ought t”l”

"worklng out

::fis on’ & county basis,-ff:gﬁgltifrf“'*

MR GREENE That is correct‘;;vh ong as the value basis

CHAIRMAN DUMONT° Do you also agree with the suggestion

that was made in one of the reports several years ago by the

iqueStlon - T don't mean it that way - that there ought to be fhi“' :

;county assessmng rather than munlcipal assessing

MR GREENE*” I can expressfm:'

’»fof revenue for some of the part;

“fexpress that v1ew°

CHAIRMAN DUMONT’f 1 gather from whw' ; have said aiff‘*‘”7

t‘that you think that the ‘time. for, the Lsgislature,toh}ﬁav*

veothe Governor would be this year and that we shou'd’not delay 1n71

'_trying to find further statlstlcs, particularlyfin regard to

'personal property, as was recommended here by severa witnesses'

ot thls year and then determlne

‘: through contlnuous study of the operatlon of the system how 1t 1st

own, views n that, Semator,



CHAIRMAN DUMONTof You don't feel that there ought to ;h"‘fﬂ

"vff; be a delay in the enactment of legislation 1n order to get

:imore material together, particularly 1f that should be a. 1ong
e ;;;delayq % o R g
s i

MR GREENE" No;“ Then we as assessors ‘are - kept right

'“fﬁq"in’the middle of the muddle where we' are at the present

CHAIRMAN DUMONT"

i;:‘because of the Switz case and the

C
'ijﬁ?other‘court decisions.~1 ,”" "
L [

lfMR GREENE ﬁbThat is correct Senator.—

CHAIRMAN*DUMONT*f.The question of exemptionss—‘as I

i’gather frcm what you‘said, you oppose any new exemption or any f

’vi:j,expansion of an existing xemption, is that correct°?’N'

MR GREENE’” The Association has taken that view
Bk

' Tif?continuously for the past]three years and I am expressing the

!'f:fviewsxof the Association on that, as such

; A

CHAIRMAN DUMONT'T‘Your Association would not favor :ff

expandingythe veterans exemption, is that correct9

MR GREENE Not hnless there 1s a decided shift in

Ji”fthe burden of taxes;ﬁ

That is an unknown That is why we are

'fF{ﬁunprepared to answer that““

CHAIRMAN DUMONT";DO you have any feeling about these
"1n some bills that are 1n or resolutions
. \

'person>365 years of age or over° Do you think 1t ought »

'?iﬂ,proposed exemptio‘

"7f?ftin regard '

’gffto be limited toithat or‘that 1t ought to be on a. need bas1s

: Vifor 1t ought tofbe:a homestead exemption or what, applying to

“';feverybody that 187 /ji;fw

MR GREENE°A7ANot expressing the Association s v1ew '

”“f"}fon this, but some,of us. cﬁmmittee members that have undertaken

Caea



this particular study belleve if‘it_is’going to be given,
it should be on a need basis. ’.i ‘ |

CHAIRMAN DUMONT: 'Especialiy :‘Lf.i_bt is iimited to a
certain group such as the older citizens. |
| MR, GREENE: Yes, sir. | | ‘ |

'CHAIRMAN DUMONT: What is the view of your Association
or if you donft haﬁe their viéw on that; perhaps'of yourself
individually,»in regard ﬁb a homestead exemption that ﬁould
apply to all property owners?

MR. GREENE: It hasvitS>impact differéntly, dependent
upon the type of municipality. Some of the-diSCuésion here
has been about options, and if we are.dealing with that, then
it might be all right. T wouldvtakevTom‘s objéction or recom-
mendation and go along withvthé bill for the homestead exemption
as proper for thé small taxpayer in Newark, in a.commercial,
industrial city, but this would not néceséarily hold true inv
a community like South Orange whefe it,is-entirely residential,
or Maplewood or Ridgewood or some bf the others. Those expressions

at our committee meétings were where it was left, Senator. We
did not resolve our thinking on that point. ‘
' CHAIRMAN DUMONT: Could I infer then that>you would
lean mofe toward the bill of AssemblymaniMatthews where if.is
a local option type of thing based on a referendum?

MR. GREENE: From the indication of the thinking, yesv,
sir.

CHATIRMAN DUMONT: And each muhici?ality would have
the opportunity to‘vote on it? |

vMR.‘GREENE: Yes, sir.

13 4



CHATRMAN DUMONT: One suggestion that was made - I think
it was 1asf week - I think Russel Wilson has made it from time
to time - is‘thevpossibility of a Sliding scale such as using a
percentage from, say, L0 to Sd} Is that something that is :
generally approved by thé assessors‘or would they rathér have
- a fixed‘percentége, not allowing for a sliding scale? I think
he calls it a rahge of aséessihg° Is he here at the moﬁent?
I saw him hére thisamorning, He is the assessor of Englewoodo'
MR. GREENE: Our Association did not take that up nor,
Mr ., HUnt‘tells‘me,‘did the Ieague. I am not entirely familiar
with the reasoning that is‘behind that, Senator;
| CHAIRMAN DUMONTﬁ I think it was to allow the municipalities
some dption_betweeﬁ a range of possibly 10 per cent rather than
Happlying a fixed percentage of either L0 or 50 or whatever it
might be., |
MR. GREENE: You mean an option to the community?
CHAIRMAN DUMONT: More or less at the option of the
'local asséssor, I guess was the idea of the thing.
MR; GREENE: I am not even prepared to answer that.,
| ' CHAIRMAN DUMONT:. I just wantéd tofget your viewpoint'
on that. | | | |
- Dd you haVe‘any pééition in your Association with regard
to A 3507. ‘ | |
' MRDIGREENE: When fhey'réfer to the thingé to be taken
into consideration in valuing property? Some of those we are
in agreement‘with, with some of the revisions that we have at
the end of our particular resolution. But nany of the other

points, so far as classifying property, we are in diségreement‘withn

1 A
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'”t that

 We areloflthe opinionlthat all'propertyfshould;be aSsessedJ’

particulafly real{property, onfthegsaﬁeibaSis andhthevsame' i

: ratlo applied

CHAIRMAN DUMONT‘ Is 1t reasonable then to conclude ;

- that with these amendments you have suggested, you would favor i
'the program in the bills that are before us and that we are h -

".conducting a hearing on in preference to A 35@9

MR, GREENE: .Yes, sir.ﬁ'

CHAIRMAN DUMONT-S You were the assessor, Mr. Greene, in

n’the General Electric case?

:_SMR,vGREENE:, Yes, I was.,v, AN,
CHAIRMAN’DUMONTW, And you feel that thls court declsionj

’as has been argued by representatives of the warehousemen who
" have testifled in the last couple of hearlngs- that thls declslon v
» does not lay down, as they ‘say, a proper basis for know1ng

- what to do about warehouse taxatlon or exemption 1n the future?'

MR GREENE°' I don't belleve 1t solves anythlng as

',yet Senator,, The case hasn't really been decided so far as

~know.v It has been sent. back to the State Board from the
Supreme Court, and I also know that thls particular case is

pending before the U. S Supreme Court for adgudication even -,

‘.before it is. heard or decided by the State Beard

',»SENATQR FOX* .The General>Electr1c,caSe?;,if,‘
MR .. GREENE: That is correot yes':‘p>_ o o
Q'CHAIRMAN'DUMONT- So you think some legis1atlon is p

‘"necessary on the subgect of warehouses a31de from thls dec1s1on9

MR GREENE° Yes,vslrm We are heartlly 1n accord w1th

,';3L3i51A‘



CHAIRMAN DUMQNT'- Do you think that Senate 86 is an-

’pfanswer to it or that 1t ought to be amended*\ In other words’f"i"fiil"‘
vk,’do you feel that there ought to be an amendment such as" |

| Vfbdefining clearly in. the bill "property held for resale" or»"'

‘ff_ﬂat we ought to have a clearer understandlng of what 1s meant

',by perlshable goods° L

MR GREENE I might say that the Association 1s entlrely

‘"";in accord w1th the v1ews expressed by Mr° Hunt this morning°

"""Mr Hunt is also a member of this Tax Study Group and he iS
'a"closer te the particular problems,vmore so than anybody whom

""-I know with the possible e%ception of ‘some of the men from

. ffJersey Glty. We have let Tom express the v1ews.f":“

ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS‘“ Mr. Greene, this isn't somethlng B

"”;fthat you discussed in your maln remarks. Do you have a copy
'"Eof S 81 in front of you° v R " | e
. GREENE*-- Yes,\I do | R
ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS' Referring to page 7, paragraph

| '(d), providlng "The fair value of personal property used in- ._f»fi'ﬁ

'ffbusiness shall be presumed to be the net book value thereof"'"

f etc., and "that the Director of ‘the D1v1sion of Taxation may
1 g

"f promulgate uniform rules and regulations for the determination ‘"5,‘;f‘"

i aiand reporting of costs, depreciation n.nf'--do you think that

. \ i

f'we should set up a’ separate scale of depreclation for ad valorem
' ay

tax purposes or, should we ' use the deprec1ation schedules approved |

{ by the Internal Revenue Service for income taxation?

?

MR GREENE. I think 1f we are to start detailing the
'7;depreclation end of it then we should start rlght at the basis1

yof the orlginal values and turn those up from their orlglnal

.
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cost through a.cost index up to tha“présentiievelﬂoffasseSsingv
with the depreciation backwards.'-Then*W@»wéuldumaintéin equity.
We weren't too particularly concerned with whether it is 50
per cent of the net book value because ultimately with the
'advantages’of certain tax provisioﬁs}lthey would rapildly be . -
down to the'ZO‘per.ceht 1évela' There has been discussion of -
why we shouldn't‘justvgo‘to 1Q pér cent of thé'originalvcost*
,righﬁ off the bat and fbrget the mechanics that go in.betweeho

ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEEWS: Mr. Greene, that is why I raised
the point because I realize that there are a number of accelerated
tax write-off provisions under the Internal Revenue Code and I
was wdndering - I don't know whether your group itself has ah.
opinioﬂ or whether you as an individual'haE'anidpinion.thatfwe
shbuld.perhapé go intb, say, straight livie depreciation for
,ﬁurpoées of éd'valorem taxation,

MR, GREENE: I think, Mr. Assemblyman, if we were to go
into a breakdown of depreciation,'Whether’we set up'aYStraight'
1ine or any dthér'particular method,bthen we have to set up
the basis properly. Then we would be in agreemént if we are
'gétting-into the depreciation end of 1t. If:the‘original cost,
whether it was 1950 or 1955, for the same piéceiof'méchinery;
were treaded up to today's level, if this were the assesgsing date,
and then depfeciated>baékward under a uhiformfdepreciation; :
table suchvas‘you afe'advocéting,*then we believe that would be
. proper.

 ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS: ~One other point that interested
me ih'your feméfks,’ybﬁ sﬁggested perhaps'a:change in the.
‘existing law to cover the taxation of'pErSOUal»property'.
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Uactually owned by the Federal government and used by local

,fﬁ;industry.: Did you have any concerted discu331on of that 1n‘fd:'

i your group?

’*3 MR GREENE" The Association has supported resolutionsl-; -

'wtthey concurred in resolutions by various county associations'

iﬂ”h’for the introduction of this particular b111°_ We are. in support

".fvof that I think you are probably aware of what we are

'tfreferring to.. Government owned machinery and equipment in

~f;some of the plants doing government work is not taxable at

“d"?tfpresent These recent Supreme Court decisions are having an 7'

.:f;;impact on all states that are not presently able to take

':;advantage of these decisions.r I have the latest publicatlon of

:ﬂfi}the National Association of Assess1n8 offlcers' News Letter.":

ffThere 1s a bill recently introduced in Colorado pertalning

i7fto the same thlng we' are recommending here. This is happening

ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS': Are‘you referring to that ?;f:_;‘
1_*Murray Corporation versus City of Detr01t situation9 | B
MR, GREENE That is correct B ST
ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS’- It is my understanding that ‘pre-

Hi'fsently in New Jersey we follow the tax theory th&t was 1a1d down)'ffi

b

°:fl}in the Arrow Jet case‘- Are you familiar with that one? It

:.f;came down about three months ago - that we cannot tax this

| ?'._personal property which is owned by the government and used

? dfby 1oca1 manufacturers..y-mbu

MR GREENE. Under present law we agree with you, Mr,J[;
{Assemblyman., We believe a rev181on 1n the law would prov1de

l{us with the tools to be able to assess it We are no different

)
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thén many Of these other‘statés in;ﬁhis paftloular>cafegbry;
Colorado, for ome example, is ﬁje mosf receﬁﬁlfo‘try to revise
the laws beoause this 1nvolves many mllllons and mllllons of
dollars of taxable propertyo _
| ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS° Well, of course, theréils also the

proposition there that we mlght inflict some harm on our
national defense industries in New Jersey because what it
ends up doing is rais1ng the contract prlce because in the
final analysis Uncle Sam would pick up the tab for those 1ocal
taxes That was the argument presented to me. |

MRo GREENE: We don't seemfto be in agreémeht with that,
MrajAssembljmanu Your investigation might ultimately substaﬁfiate
those views. But thisbisnﬂt true if 1t is being done in‘many of
the other sfates that are now currently unable to tax these
1tems.\ They are introduoingvbillé to be éble to enter into the
same type'aséessment provisions. If this is'true‘and it is
happenihg all over, then I dd hot see where it would be in
competition, |

ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS: Of course, if it were dons
universally, there would be no probleino

MR. GREENE: That's right. Well, I bhink we should geb
one péint perfectly clear and ﬁhat is that we do not advocate
hurting anybody. We are after a fair distribution of the tax
burden. We do believe in going along as much as péssible on
a fair basis with industry because industry aids so much in the
growth}of this state and ln our‘owh respectivé communitiesyas
far as the wealth that it brings in in payfollso We ére-éwaré

of those things, Mr. Assemblymen, but our Association does not
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- believe that this.would deter from that. ‘

SENATOR CRANE: Mr., Gréene; Ivam not aware of anjbodj.
addressing any questions to yoﬁ on‘thislépposition of elimihating
the tax on household pefsonalty‘or assessment on household o
personalty because I was out making a telephone call Has
there been a question in relation to that?

CHAIRMAN DUMONT: I don't believe so.

,SENATOR CRANE: I was interested, sir, as to whether
the assessors were in favor of the elimination of this taxl'
or whether, as waé suggested iﬁ these hearings a week or so ago,
it be made a_matter of local option. Do you have any stand on
that? |

‘MR; GREENE: Well, there were some expressions on that,
Sénétor, If in some of the(commﬁnities it is exempted drb
removed, tﬁey are going to feel an impact. Now, what would be-
the replacementvof‘this type~tak? With their thinking, if that
is the .case, thsn we would probaﬁly be in agreement that it
. should be optional.

SENATOR CRANE: Then I wanted to bring up one other point.
Ouf research 1ést year and our conversations with the Governor
and other persons who are charged with the édministration and
the supervision of this indicated that they all felt that this
1s one of the areas in ﬁhich we must invoke transitionéi pfocesses;
in other words, that you cannot 81mp1y do away with somethlngo
'(We know from the reports of the Tax Policy Comm1831on that the
levying of a tax on household personalty brings in throughout
the state in thevafeas where it is levied some eighteen million
' dollars. Because at this time 1t is believed impossible.to levy‘
a broad-base tax to help replace‘ﬁhesé lost revenues, itawas
through it would be better when you are talking in terms of
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éliminating'eighteen»million'dollars‘and have no replacement

to put it on a transitional basis of three years., ..So wWhen you
say it should be outlawed in”one‘year,:I.am.afraid that this is
too greét a burden to bear and the three years gives the . .
Legislature the proper time in which'to,address_itself to the
replacement revenue problem.

MR. GREENE: We have made a study of this, Senator Crane,
and we are in’agfeement with some of these Tax Study Commission
reports that household personal is another form of real estate
tax in the majority of'tﬁe communities that seem to be concerned,
‘Ridgewood for one, and some of the entirely residential type
communities where you get into tenancy. i have made a study
~since I have been iﬁ Clifton for the imppct it would have there,
and from the history of tax collections in Passaic and Montclair
on the tenancy end of it;'the only ones who seem to pay this or
the“bulk of it are the real estate owners. And the uncollected
part so long as it is represented on the assessment rolls is
still paid to the county-share cost of govermﬁent° It is a.
discriminatory tax to say the least.

SENATOR CRANE: TIt"is”one tax where there is great
opportunity for discrimination. But still you favor a retention
of it on a municipal-option basis?

MR; GREENE; ‘No. I say officially the majority of
the thinking of the Association on that subject is if the bill
to abolish household tax goes through, then we are in diségree—
ment of the three-year period doing it. The views expresSed,v

" by the Association are if it is going tduhappengvit should be
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I:i"total taxes. e this is
Mfffithat it should come off

fone year when all the revisions are taking place.' I don't thlnk .
“””‘tyou are going to find this shift or the concern in actuality |

’ *f*ilthat is apparent here._ It is another form of real estate taxo

The real estate owner is the one that is paying 1t at present -
”°;and the delinquency rate is on: the tenants."' RS

SENATOR CRANE Don't you feel when you are. talking in

Th?fterms of eliminating a tax that produces elghteen million dollars
hxﬁ;revenue, without talking in terms of some replacement that | |
:d'iyou are- creating a hardship that is indeed greater than the
Hﬁﬁaadministrative effort that would be required to, let us say,- h o

B {hf{make this trans1tory over a three year Per1°d°

MB GREENE Welﬂ I think the views of our Committee j

'v;are that you will have at the beginning aipossible increase in,'

rue, then we are in definite agreement

the first year. j,j’”

SENATOR CRANE'T That is all I wanted to ask Mro Chalrmano

CHAIRMAN DUMONT‘» I don't want to prolong the discussion

”on this household goods sltuation, but your feeling then lnbi.,

'7"summary is that 1f it 1s to come to an end it should be done
"in one ;yeard But would you also be able to approve of an

amendment that would leave it up to the local munlcipalitles

““E;to determine whether they*would continue to impose it or not?

MR GREENE Yes wThe Association is in favor of the'?

"i'local option part, yes, sir.s

CHAIRMAN DUMONT-;,

v:haplsure I am clear on your position on thlS‘*/ a uniform percentage

o Eapplied to real property over the state, not county by county,

. ah
’but statew1de, do you favor as an Associatlon SO per cent or

If there is to bev-ﬁlILamInothuite o
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uO‘per cent or don't you have any particular>preferenee?
. MRO GREENE: Qn that I think we have no particulariviews°

CHAIRMAN DUMbNTz Either percentage would be all right
so far as your Association_is concerned?

MR. GREENE: Yes, sir. |

CHATRMAN DUMONT: Any other qﬁestions? Yes, Mr. Miller.

MR. WILLIAM MIILﬁR: Mr. Greene, I wonder with reference
to the base year proposal you mentioned, whether the Assessors
Association has information as to the effect of a statutory mandated
base year of 195) on all of the réValuations which have already
been made perhaps without reference to that year. | }

'MR° GREENE: I think if they are reaiistically checked,
Doctor, that they wouldn't show too much differenée from the
195l level., |

MR. MILLER: Your thought is that there hasn't been .
enough change in the price level between *'5l aﬂd '58 to make
any differenceu |

MR. GREENE: I believe there has been a change in the
price level, but T don't think that it is accurately reflected
through mass appraisalé for equalization purposes.because a
number of them have been using the State Manuals to start with.
I am verybfamiliar with this p‘articular‘field° A number  of the
others have used their own cost data but they havevnot always
‘used full 100 per cent of ﬁhose figures. They haVe used
possibly'QO or 95 per cent of the base cost so there is not too
much difference here from the full 'S5l level. '

MR, MILLER: You don't think it would be necessary then

to redo those revaluations?
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MR. GREENE: I think a sa}esfrétio‘study would indipate
that. I think the greatest change they are having, more so than
cost of construction,. is the change in land value. But I
think, those conditions would have to be reflected as you
currently find them.

MR. MILLER: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN. DUMONT: - Any other gquestions? (No response)
Thank'YOu‘vefy much, Mr. Greene. We appreciate all the work
that your Association has done to bring us these viewpointé°

One more thing,_this resolution here 1s intended to be
- a recommended amendment-tq Bill No. 81, is that correct? ‘

MR. GREENE:; If Iimay, Senator, I‘wént to incorporate
this in its entirety and send it directly to you rather than
in its present form. These are notations made on a pfior
recommended resolution to your originai Senate Bill 6.

| CHATRMAN DUMONT: That's right, of last year.

MR, GREENE: Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN DUMONT: Then as to 82 and 87, your Association
takes no'official position; is that right3 82 being the common
level bill and 87 being -=-

MR. GREENEz. That is correct, Senator.

- CHATRMAN DUMONT: - Thank you very much°

Mr. John H. Yauch.

MR, JOHN H. YAUCH: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the
Committee, I don't want_té‘wear out my welcome. I have beeni
‘down here before and I tried on my first appearance to set
forth my views;?based-on our study of it, concerning this

- Senate 86. My purpose today is not to repeat, I hope, what I
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have tried to p01nt out on. thls subgect before,’but merely by way
of rebuttal of what has been offered here today by Tom Hunt

May I eay_thatvlbwes,born.;neNewark and,I pract}eed law
in Newark. and i’hAVP known Tom HUnf for'menyeyearsé; I nave had
some cases on with Tom before the County Board and so on and .
I respect Tom Hunt as an assessor very greatly- While I appre01ate.
that I may be a partisan in this matter representlng the ware-
housevindustry, I trust that I have tried to present the
reasons which are based on some substance so 1t is a question
- of whether this 1ndustry has given you sufficient reasons to
influence your judgment

Now it is strange sometlmes = it is to me, although
being in the practlce of the law for many years you reallze :
you can have two con301entlous men express v1ewpoints and both
.of them are very s;ncere abont_ité I tried to analyze as I  :
Was‘sitting,here this morning whatuthe”measurevof difference
is here between-the‘approécn that»Mrt Hunt:takeg ana,fhe'one that
- we take. _Myvhumble Qpinien,bn trying to analyze it,ewitnAall
due regard‘te_Tom,‘I donff think he is viewing'%his'prcbiem',
from an over-all angle as to what is best for the over all
ecpnomy»of>ourrstateo' Now don't 1et us get away frdm the
original purpose of tne law as 1t exists today,v I thlnk that
thls law is either Justified or ungustifled in 1959 on the
ba81s of whether the Legislature came to a proper conclu51on
“at the time that the original law was adopteda_.Now}vvery .
briefly, in quoting from'tne General Electrie case,\wnieh hae

been referred to here so often, the Supreme CeurtISﬁEfted~eff
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'T‘fh’applicable.,_ 7:1d'?,,f'l_"

-'_w1th a con31deration of what was ﬂae purpose of the law under which

”'flexemptions were grantedand the Court stated° "It was based on

r.;the 1egislative policy to further the common good by encouraging

the development of New Jersey s public warehouse 1ndustry which
fvwas then unable to compete fairly with public warehouses in

| a'our neighboring states where no personal property imposts were

Now, I am going to try to be brief and pinp01nt the"

“f',various p01nts that Mr. Hunt referred to.v He referred to a v

building 1n Newark and the fact that several floors were

'coccupied by one storer of merchandise.. I think I know the'

' -building he means and I don't think that there is anything o

i,very significant about the fact that one customer has sufficient

h:merchandise to require several floors of this building,'whlch

I’jiwhile it 1s tall the floor space on each floor is not very great

f
Warehousing, gentlemen, 1nvolves movement of goods.

| For example, in the warehouse down in Elizabeth the old Durant

| Plant which a client of’mine operated for some time, that is,
'tthe public warehouse part of: 1t we received a lot of raw

i rubber, I don't know whether 1t is the original state of a

| rubber, But at any rate‘it was rubber in its raw state that
e-is later manufactured Some of that material laid ‘there for

' some time waiting for a market : Now, it all depends on the
.v_character of the merchandise as to, first whether it goes 1nto‘.‘
fva public warehouse or not“ and secondly, how long 1t stays 7'I
'_there. Sometimes merchandlse comes and goes out in thirty
l"days,v It depends on the character of the merchandise, the
-lmarket at the tlme.fiwf'iw | |
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Mr., Hunt referred to a‘T.V@.mahufacturer>and:stated.

that they adopted the course of'cutting a hole in one of the
walls and then designated the building dn;the-otherﬂside of the
hole as a public warehouse. Now, I have heard'éipressions here
by these gentlemen, the tax assessors - Mru.GTeenafrom Clifton -
that the General Electric caéevdoes not lay down the course which
is‘sufficiently clear and definite to deal'with‘these Subterfugeso
Gentlemen, I only have to refef to a very shoft part of the -
court's opinion. It is true that the,Supreme‘COurt Sent_this.>
~case back to the State Division because, as you redalL;the
State»Division had revérsedvthe County Board_on the assessment
of two million dollars. The Supfeme Court seﬁt-the case back
to fhe State Division and said -- This exempiién undér thié
law exempting personal‘ﬁroperty in public warehoﬁses is a‘veryv
narrow exemption;_it is a‘confined’éxemﬁtibngvJIt doesn't exempt
goods under any;circumstances‘that go in£§:an alleged.waréhousing
arrangement. The Court_éaid,‘sending the case back to the
State Division, look into these métters and then we'will deter-
- mine whether the,statuﬁe applieé under the‘facts'in that case,
The Court said:'In particular there should be a full exploration
of ﬁhe activities engaged in by Ejay” ~.Ejay was the company
running the warehouse - “towards soliciting;business>fr0m the
pubiic and towards.making spacé_availéblé to meet any requife—
ments of the public, and eVidence_should bé presented as to
‘how storage rates charged to QGneralvEleqtricvcompared'with the
storage rates charged by bona‘fide,public‘warehouses in the
Passaic area or elsewhere in northern‘New Jerseye On the

basis of all of the testimgny,'as supplemented,by the aforementioned
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any by any other relevant evidence which may be introduced, the
Division of Tavappeals‘should make appropfiate findings of * -
fact and Should’eipreSS'its determination as to whether the
claim of exemption has been affirmatively sustained sss,"
I submlt that is the decision of our court of iast'rééort in
the State §f New'Jersey, There have been a-nﬁmber'of cases
decided on this point in New Jersey and I think this charters
a very clear courseo I can't undérstand'why the authorities
in Paésaic didn‘t presént;that type bf tesfimbny in the first
place becauéé”they are all relevant matters in the matter 6f'
whether the‘exemption épplied; Mr . Hunt in addition to refer-
ring to the case of the T.V. condern.that created this ware-
housing arrangement where it wasn't befofeg referred to the
Weyerhaeuser case. At that point I believe ASsemBlyman Farrington
asked Mr. Hunt whether - ﬁot the Weyerhaeuser case,'but the T.V.
éase in the métter where'the ore customer occupied several
floors and so on - whether they were cases that had been
brought. Well, I don't knéwrhow far anj of those cases may
have gone, but I know they are not reported cases because I try
to kéep up on this subject and I don't bélieve that either of
thevsituatibns that Mr. Hunt has referred to ever becamé the
subject of inquiry by'our.gourts;'*Now whether they went to
the State Division or hbt; I don't know, because all the State
Division opinions are not reported.

However, Mr. Hunt - and I respect him for his ténacity;
he is a fine opponent and.ﬁou are in for a battle any time he

is on the other side and he 1is the fype of man that I think an
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assessor should be.- but he has a v1ewp01nt sometimes, wnlch I
said before, whlch I think doesn't glve cons1deratlon to maybe
an over-all viewpoint. : ‘ "

Now the Weyerha&uﬁr case, gentlemen, that Mr Hnnt.
referred to was decided in 1940 by our State Division of?Taxation,
not by our courts. :I feelvconfident —vof_coarse, yon canvalways
win cases when youbare_just»talking,and are not before the conrt -
that if Mr. Hunt follows the course that ne folloWéd since last

Friday when he sent out his group of assessors hurriedly to make

a lot of spot checks in diffeﬁent warehquses and-tobtake these

photographs down at Port Newark - if theyvdo the Same thing

in preparing their cases.where an unjustified claimtis made
for an exemption, I am quite confident that bﬁﬁ-Statefﬁ -
Division with its course chaftered by the General Eiectricvcaee
would tear aside any of thesevexemptione,v.Anﬂﬁ gentlemen,vtnis
is very important to our group. |

| ‘Mré Hunt stated that he is not as much concerned about
the tax revenue as he 1s the fairness. Then I think he claimed |
that there were very little taxes paid by'WarehOusesd I sub-.
mitted when I was here last week because I referred to it in
my orlglnal statement to this Committee and you gave me a

week within which to present it a statement, a summary, which
is as accurate as we could get it.vathe taxes that were paid
by the public warehousemen, that 1is, all those,that'wevcould
contact,.and that statement indicates a very}substantial amount
of taxes that are paid.

Our great concern is that 1f this tax exemption is
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I"chonveniently in New York and Brooklyn warehouses. I happen to°

"eliminated there being no personal property tax as such in‘”"‘
’New York Pennsylvania, and other adj01ning states, the type of
business that now finds 1tse1f in publlc warehouses in New Jersey

"and is a2 feeder to other lines of act1v1ty in New Jersey will~

b'a_xgo t° other states.l It iS quite pOSsible for owners of merchandise'.f o

Wﬂwho are now storing in New Jersey warehouses to store Just as

fgﬁrepresent a warehouseman that has warehouses on both s1des of

“3the river and I know as aj matter of the cost of the trucking,:u

‘:hfifif the merchandise is coming from out West it costs no more_v"7

::{fto drop the merchandise off at a Brooklyn warehouse ‘so far as:fh‘

‘ﬁrailroad freight 1s concerned than it does to drop 1t off at

,p-:a Jersey City or Newark warehouse. The only difference 15 that %.n

f‘:fyou would have o’ have a. truck if any of that merchandise ‘were

v'5to be brought into New Jersey “f might say, gentlemen, that thefj:'
fi great percentage of goodsthat are stored 1n genuine public .

fffwarehouses never finds its way eventually 1nto the markets off

',;,New Jersey., It goes to adgoining areas.; It goes out West

,If it is- imported 1ike much of the goods»- practically all Ofdv*';"

' it at Port Newark is -‘it”doesn't find its way 1n the stream:*”“"

'of business activ1t1es 1n‘New Jersey

The point has been made,,and it 1s an important one o
v.”

- Jyes, they say, there 1s np personal property tax in New York

,‘}but there is something that 1s just as costly and that 1s a

h'?sales and use tax.; Now,»I am famillar w1th that | As I Said
o fwe have actual experlence with warehouses on both sides of the _yfh’

Na'river. That sales and use tax in New York 1s not appllcablesz

”ifuntil the goods get 1nttﬁthe market for sale° It 1s not
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applicablevuntil the goods get into the market I’or'saleo

It)iS'not apﬁlicable while‘the goodsiare at rest in a public
warehouse . Gehtlemeh, I Can assureeyou so'far as»the ﬁaref
houses that T havehhad contact with that hare warehouses invNew
York5 that there has,been'no attempt to ievy any sales.or hse
tax on the merchandise while it is in New York

So therefore a sales -use tax in New York - and I under-

stand there 1s a similar one in Pennsylvania and_poss1bly,also

a city. saleS»tax in Philadelphia - 1s no substitute for & personal
| property tax because it 1s not lev1ed on goods that are stored

_1n a'public warehouse, ot as a matter of speclflc exemption9

but as a matter of practlce they are not , - o )
Mr., Hunt stated that he is more 1nterested 1n the fair-
ness. of the 51tuat10hvthat.ex1sts_as a result ofgth;S'bill,;

He refers to a situation where you have some businessmen who

’have their inventory ih back of.theirﬁstore orvonvtheir shelves

who pay the tax and other businessmen adopt a different method

of doing businesso' They store merchandise in a publlc ware -

house and they are not subject to tax, Now that sounds appealing;
However, in practlce, gentlemen, that does not happen and I |

am now referring to genuine publicvwarehousess_ The very character

of the goods, the type of business ‘that the businessman is_ln

who'owns*this inventory, determines whethervhe keeps it as
regular inventory on the Shelres or in thefbackerOm orbﬁheﬁher
he stores it in a public warehouse. I gave you an example

when I was down here‘befOre that I ﬁhink brings out this‘point,
that the characteristics of the merchandise defermines SOmetimes.

whether it goes in a public warehouse or not.
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vglnegotiable instrument IWarehousemen acﬁ'ﬁﬁkﬁ¢W'wi£a“réfereﬁce :
5, to- negotiable receipts who the owner of the property is ‘at'a

hﬁ:particular time.t The warehouseman at hls peril must require'“.

»ib the production of a negotiable receipt or a surety ‘bond" and

I“Iffthat is provided for under our uniform warehouse receipts act

nyhBefore he can make delivery of the merchandise, he has to require 2

,f'_the negotiable receipt to be produced If we make this property

l

“:]vwhich is evidenced by the negotlable warehouse receipt subyect

-_to personal property taxation, you are going to affect the strength

"fbof the security represented by negotiable warehouse receipts._
) i

”vJﬁAnd, gentlemen, that is an important factor in the bus1ness o

life of this state and the country.a There is a lot of financing

' done, manufacturers are financed in thelr cost of manufacture

L k l !
v'by banks who take as collateral these negotiable warehouse

%'_breceipts.f'lg ff{fftf.t*ﬁjV

The questlon was asked here and there was some comment on-‘

‘?it - I am just going to refer to thlS: and then I will have
o K
submitted the p01nts that come to my mind which I thought by -

:{fdway of rebuttal were worthy of you gentlemen considering in

-“iconnection with the views expressed by Mr. Hunt - the questlon o

I'-was asked originally, I thlnk, by Senator Dumont whether it

"?-?ﬂwas necessary to claim exemption under this law.‘ I can say

’fdefinitely as a matter of law that it is not, Mr. Hunt was

1correct 1n his statement.; He may not be a lawyer but he is very,’

;'well informed Mr Hunt'was correct in saying that there was a

i-,ljcourt decision some years ago which held that the exemption wasif

_automatic._ I am’ not certain, but in connection with religious

i forganlzations, I don't believe that exemptlon has to be claimed°
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T think it is automatlco_ In this situatlon it is automatlce_. o

, Now, I can appreciate there is some dl lty on the part

‘of assessors because of the fact that sometimes t&ey don't know

'about these clalms that the exemption applles unt11 they get

fbefore the County Tax Boardo Now, I don’t justlfy the fact that

| 'there 1s no reportlng on- its except that I would like to p01nt

out to you the myriad of problems that would ex1st As I said

a moment ago, we don't know who the owner 1s in many occasions°,~

,.The warehouseman is not the taxpayer = he would not become the
btaxpayer if this bill were. adopted making property stored in
;publlc Warehouses subgect to personal property taxation° dThe, 8

3Vowner of the merchandise would be the taxpayer. Where that owner

rwould be 1n connectlon with merchandise stored in publlc ware—d
;houses, I don“t know at the tlme, and there would be a problem
'there a8 to the machinery, the method the procedure that would

" be adopted if reportlng was required

I appreciate your patlence,' Thank you very much

CHAIRMAN DUMONT*i Mr Yauch when you submitted that

;informatlon last week I think at the time it 1nvolved somewhere

between 30 or 35 companies that you had actually gotten returnS‘

.from out of about 150 was it?

CHAIRMAN DUMONT°i Have you had any more returns in the‘

‘past six days?

MR YAUCH° There have been a few oome in, Senator9

ﬂI flnd when you get a group of people together, there 1s always
8 small group that cooperates and with the others it 1s likeA
;pulling teeth to get the 1nformation, I can make a further E
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effort by calllng up and S0 on to have these figures be more
representatlve of ‘a larger group.' I w1ll e glad to do that.
| CHAIRMAN DUMONT Well T don't think you ought to' go
to a great deal of trouble to get it but 1f you have 1t e
would be glad to see it. o -
MR YAUCH°' If I get it Senatorg may I mail it to you9
| CHAIRMAN DUMONT If you w1ll, please. Now,bso far .as
the City of Newark 1s concerned based on the returns that you
got - I think Newark was one of the oities you had listed there
in the group_of cities where the public warehouses were looated
in your report‘of;laSt week - do jou havehany breakdown in;
referenoe té‘the returnstyou receired:as'to'just.what in your
opinion would be the loss to Eh’e City of Newark? |
'.’MR 'YRUCH°I I only had one warehouse in Newark and
the ratabl&;on that one warehouse are $381 900 |
| CHAIRMAN DUMONT ¢ You don“t have any flgures as to
" how much unemployment for example 1t mlght tend to create
in Wewark? | - |
'MRQNYMUCHﬁi'Well, &es;'and'again I only have those
figures with reference %o thie‘oneﬁwarehouseci,The one that I

just referred to employs 11l people’in its'operation° Nows"m

that is the difference between what‘Tom was referring to before,

some kind:of a‘oock'anddhull warehouse, and a‘genuine warehouse,
He referred to a couple of people being in the warehouse°

Well, there are llu people who are worklng in thls one warehouse
that I refer to, And over-in Jersey Clty there is another} ”
warehouse where the ratables amount to $3 189,000, on whieh'V

local taxes are lev1ed, and that warehouse employs in its public
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warehousing work 180 people. They are two lafge 6nes;, I
don't'want to misrepresent here. They‘ére two large dnes and
you won't find this 155 all that way, butvrelatively,‘accordipg
fo the amount of business they do,ithey will employ the same
numbef of people. | | | ‘ |
Another factor, séme of these warehoﬁées’that have come

into existence since 1925 are properties that have lost their
utility, their original purpose, For example, thera afé some
in Paterson - some of tbe?pkﬁﬁm that were originally used by
mills. One of them is a publid warehouse. I know in Newark
there is a building that was converted to'a bublic warehouse.
As a matter of fact, the oldvDurant.building~was originally,
és thé name indicates, a bUilding £0 manufacture the old Dﬁfant
car and_now it takes'in a hﬁmber of’different typés Qf”businééég
- among them being, a Véfy sﬁbstantial part, public waféhousing»

| SENATOR_WADDINGTON:‘ Mr; Yauch? you used many times
thé term‘"bona’fide warehouse™ which wou}d.imply to mebthaﬁ
you feel there are some who are maSquerading under the”naﬁe
of‘warehoﬁse, Which are nétybona fide warehouseé;' In addiﬁion
vou state that if Mr. Hunt would go further in preparing his
cases for presémtation, you feel that the courts might throw
out some of theseynon~bona'fide‘warehouse opefationsa' My” |
question based on this woﬁld be: Do you feel that é clarification
of the definition'of‘”pubiic Warehouseﬁ might‘be a proper-éourse
"for the Legislature»to take togoofrect‘some of these obvioﬁé
inequities and injustices? | ‘ ‘

MR. YAUCH: Senatof, I want to be realistié about‘

this and not too partisan and I would like to be helpful in
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answering fhat queetiep, The present bill 86 which refers to
resale - I think Tom Hunt said "Well, that takes in everything
because eﬁerYtﬁihg e#entually'is meant for sale." T don't think
that that is going te.help anyovavbelieve, notwithstandiﬁgzwhéf
Mr. Hunt has said and Mr. Greene, that the courts don't 1egis—'
1ate, they interpret the 1aw, and T thirk the court has laid
down a_very deflnite course., Now, if Mr, Greene on a remand .
tovthiswease‘and after preeenting evidence which the court
referfed fo'ﬁere that thejjshould preéeht - if it deVeleps that
there is’anﬁ deficiency in‘theAlaw,‘then I think it ehould be
fighteﬁed But if it develops that the present law is adequate
accordlng to the 1nterpretatlon of the court then I don"t see
any need for 1t9and I am npt trying to duck answering your
quesﬂ:iojng.Se.na[u‘jox\9 bﬁt i‘have>this.in minds Exemptions

of this eharecfef afe{1erea‘at'by ehe court with gfeat care,v'
‘They are not favored, The orlginal case that determined that
this law was constltutlonal was Schwartsz against the Clty of
Newark and the court there helds and 1t is referred to in this
vGenerel,Electric“easeg>that %here Waé'a'preper baeis on

which theztegislature eeted in exempting goods stored in a
public warehouseo Now if we start deflning what types of

goods are g01ng to be exempt and other thlng59 I am eoncerned ‘
about g01ng through the gamut of 11tigat10n ‘and possibly
running the risk again of‘findlng unconsclously poss1b1y ih'
adoptipg‘amendapofy legisietiep; we ﬁay create a frailty in
the law. .We know now that the court(has approved‘the exietihg
law. We khow hew fhathbhe ceurt has ehartered-the way to deal

with non-bona fides;p I say this: If they try this General
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Eleetric'case out - itvhas'gone back to the State Division - and
they produce ev1dence of the character that the court said
they shoulds.and the tax1ng authorities 1n Passaic are hamstrung
after they have used the maohlnery that the court gave them in
more Justlfled basis on which to ask the Legislature to amend
this law. I think they should'exhauStitheir‘means as presented
by this General Electric caee, If that doesh‘t amounﬁ'to a
practical reﬁedy,’then all righﬁ,hthen_lbsay the L@gislatﬁre"
shouldvacta _ : \ | |
| SENATOR CRANE: Mr. Yauch, you have Just referred
to‘two states of mihd° In ofher words, Mr_ Hunt is an assessor
~and you are  a lawyer and to prove that all’leg;slators aren't |
'lawyers; you are now dealing‘with an ediforiai mind so I am
going=to ask you a few editoriai queStions; You cited thie
]aw which I belleve was adopted in 1925, is that oorrect?v
MR, YAUCH: Yes. | |
SENATOR CRANE«J‘ This law is interprve'ted" coﬁstaﬁtij
through our courts and when the courts interpret law, they |
are apt to define the intent of the Legislature at the time .
MR, YAUCH: Yes. | |
SENATOR CRANE: In other words, it is the Leglslatuve
at that moment addressing‘itSelf to the problems of that momenﬁ
and T have a fundamental cencept that that is wrong because We
have many statutes that are iIn need of constant revisionsé Our
existing. statutes and our concept of moral law began'with the
lawe'of Mose s ahd are uhder oohstant revision according to the

concept of the day. Our gaminghétatutes which were once the
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model of a churohmanlsvdesife'perhaps, now do not meeb with
maaority approval because they entail such thlngs as bringing o
tennis contests and bowllng contests, if they award prlzes9 .
under the connotatlon of gamlng So I feel that 1t is alwaysgﬁ:
rlght and proper for the Leglslature to address 1tself to a »
given problem in terms of the modern day And in this respect,
1et's just review this:} In 1925 you believed that there"were'a'
number fhen; as there are now, of the type'of'warehouses that
deal~nithrproductvprocessinggpwith'tbeAstorage of products during
sales, and final distribution of service goods dfter these | |
sales. Do you'think they are greater in nunbef now or are they --
| MR..YAﬂCﬁﬁb'They ane’much greater now.

'SENATOR CRANE: They are much greater now.

MR. Yﬁﬁdﬁ°' May I say, Senatorg on the matter that the‘
law should e respon31ve to the times9 ‘we don't have to be oon—
oerned w1th our Supreme Court on that subgect° They certainly,

I thlnk have been attuned to the time. Iou know recently

the oharltable 1mmun1ty and the matten of whether the release of
one tort feasor releases the other and ba51c thlngs in law |
that have existed for years have been ohanged by the court
because of the 01roumstances as they exist at thls time.

| | JNow'as Ispointed out there was a pufpose attached to

the bill in 1925. I can readily see thatiif that object diath
apply properly today, then I think properly the law should be
either ellmlnated or amended But I submlt for the reasons that
I have trled to glve you here that 1t is Just as approprlate |
today to retaln publlc warehous1ng in New Jersey9 to encourage

it to stay here w1thout abuses.
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SENATOR CRANE" Well doh't‘&ou'feel that we can
more or less sum up all the varleus clarlflcatlons that have been
brought ‘about through court de0131ons and embody them in an.
amendment to th;s_law so it would_be ajclear-cut gutde.for the
future because actually it is truerthat whiie'this-law was.
written in 1925 and we can:admitJthat?the majOrity of public
warehouses arevgood, bona fideﬂwarehouses andothat‘they have
?ttracted hew,ratables;rit7is aiso true.that wevfound'there are:
,r.loophbléSfiwhich enoOurage-abuSe’ahd.frfeei-ithis;the dutj of
the Legislature to exposefand oloee*theSe-loopholee‘through
remedial 1egislation without penalty to fair warehousing
practlces _ i :'
MR YAUCH: That certalnly sounds 3ust1f1ables _buth
- _ may I offer thls to you As I sald before, and I am not trylng :
dto throw up a scarecrow here, but I: thlnk it 'is a practlcal
matter, we know what the courts have d601ded in connectlon
'w1th the ex1sting law as to 1ts constltutlonallty._ Frankly,
_1f we brought in a number of qualiflcatlons, for example, this:
:exemptlon of perlshable goods- whether that is a class of
property ‘that should be properly exempted I don't know - would
there- be a sound constltutlonal reason why such goods shouldn“t be .
t&xﬁﬁﬁ‘you-tax?all.the’other'goodsfin public warehousess You
ISee,you'are. goinghto5creatianfarea of doubt'and_ﬁoubt~so'far
< .ashthis 1aw is concerned, gentlemen, is-going“to_seriousli
adversely affect the business of publio;warehoueinghin'New
\Jersey.'vI-stated'the‘last'time I was dOWn.here.thatfalreadj
'because of this bill being pendlng - you know that any tax

'bills that are 1ntroduced get into: uhe ‘tax services, the .
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state tax services, and 1t goes out throughout. the country -

- in one casg'pa:ticularly"a.pationa;,concern sought:my‘advigen _ 

as to what the possible,effect of this bill might be. 'And’;tﬁiu .
has discouraged them for the time being from coming into the.
state. vNowgifuwe.opehuup:this.subjeet;by;adoptingnnew legis-
lation by‘way of_amendment; you are going to‘creaté»an uncertalnty,
Senator. - And I don{t»think,'with all due regard to Mr. Hunt,
the . abuses justify the remédy which they are seeking to impose
because;tha,large percentaée»of the business I submi £ is
1egitimate-wérehousevbusingssozﬂIf thérewwgs no-remedy!available
and these people were getting éway with.murdef with_impunity, _
then T woﬁld say all right; yoﬁ‘should act. But at this poinb,
1et"£hem try what the Suprgﬁe-Courpnhas,told them to do, try

this case_pver.aggin beforefthe State Diyisionﬁ. let's see

what happens. Perhaps,MrolHunt?s~concérn_will;be_eliminatedo‘,

" SENATOR CRANE: - I have one last question and then I
wantfto.defer to‘myrcolleagﬁgs-hereo.-Actuallva believe what
Mr. Hunt suggested.was~a_tjpevpf;amendmentfwhich wou1d be in
examplexa spepific”exemptiénvlaw¢  Many of us who have talked
to the point Qf]Sunday:cLoging-have?discpvereq/through.variqus_
“surveys that specific exemption law with Peepectjto_Sunday
closing is apt to be held moremconstitutional than any other
type of Sunday clbsingglawéthroughout thé,Uhiﬁed States. And
there;haﬁe been many&abuses whichvhave been exposed, I think9 at
these heariﬁgS‘and throughithe press. In other words, We’know
that pre-cut housing material»has been the subject. of process-
ing, sforage during sales, final distributionvafter the service

- of these goods . after theirfsale,v They add. to that list washers,
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dryers, radio and T.V. sets, phonographs,and refrigerétors, Now
wouldn‘t it be worthwhile to envision a specific exempfion éﬁend~
ment which wéuld,set forth these vafious»featurés? Tt wdﬁld‘
seem to‘me-worfhwhile tg do that. It woﬁld cértainlj élafify
things. You would know what was legal and what was notkiegai;
MR. YAUCH: Well, 1f_that could be accomplished, I
think it would be a step in the right direction. But I think
as we stand here now, if what I say is so - and I am not asking
you to take it at face valﬁe - I am suggesting that»you wait
until this oase.has.Been reheard by the Staté Division° If
what T say'is so that under the present law thgre is sufficient
remedy avallable to deal with these ?roblems,'then I don't think |
you néedAiegislaﬁion, I think»it is a'mistékeg-Senator,‘wﬁén‘
a person loses a éase in the 1ower.couft to coﬁe,down fo'the
Legislature to try to gét’a revérséi, I think they ought
do it in CQuftor |
In this situation all I am suggesting:ié - and I don't
think'it is too unreasonablew; The State Division is in session
now."Whiie I realize they have a great ba¢klog of cases, but
upon an applioation I should think they could expedite this
case., All T am suggesting is that for the time being, at
least, the City of Passéic'réﬁry this case ahd_present the
evidence which the court has suggestéd, If they find that they
are frustrated and they need a legislaﬁive remedy; that is
one thihg. Then some of my arguments here are gding.to lose
some of their vitality, I think, under those circumstances.
Then you can pinpoint what is hecessary to'close the loopholes

which are shown up by the final decision that will be made in
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. this General Electrlc case. If it werenﬂt'for"this'Generaitfﬁ
Electrlc case, I would have'dlfflculty, gentlemen, in con-
s01ent10us1y argulng thls‘natter before you because as Mro Hﬁht
has said there have been some varying oplnlons on the subgect
But thls is the court of last resort  The path is chartered now.
Tet them try 1t and see what happens | ‘

SENATOR FOX Do you know of" any other s1tuations
in contiguous states where thls exemptlon is in effect in
one state and not in effect in another and‘the effect that
vlt mlght have9 For erample, let's go out to the Paclflc Coast.,
Let's take the Port of San Francisco in Callfornla, the Port
cf Seattle in Washington or any such example as that. ‘Do you
know of any such s1tuatlon as that existlng in the warehouse
1ndustry and what 1ts effect has been9

| MR, YAUCH@ It is: strange that you should ask the questlon

because at lunch the group that I am with, the warehousemen -
o SENATOR FOX Let 1t appear as a matter of record that
T d‘ldn"t talk tc you durlng lunch. -

MR YAUCH° (Continuing) - brought up that questlon°
Noy I dldn‘t see you during 1unch Senator Fox,’ There is an
Amerlcan Warehousemen 3 Associatlon | When thls problem arosev
orlglnally, I wrote out to see what they mlght have by way
of experlences in other states and I haveh‘t anythlng along
the 11ne that you have Just inqulred about I did learn of a
51tuation in the State of Callfornla where a personal property
tax was assessed and apparently they dldn't have one of those

averaging statutes The assessment was made ‘as of a certaln

assessment dates May lst or whatever 1t was, They found out
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as a result of’ thelr experlence a.lot of merchandlse was either
not shlpped into the: state 80 that 1t wouldn t be there by May lst
or else some of 1t was: Just shlpped out before May lst N
SENATOR;EQX°- or course, that wouldn“t be analegous,
MR/ YAUCH“ - No,, that is not the 81tuatien because here
we: have an averaging statute as I understand it o _
| SENATOR FOX: Let me ask you this, Mr, Yauch, m o
| nection-nith:Mr; Hunt's statement I will try to quote it r‘
‘correctlyo On ‘the basis of the figure ef 125 per cent on one
return:— is-thatvrlghtg-Tam v‘it'aMQuntgd to ahout 1/7th of one
MR, HUNT° One—Seventh-of ajﬁill onythe volﬁm@'ofnﬁﬁsinessk
('they had done . ‘ ‘h:v B ‘v‘_' e
: SENATOR FOX*i Would you concede that te be an nndue
burden on the warehouse industry” h - PR ‘  -

'f: MR, YAUCH° I can’t concede those figures, I don“t know
what warehouseman Tom got that informatien from, When I was
talklng with h1m informally last week about this general subject
he mentioned that at that time.v I don“t know what wareheuseman
he got that figure from, He mentionei Ithink in connectlcn
with that case a volume of about seven millione

MR, HUNT: Ten mlllionw L
~MR. YAUCH: Ten mlllione Well if yoa .navé'that much :
volume -= Was that ten mlllion the 1ncome of the wareheuseman v
or the value of the merchandlse that was handled in the warehouse?
MR, HUNT‘ John you know from experience that the .
‘ warehousemen don“t glve me any 1nformatlon so. it must come froﬁ

~ the anef‘qf the;goods.



v.YMR;‘YAUCH{<.They‘cailed_me up; Tom. ‘You{were‘there :

'1ast'Fridaijith(yoar group of‘assessors'and,YOu went in there
and they alioweé\you to'gohthrough'the'warehouses;' As & matter
of fact;'I.forgot to’mention:that."Tom‘can get that’inforﬁation.
If there is an appeal before the County Board, he has a right to
subpoena the records of the warehouse.' T know he'subpoehaed '
some recordsfrom cllents of m1ne, not in the warehouse industry,
but in other situatlons.v | |
) MR, HUNT:h May I ask a question after'YOu are finished,

CHAIRMAN DUMONT' Any other questions by the Commission?
.A;"GW31Jman Farrlngton. | , : B

ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON; Mr. Yauch, a while ago you
chLessed the oplhlon that thls tax would result in ~ kind of
an 1mped1ment with respect to the use of warehouse recelpts
in commerce Is that because of a fear that there may be
some sort of a llen attached as a result of the ‘tax or an

actual 1evy made while the paper is being used in commerce?

MR YAUCH As far as negotlable recelpts are conoerned

yes.

CHATRMAN DUMONT: Any other questions? Mr. Hunt, do
you have a quest10n9 ‘ | i | B o ‘
MR HUNT | Mr‘ Yauch, you refer to a steel company I
thlnk you and I are well acqualnted hith that case.
MRQ YAUCH;‘ Now, Tom, are we g01ng to drag ap the past
fifteen years ago? - R I | ‘
| AVCHAiaMAN"DﬁMoﬁr:' Just one second. If Jou want to got

this on the record, you have to be sure to talk into a microphone.
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MR YAUCH°'fmomﬁwillwneﬁerefbréi&eLmeeipribeatiﬁé;hiﬁ:in'

 MR. o “InleonnectioﬁHWeth«this'partieuaar steel

; company, were the facts as T gave it to the Commission correct9
S MR YAUCH' nght, -and you were nice enough to say that
wpthat conditlon has not been repeated
| MR HUNT¢3 And 1sn“t it a fact that yeu, yourself dld ‘not
;agree w1th that action by the company” | ' ' -
MR YAUCH° Yeso " o L o
MR HUNT‘- Now you speak about 11l employees,vaSpthis
v'the same company that we are referrlng to now9'ﬁ» B
;MRm_xaueHn Yes,_f_ o L t B
tMR *HUNT*b Isn“t it a fact ‘that thls company dees
p¢trucklng and 1sn't it a fact that there are lots of - storage‘
: [goods in that partlcular warehouse which are . taxable9-
| MR YAUCH°‘ Noo_ The last part no Tbere are 1ots of
:;goods 1n the storage warehouseeli,.‘ - | |

‘MR ~HUNT* Don“t you have a cllent in there by\the

sname of the Beechnut Gum Company that pays on a $35 @OO
tyassessment in the Clty of Newark9’vv o o L
MR YAUCH They have thelr dlstributton center thereo'
That is a different mabter. e e
v »MR HUNT* It is. part of thls ‘same bulldlng,'*Noﬁ;w
tisn"t 1t a fact that ‘the trucking for those people 1s~ done’
ﬂby your partlcular cllents9 , s e .‘
'MR »YAUCH~ Tom, that warehouse = at 1east 90 per. cent
zof it depends on, publlc warehou51ng 1ncome and if 1t wasn“t for

'the;publievwarehousmng,:we:wouldnﬂtzneed»any'tﬁuegsmn
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'“*;jftbehlnd the times I think

_ MR HUNT*F But a11 these llh employees that you refer
to are not worklng w1th1n the part of the buildlng in which you

o claim goods are’ stored

MR YAUCH° Yes, they are. That is our office staff

'J:our supervisory employeeb, the people that handle tho merchandlse
S E _ : . R

{ ffof our customers»-.all of that _ : ,
‘. MR HUNT': Isn'thlt a Tact that in the corner- of thls:'
’Jﬁfbuildlng there is a bank? e e | |

\» '.

MR YAUCH' Not any more, Tom.. You7are7a:1ittle_bit

MR HUNT I mean up to the tlme we tried the case. =

MR YAUCH’ You mean fifteen years ago,filf39~'“

' Sk
Hit a fact that th1s particular case-
g;.owas tried before a quas1|3udicia1 board and then went up h1gher9

MR YAUCH' It dddn't go beyond the State DlVlSlon, dld

MR HUNT” Isn'_

difé?fffﬁr‘ff”d 'ffm*iﬁft7iT:'ﬁv RS R
MR, HUNT ‘No, but we took it to the State Board
MR YAUCH Yes.k That is as far as 1t went

MR HUNT' Isn't|1t a fact in. 1956 when there was ai

: “abill in this Leglslature‘for the ' repeal of the warehouse exemption

Ithat you 1n conJunctlon with the warehouse people came here :
'h_opposing that bill? vp“[Hnﬂff~ G
| i MR YAUCH‘: For the same reason I am here now.v;_

MR HUNT*’ But you say if it wasn't for the General

'37j Electric declsion which bame out recently, consclentlously

- iy
. you couldn't oppose it }Yet in '56 you did oppose 1t

. MR YAUCH'“ Tom,‘the remedy that you wanted to. give in

«*1956 reminds me of trying to cure a headache by chopping the

y héAﬂf,j-Aﬁ
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patient’s head off, as I said here before _ »
MR . HUNT° I am not talklng about any remedyg I am.b
asking you for the factso i | - | |
| CHAIRMAN DUMONT: ;Tus-é'é miﬁatéo We don't mind your
croes examlning each other if you w1sh to do it after the
hearing is over, but‘I think it would be better 1f-you each present
your basic viewpoints and limit the questioning to some extent.
Thisvgoes-baok Quiteba Weys, fifteen yearsg.andomaybehit does |
have some beering on the issﬁe; but whet we‘are considering now
is a bill in 19590 Do you have anything furthen Mr., Yauch,
that you wish to say9
MR, YAUCH:; I was tempted to ask a few questioneo
That is why I got on my feet beforeo But after I got on my H
feet, I decided I would only become argumentatite; I think‘
Tom is entitled to his viewpoint. I have tried to glve you’
mine, and it is up to you gentlemeno | -
- CHATIRMAN DUMONT, Are there any further questiome now |
of Mr. Yauch? (No,response)’ Thank you very‘muehg Mr ., Yauoh,
MR. YAUCH: Thank ywu | |
CHATRMAN DUMONT: Tow, Mr. Hunt, we will call you for
the Port Authority letter and anything eiee that jou wish to
say. - | | | |
MR, HUNT: I have read the letter from the‘Port of
New York Authority ooncefningbits expansion into'Elizabeth
and the southern end of Newark | | |

aive you a hLStOPY of the Port of

o

I would LL to;
New York.. The Port of New York has developed our seaway and

our airport in the»City of Newarko It is not only developed'
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ﬁ{flndustry
:f":ln the Port Authority and
bvf’gaClty of Newark,vlt 1s hard
'tfﬂlto retard this development
"P~I;penallze them because it h
"itrequired in this developme
”:Af;In fact there are potenti

‘fff?structicn has potential te

NVI,ficompany that has come into
‘m'm'Norton Lllly CompanY~f
:.;’very, very large tran81t s

“7ffNorton Lilly trans1t shed

'chﬁtPort Newark

“~1~L111y Line is destineifor

""freached its f1na1 destinat

o We have many,

t~;fot warehousing, 1t is dev

‘So Judglng from

'f:least in the southern end

eloped for many varlous types of

the experlsnce that Wwe have had 7
the experience we have had 1n thei"”
for me to see how taxes are going
and I am not.saving you should

as advanced Most of the land

al lessees on the transit sheds at f

of Newark bearing on the creek and

'"ffﬁneral rule before it starts con- TH |

':goods 1n Port Newark are t

Now

etirfmaterial in the Nortcn‘Liléfftipftd‘;*f

Now, another Iate

gtarea was the Petr1 Wine

hfplant We have in the Por

' 5/Port Newark area° f:‘

I would assume fro

dvexpansion of the Port into»

fé same condltlons that we ha

.mpany.;

any as se S sm

nants., Now, we don't hold that all

axable.; he most recent and largest

the Port Newark'area has been the

hed and no goods come 1nto the

that is destlned for delivery 1n

!fffrelght that comes in on the Norton

cther locations and therefore the

v nﬁtransit°

e l\

1t hasn't

10n° L

It is certainly not a storage
t Newark area Swift and Companyﬂ;l.
ents of personal property in the_:f;f‘d
m”past experlence that with the T
Elizabeth you would run into theifV:

ve 1n Newark 'namely, some of 1t

nt 1s pretty well plcked up already._-f;[h -

the Norton Lilly Company has a H;En,ttf_

one that came 1nto the Port Newark ;;5ﬁ.;
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will not even enter into. the questlon of whether 1t 1s stored

~in a public warehouse or not - some of 1t will ‘be 1n transit

shedsofrthettype‘l hava;deseribedfwithﬁﬂqrton.Lllly_andmthere~ifV

fore wiilﬁnot bedtaxableogrkndfi donht think even this“Legislature

'has the power to tax the goods that are 1n transit or 1mports, and

)

N 1f it is an import 50 1ong as 1t 1s 1n 1ts orlglnal packagee I
rthlnk these‘are Federal'restriotion that we have@_ SO‘that:I;"
“would assume that this $275,000, 000 which the Port Authority

._1s 1ntending to spend over the next ten or fifteen years in

develeplng the extreme south of Newark and the Port area and

,.Ellzabeth w111 not be stopped or will not be retarded by

anything you do in this type of taxes

!

That would be the best answer I could glve, Senatorj'

.Crane, at. thls tlme, 1% is based entlrely upon what I flnd

| the Port of New York Authorlty d01ng in the City of Newark

They have spent milllons and mllllons on our alrport and 1nt

our alrport we don“t get hardly any taxo‘ Inifact};lf,you

have~ever stopped'at the airport in the‘restaurant -'the
'~utensils used in the restaurant the- tables and the chalrs
and the knlves and the forks and the material that you use_—

4’-that is all owned by the Port of New York Authorlty and it

1sn't taxable because under . our statute we can“t tax the Port

aoquew;York Authorltyﬂ :SO_I thlnk that 1s:aboutrthe_best

ansWer'I could givedyou,fSenator,
CHAIRMAN DUMONT° Any7questionsﬁ

SENATOR FOX=s You dlsagree with the gist of their

' ‘statement when they say "The Port Authority is conv1noed

that any substantlal alteratlon 1n thelr tax structure will

sk



matefiéilj'impair'fhetprojectéd future development™?

"MR}'HﬁﬁT{"Iﬁéeftaiﬁly do. If you notice when they go
into thé uO“péf'Centibf:ft;wthéy*afé very careful to put. in
there "Newark dash E1izabeth,ﬁ In other words, thé'existing
vafea and the amount of goods that they are involved,ih;fight:
now would be;pért‘éfithét 110 per"éeht. In other words, fhéy are
’ hot”going7to brihg into.Elizabethfand'Neﬁark”uo-per’cént.moreo-
ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON: Basically your disagreement is
;just tﬁiSé thét;yﬁu“ddhft:thihk’this tax will drive fhé industry
f‘out of'the:state§‘ R |

_ . 'MR;:HUNTi‘ IICeftainly do not. v

. ASSEMBLYMAN FARRINGTON:‘ Thét‘is basicaily your disagree-
ment, isn't it? | o ‘
| 'MRQ'HUNT:"You‘ﬁust go byVexperiénce, Theoreti§a11y9
we cén’goffér'afield, " But in télkiﬂg'to.the general industries
- and I havé had:é"vastEnumber of years of experience - taxes
is not a pfoblem'tovﬁheﬁ, ~ Now, per86na1 property taxes is a
problem end has been a problem along thevline’of»senator
.Waddingtonfs tax lightnfng; In'dther'wofds5 if the average
indﬁétry knows in advance what his taxes are going to be,
they are not worried about them. I have less trouble with
:industfy oﬁ ésSessments?than,Ifdo with aﬁy‘other“type of
"taxpayer;‘ aé Ibng:as‘they know in advance of the time £hey
' are setting up their coéts_whatftheir’tax load is going to
be . | ‘ v

CHAIRMAN DUMONT: Anything else, Mr. Hunt, that yﬁu
went to add? BRI B e

' ".(Diééussionxbff”the record.) -
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MR, HUNT{& John spoke aboﬁt the sales tax in New York
and the usebfé%:“ I think we have all had occaslon at some time
or other té purchase éome goods in’the City éf Néw Yofk; If‘you
vbuyva~suit of_ciotheé in the Cityxof ﬁeﬁ’YOrk énd haﬁevit shipped
to your home, you have no sales tax. So when John says fhis'

, merchandlse goes to other parts of the country, there wouldn't -

be any sales tax or use tax. Now, the warehouse people are

not going to pay a single dollar more of taxes than they are

now paying. Our present law says the property shall be assessed
to its owner'where fbund and the warehouses do not'owﬂ this
property. We w111 have to assess 1t to the owners of the property.

They talk about the goods that is brought in and isn't
used‘ih this state, that most\of it goes out. vPOrt Newark‘ia
quite an example of goods édmihg in, For.theflife of mé'I
couldn't see why they would bring 1umber from Gulana and
‘the western part of the country into New Jersey and then ship
it out to the west againo And you will find in Port Newark
lumber is one of the blggest products down therea ,

So that this sales tax that they talk about and the
goods going.oqt of New Jersey -- and by the way I»didn”t"mention
it, bﬁt there is a case on record in whichfwe could 1iéehse
themo In fact, in a certain tdwn in Which they'used\a ceffaih
specific dollar for a license unden. the 1lcense statute, the
court held that it was reasonable and in that particular
decision you will‘find the court sayg that theilicéﬁse fée is
reasonable because it does not exceed the amount of ﬁhebtax-
th@j paid the previous yeér@ We don“tbbélieVe‘in'licenSing;

We believe if We license, we haVé-to\license our industry.
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‘What:we are trylng to do 1s get everybody on an even.keel and
that is all we are asklng thls Leplslature to doo' '
They talk about the act adopted in 1925 I‘am wondere-
ing why the people in the State of New Jersey have paid v (
1eg1slators for the last 30 years when we had good 1aws in‘
1925 and why we are paying all you folks and the other 81
peopleﬁ o _ . ‘
' | CﬂAIRMAN bUMONT° They dldn't pay them as well in 1925
MR HUNT° But they had better laws evidently beeause
nobody wants to tamper with themo Each and every. year you have
tampered with the tax act. In 1928 we tampered with the
-automobileon In 1938 we tampered w1th the insurance companlesr
In 1945 we tampered with the 1ntang1b1e tax And I don't _r
think there is a single year in ny 39 years w1th the City of l
Newark that the Legislature dldn“t come out w1th some change in
the tax struoture, mostly taklng ‘away because 1t has been mostly
grantlng exemptlons,l So when they talk about the oondltions
in 19259 I want you to bear 1n mlnd that 1n 1925 thls state
or no other state had over the road trucks 11ke we have toda‘y°
‘In 1925 we depended probably 90 per oent on rallroads and
waters and the purpose of the warehouse then was to take it
from the water while 1t was waitlng to be 1oaded on the train
for shlpment or v1ce versa° You had no automobiles; |
Today you have over the road trucklnge 'One of the
blggest ones we have is the Port of New York Authorlty Terminal
that is in Newark in Wthh they have half 1oads° And if you
are going through Newark just take a 1ook at the plggy back

1oads down in Port Newark that are in translt If you are going

5La



on the Tunrpiké and you go over to Bayohne.on thé spur going
over to Bayénne; ilwi11 maké“jdu a bet you Wiil‘éee é thdusand
of these box cars which we commonly call piggy bécksjthatf”
are used“invtranspoftingtgoéds; We'don*tvéﬁtempt t0 fai thét°
That is youfvrapid tréﬁsit;-'Aﬁd4today itiis getting‘tq be an
industry. | |

I would like forbyou gentlemen, no métter What‘you'do on
~the statute, if ybu want to feel thé pulse of the people - my
tax bills go out June lst - I'd love to have you,@éme in and
stay in my office and hear the taxpayer, the'hOMQoﬁher, tell
you what they think of you ~ not somuch you as ﬁhét they think
of me when I try to get a dollar from them. And that is,how
you féel the pulse. And when I talk to them a,bou‘tAawareho_use9
they are liable to put me away to think that they don't pay-
taxes., ' |

In closing, and.I»hope T don't have to come back = I
have‘work to do in NeWarkvw in;closing I invite you at any time
"to come to the City of Newark, and the’best’month‘tq game in is
" in June. You can come in and spend all thevday with meo I.
will guaranﬁee you will have a good lunch. ‘I will buy you
cigars. Don't téke wha; I say. That is how you feei the'puise@e
" You don't feel it_from me and you aon“t feel it'frqm.my friend
John Yauch, Tha%“iS'how you will feel the pulse of the pegplee
You don't feel it through'the speakers that écmé here. You talk
to these people. Sometimes your heart would bleed when I am
trying to tax them on the'basis of our present>statutes and you
run into a family where they haVe cancer in thé family. It

makes me sick going home at night to think I have to take
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R money off ofbthem.‘ It doesn't worry me a bit about a corporatlon°

: .'-A corporation is Well able to pay to protect themselves, but

'the poor person 11v1ng in the home has nobody to protect him,

With that thought in mind I will 1eave you and good
night | Thank you '

(See next page.)

'f_5§eAJti-.e"
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'CHAIRMAN:bﬁMONT' Thank you very much, Mr. Hunt.v o
";MrizFloyd Becker of Roseland New Jersey. e
FLOYD E. BECKER«V I am speak1ng principally from the

evagrieuitural'standpoint; the farmer of New Jersey.

Taxatlon is the number one troblem. The farmer has

"to have a lot of landg he has to have big buildings. The f
'average person not acquainted-with.farming, thinks he hasrny
A“ran ungodly lot of 1and and why a11 big buildings° 'But he has-

“to have them° After all, if you don’t have agriculture, you

won't have anything to eat, and that”s what keeps us - alive.

It is recognized today that aqriculture has the 1argest

'investment per worker - the largest 1nvestment per worker

‘of any other industry in this Nationo‘

There ‘have been a great many variations and methods .'

| by the different assessors but of late it has gotten to the ;»i
f.point where we must have some reliefoi I don't like to use 7
'_the word "must" but when you get down to a point in self
f,:preser-vat-i-on9 1n desperation, it seems the only available o

zword that Wlll cover the problem°

We would like to have some provzsion in the new law -

,?we don't ask for any favors9 all we ask 1s for fairness. |

| The New Jersey Farm Bureau has a brief, I beiieve,

rfiled with you people which covers a lot of the things ‘
:that 1 am saying today, and it“s a very wonderfui brief, s,ff
It has been studied by the Farm Bureau which is all made";
‘Jup of farmers,_ And the farmers are facing severe economicri”
"1dis1oeations through the taxing policies of many rural |

écommunities° Farm land and buildings used for the production -



: of agricultural commodities are often being appraised at
flevels far beyond their earning capacity,: ) .
We would like the establishment of a precise'

. : I .
hdefinition of farmland and farm buildings, as ‘near as

fpossible, and have them assessed in direct relation to the._\a

vagrlcultural purposesou

This position has‘been agreed by people who have been»

v"closely involved in trying to make fair appraisals of farm

zland, At the Assessors lnstitute held at Rutgers University i

o speakers on this subject have urged that the assessment of

zfarmlandsshould be based primarily on their useo y

~<\

There are instances on some farms'= we have thousands»

of farms today that are along the city limits from the north
, e
to the south and they say,‘"Well that farm should be soldc"

Weli when that farm is sold you still have another farmo»» .

¥ i
_ Where lS the end? This is eternal There’is no end tov

-those thingsu There will‘always be farmers next to these L

oities regardless oi how Aany are bought in. Sop if it isn't

ione manis farm9 1t"s the next man's farm; if it isn't his
farm that“s taken over there will stiil‘be another9 and
”,pthere should be some oonsideraiion made. L
| There are some instanoesg I know of quite a fewg.
where some farmers = the worst one was where the farm help
ion that farm had about 7 to 8 children go to school but
sahe paid 12 to 1h7 of the school tax,' Now, you will find
:vthat to a degree more or iessg probably less, ail the way -
'gdown the lineop’i" f : M'". '7"" - P o MR
o These are things that 1 think the Legislature shoutd
Usea
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consider., We caﬁft tell ybuvwhat_to dd‘bat we cant@sk fér
consideration, v
Of courseg I thlnk New Jersey farmerss as a wholeg

are the hlghest in agricultural assessment in the Uni@n, ;I{m

not sure but I think we are pretty near the highest,r Maybe_

some of you gentlemen know better than I do on that but that

is more or Iess my opiniona | ' o
There is a greup of 25 or.BO farmers that I asseciate
with aﬁd I tried to get them down here but - Nowg there is
.énéther item, sales taxo All rzghty you says if agrlculture
needs reliefa where are we going to get the money7 Well the
most natural way to m69 and a lot of others, is the sales tax°
You say, "Well, théisaleé tax hurts some pezopleo Wellg if
there is a wealthy man he will probably spend ten times as
much as another man. 809 he will pay ten t;mes the taxe |
Another thingg a2 man can control his- sale% tax a\

little bit, what he pays. He can control his purchases and

he can if he has to. 'It"s a little flexible, Whereas, when

you'get a certain assessment on youf réai'estate you.are'
Just there and 1t”s conbtantly over your head and there 1is
nothlng you can do about it But with a sales taxg you do
have a little controle And I thlnk that ic one of the
solutionse That"s my oplnlon°

I don't want to Slt here and take a lot éf your
time. I think that covers mnst of 1to‘ We feel that there
are roughly four Sections == I meang there is agricultnre,;
there is 1ndustryg there is busxne%s and there is the private

home, roughly dlvided 1nto those prablemso And as 1 saidg
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i thinkvtheulast time I was down here, that some states have
- gone into special classifications in conjunction with eoningf
Well, I donlt know'too much about it but there is one thing
I do know and that is that all the farmers in New Jersey need
- tax relief and also those who are bordering the cities = that
cannot'be}stressed too much because the farmers bordering.the
cities and the towns all the way from Cape May up to the
WgHudson River, or back in, all of those farmers need relief
‘and I think the Farm Bureau bears this out in their statement°
:v I would llke to repeat, I know the- question has come
to me, "Well, let this fellow or that fellow sell his farm.
‘Well, there will still be another farm right next to the
industry, no matter how far it goes- that's eternal You will
- have that problem of farms Joining towns the rest of your life.
So we. feel that agriculture should have some consideration in
giving us relief of the taxes.

There is one thing, where the farms near the towns or
cities have been assessed on a front footage basis which is
not fair.  Sure the residence on the farm, if he has an acre
of ground and hlS house, that should be assessed the same as
‘real estate; If he has a processing plant on his farm that |
should be assessed as. industny. But the section of land
where you produce, and you watch things grow out of the soil
for people to eat those things should be == well, they need
help where they have so much land. ‘ ‘

I guess that's enough. You probably are tired listening

to me. I am down here for the second time,
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CHAIRMAN DUMONTé That's all right, Mr. Beckero
Do you have anything more you want to add?'”
MR. BECKER: No. -
CHAIRMAN DUMONT 2 Are there any questions7 |
MR, BECKER: There is one thing I wanted to ask youo
There was a gentleman down here, the third one before me,,I
meant to get up and ask him, = he had some . good stuff - I
don't know what his name is, he's gone home,._ | | |
| CHAIRMAN DUMONT. Do.you mean Mr, Greene who represented
| the Association of Assessors? _ ' N _ |
| MR, BECKER: Probably that was it. 1 was going to
ask him, and I didn't get to’ it, what he thought of this.
’ agricultural problemo- If there are any Assembly members from
Essex County, how do they feel about the farmers? Although
there aren”t many farmers there9 we have 15 or 20 left,_l |
‘guess. | ‘ » »ll
| E CHAIRMAN‘DUMONT:, Assemblyman MattheWS;v | |
ASSEMBLYMAN.MATTHEWS?:'Well Mr,‘Becker, a number of |
the assessors. who have testified have testified aiming their»}
comments at the use of property in the cases of farmso 1,"
call to mind Al Weiler from Maplewood former President of
the State Assessors Association, who thought that what we"re
d01ng more and more in modern legislation is putting the
;farmer in the same class as the industrialist, and he thinks.
that is rather a poor»approach,_ Now,.I»am inclined,to.agree
with him but the problen remains, of cou-rs-e; that you canno-t
set up a separate classiflcation of real property for the : ,:

farmer unless you are going to classify all real property
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in New Jersey,v i-will'go this ferg'l wiil sethnat I don't
think that farm lands shouid oe assessed at'theivolue it would
have for development purposes. o

MR. BECKER: That.woulo be suicide.

 ASSEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS: 1t would be suicide to the

farmenow | o | .C o o - |

.MR; BECKER# And that wouldn"t stop it there becauee y
if the farm was sold and 1ndustry came in you would st111 have
another farm to consider. You get my pictureo Well, I talked
to Weiler yesterday, I went down to his office in Mapienood.

| 'ASSEMBLYMAN VATTHEWS: 1 talked to him at a quarter of
six last nlght° | ' B | | |

MR, BECKL‘R° Well, that's good. Then you talked to him
after I did° _He read ne-elietter that_he sent to.you neople
and‘he did bring éometning‘out ebout farm in theregvbut it was
late when I got down there and I Just didn't get the full gist
of it, but- he did mention farms, What solution he had, I
didn"t qulte get,f D1d he have any sclution at all?

| SQEMBLYMAN MATTHEWS° I don“t have that letter with
me, Mr. Beckerow I got it yesterday morn1ng and it's back in
the o:t‘ficeo » . "

. MR BECKER° Wellg we really need some relief° Inmean,
it has gotten to the po1nt = not only ourselves but all the
way down the line -1 can name quite a few farms all the way
down the llne, from Cape May on up, because we have a place
up in Sussex County anyway and I know the farmers up there, :
1 know some 1n Warren Coumty‘9 in fact all my folks came from

Warren County and Hunterdon County, years ago that was 75
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yvears ago and I still have friends up there., But thai ié one
thing, we don'i want any favors but we need relief of something
in the taxation. You take as far as ourselves are concerned, we
furnishing the 1argést percéntage, ; I think our percentage is
around ten percent that we pay of the school tax and we only
have about one aﬁd one;half percent farm children gding to
school, Now, that helps’the home owner, whi¢h we are glad td
do if we afe able but when you are not able after a while, you
know there comes é time when some relief.has to come.,

Thank you very much.

'CHAIRMAN DUMONT: Thank you, Mr. Becker,

Now, dbes anyone else desire to,testify? 

That concludes the hearing.

(Hearing concluded)’
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